Crime in South Dakota 2014



Office of the Attorney General Division of Criminal Investigation Criminal Statistical Analysis Center

CRIME IN SOUTH DAKOTA 2014

January 1, 2014 - December 31, 2014

Office of Attorney General Criminal Statistical Analysis Center

Marty Jackley Attorney General

Report Prepared by:

Brenda Manning, Criminal Statistical Analyst

Bryan Gortmaker, D.C.I. Director

Dan Satterlee, D.C.I. Assistant Director, Administration Services

Brian Zeeb, D.C.I. Assistant Director, Field Operations

April 2014

Visit our website at: http://atg.sd.gov/

This project was supported by Grant 2014-BJ-CX-K020 awarded by the Bureau of Justice Statistics, U.S. Department of Justice.

Points of view or opinions stated in this publication are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the official position of the United States Department of Justice.

State (SDCL20-13) and Federal (Title VI of Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 as amended, and the Americans With Disabilities Act of 1990) laws require that the South Dakota Criminal Statistical Analysis Center provide services to all persons without regard to race, color, creed, religion, sex, disability, ancestry, or national origin.

Cover Photo: World War II Memorial Courtesy of John Mitchell, Spearfish, SD. The Memorial is located on Capitol Lake, Pierre, SD.

The World War II memorial consists of six bronze figures representing the branches of service in which South Dakotans served during WWII. They are portrayed as warriors fresh from battle; the memories burnt into them of the horrors and atrocities of war as well as, the acts of selflessness, bravery and valor. They are not intended to be spit and polish soldiers on parade, rather warriors in the field of honor. They are to be a reminder for all of us what would the world be like today if the United States of America and the Allied countries had not prevailed in World War II. They are set on a peninsula that was constructed into Capitol Lake. The bronze warriors face the current Korean and Viet Nam Memorials and flaming fountain. The figures are from 6 feet to 6 feet 7 inches in height. They weigh close to two tons. A native Dakota granite stone is in front of the bronzes and is inscribed with "South Dakota WWII Warriors: Why they fought—For Flag—For Country—For All of Us." River Artworks in Aberdeen, South Dakota.

(Description and photo below courtesy of: South Dakota Bureau of Administration http://boa.sd.gov/divisions/capitol/CapitolTour/wwii.htm).



All photographs contained in this book, except the LET Class Photos, are courtesy of **John Mitchell**, Spearfish, SD.

Table of Contents

OFFENSES	1
GROUP A OFFENSES	1
GROUP A OFFENSES REPORTED BY OFFENSE	3
OFFENSES ATTEMPTED/COMPLETED	
MURDER AND NON-NEGLIGENT MANSLAUGHTER SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION	
Manslaughter by Negligence	
JUSTIFIABLE HOMICIDE	
OFFENDER SUSPECTED OF USING	
BIAS MOTIVATION (HATE CRIME)	
LOCATION TYPE	
FORCED ENTRY	
TYPE CRIMINAL ACTIVITY	
GANG INVOLVEMENT	
PROPERTY	27
Type of Property Loss	
PROPERTY STOLEN/RECOVERED	30
VICTIM DATA	33
Type of Victim	33
VICTIM AGE	
VICTIM GENDER	
VICTIM RACE	
VICTIM ETHNICITY	
VICTIM RESIDENT STATUS	42
VICTIM INJURY TYPE BY VALID OFFENSE CODES	43
VICTIM INJURY COUNTS BY VALID DV RELATIONSHIP CODES	
VICTIM COUNTS BY VALID DV RELATIONSHIP CODES AND VALID OFFENSE CODES	45
OFFENDER DATA	46
NUMBER OF OFFENDERS BY OFFENSE	47
Offender Age	48
Offender Gender	
Offender Race	
OFFENDER ETHNICITY	53
ARRESTEE DATA	54
Number of Arrestees by Offense	55
TYPE OF ARREST	
ARRESTEE AGE	57
ARRESTEE GENDER	59
ARRESTEE RACE	
ARRESTEE ETHNICITY	61
GROUP B OFFENSES	62
Type of Arrest	63
ARRESTEE AGE	63
Arrestee Gender	_
ARRESTEE RACE	
ARRESTEE ETHNICITY	65

LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS KILLED OR ASSAULTED	66
TYPE OF ACTIVITYTYPE OF ASSIGNMENT	
OFFENSES BY CONTRIBUTOR	68
OFFENSES BY CONTRIBUTOR SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION POPULATION BY CONTRIBUTING AGENCY CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY POLICE DEPARTMENTS SHERIFF OFFICES STATEWIDE AGENCIES	70 71 72 135
CLASSIFICATION OF OFFENSES	188
GROUP A OFFENSE DEFINITIONSGROUP B OFFENSE DEFINITIONSGLOSSARY	194



Attorney General Jackley Notes

<u>Crime in South Dakota</u> is a compilation of the efforts of law enforcement statewide. This publication reflects the hard work and dedication that reporting agencies have put forth to accurately report crime in their jurisdictions. Statewide participation is essential because effective law enforcement relies upon accurate crime statistics to identify trends in criminal activity.



In 2014, the total participation rate was 95% with 116 agencies participating. Below is a quick glance at the publication's contents.

SOUTH DAKOTA CRIME SUMMARY 2014

In 2014, state and local law enforcement agencies reported a total of 65,093 offenses. There were 44,035 Group A Offenses reported. In 2013, there were 41,798 which represents a difference of 2,237 or a 5.4% increase. Group A offenses are the more serious or more significant of all the offenses. Both incident and arrest data are collected for Group A offenses.

Group B Offenses totaled 21,058 compared to 21,534 offenses reported in 2013. This represents a difference of -476 or 2.2% decrease. Group B offenses only capture arrest data.

Murder increased by 66.7%; there were 20 homicides reported in 2014 as compared to 12 homicides reported in 2013.

Forcible Rape decreased by 6 or -1.6%. There were 378 forcible rapes reported in 2014 compared to 384 reported in 2013.

The majority of the crimes, 37.4% or 16,448, occurred at a Residence/Home. Highway/Road/ Alley accounted for approximately 19.7% with 8,658 crimes.

There were a total of 2,560 Burglaries reported. Thirty-four (34%) percent of those were forced entry (858).

More than \$23 million worth of property loss was reported in 2014 (\$23,287,291). The total stolen was \$18,757,787 with 23% of that amount reported as recovered by law enforcement officials (\$4,401,170). Pets had the second greatest percent of recovery with 73%.

In 2014, juvenile arrests accounted for 12.9% (4,888) of the total arrests (37,857), down from 5,583 in 2013.

The number of reported arrests in 2014 for DUI was 6,182. This represents an decrease of -353 arrests or -5.4% from the total of 6,535 reported in 2013.

Arrests for drug offenses increased 1.5%. In 2014, 5,577 total drug arrests were reported compared to 5,493 reported in 2013.

Weapon Type "Personal Weapons" (hands, feet, or fists) were reported in 4,841 incidents. Firearms were reported in 532 incidents.

Marty Jackley, S.D. Attorney General

Introduction

National Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS) is a cooperative effort among city, county, and State law enforcement agencies. The State Clearinghouse (Criminal Statistical Analysis Center) for NIBRS provides participating agencies with the necessary application required for crime reporting. Agencies can use our web-based software or if they have a private vendor and their own RMS (Records Management System), they may export their data and send it in to the Criminal Statistical Analysis Center (SAC) on a monthly basis. The SAC then imports any data sent in by agencies. All data received either through the State's web-based system or imported is then submitted to the Federal Bureau of Investigation where national reports such as Crime in the United States are generated.

Certain constraints should be noted in interpreting the collective data for the State. It must be noted that Indian Reservations are not included as they do not report crime statistics to the SAC. Comparing data year to year gives a good picture of crime trends; however, keep in mind when comparing these figures to previous years that there is a difference in the number of agencies reporting each year. Also, these figures cannot be compared to data released by the FBI, as the FBI uses estimations for non-reported data. The deadline for submitting 2014 crime statistics to the Federal Bureau of Investigation was April 10, 2015.

This publication is the sixth time the crime book was published in NIBRS format. Starting in 2008, the SAC only accepted NIBRS data. NIBRS is an incident-based reporting system designed to collect data on each incident and arrest within that occurrence. The most significant difference between NIBRS and the traditional UCR system is the degree of detail in reporting. Unlike the summary UCR system that collects data on only eight Part I crimes, NIBRS collects 22 crime categories made up of 49 specific crimes called Group A offenses. In addition to the Group A offenses, there are 11 Group B offense categories for which only arrest data are collected. The Hierarchy Rule is not used in NIBRS. Therefore, if more than one crime was committed by the same person or group of persons and the time and space intervals separating them were insignificant, all of the crimes are reported as offenses in the same incident.

The population figures included in this publication were obtained from the Federal Bureau of Investigation. The FBI UCR Program obtained city/town and county decennial population counts for year 2010 and the July 1st 2010, 2011, 2012, and 2013 population estimates from the U.S. Census Bureau. The UCR staff computed individual rates of growth from one year to the next for every city/town and county. Each agency's rates of growth were averaged; that average was then applied and added to its 2013 Census population figure to derive the 2014 population estimates. The resident county population sum of 853,175 was used. The information included in this report was generated by a combination of these population figures and data collected through the National Incident-Based Reporting System from the participating agencies.

The figures are based on statistics that were analyzed for a twelve month period beginning January 1, 2014 and ending December 31, 2014. However, a few agencies did not report for an entire twelve month period. The information in this publication will reflect this partial participation. The data included in this report can only be as accurate as the data provided by each reporting agency.

Offenses

There are two groupings of offenses reported in NIBRS, Group "A" and Group "B" Offenses. Both incidents and arrests are reported for Group "A" offenses. Only <u>arrests</u> are reported for Group "B" offenses.

Group A Offenses

There are 22 Group A crime categories made up of 49 offenses. Both incidents and arrests are to be reported for Group A offenses. The following criteria were used to determine if a crime should be designated as a Group A offense:

- 1. The seriousness or significance of the offense.
- 2. The frequency or volume of its occurrence.
- 3. The prevalence of the offense nationwide.
- 4. The probability of the offense being brought to law enforcement's attention.
- 5. The likelihood that law enforcement is the best channel for collecting data regarding the offense.
- 6. The burden placed on law enforcement in collecting data on the offense.
- 7. The national statistical validity and usefulness of the collected data.
- 8. The national UCR Program's responsibility to make crime data available not only to law enforcement but to others having a legitimate interest in it.

The Group A offenses are listed below in UCR (Uniform Crime Reporting) number order for ease of reference rather than in the order of their importance. Each crime category title indicates whether the crime is a Crime Against Person, Crime Against Property, or Crime Against Society. The crimes are counted as follows: for a Crime Against person, one offense is counted for each victim; Crime Against Property, one offense for each distinct operation is counted (except Motor Vehicle Theft, where one offense is counted for each stolen vehicle); and for a Crime Against Society, count one offense for each violation.

Homicide Offenses (Crimes Against Persons)

09A - Murder & Non-Negligent Manslaughter

09B - Negligent Manslaughter

09C - Justifiable Homicide

Sex Offenses - Forcible (Crimes Against Persons)

11A - Forcible Rape

11B - Forcible Sodomy

11C - Sexual Assault With An Object

11D - Forcible Fondling

Assault Offenses (Crimes Against Persons)

13A - Aggravated Assault

13B - Simple Assault

13C - Intimidation

Group A Offenses - Continued

Larceny/Theft Offenses (Crimes Against Property)

- 23A Pocket-Picking
- 23D Theft From Building
- 23E Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device
- 23F Theft From Motor Vehicle
- 23G Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories
- 23H All Other Larceny

Fraud Offenses (Crimes Against Property)

- 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game
- 26B Credit Card/Automatic Teller Machine Fraud
- 26C Impersonation
- 26D Welfare Fraud
- 26E Wire Fraud

Drug/Narcotic Offenses (Crimes Against Society)

- 35A Drug/Narcotic Violations
- 35B Drug Equipment Violations

Sex Offenses – Non Forcible (Crimes Against Persons)

- 36A Incest
- 36B Statutory Rape

Gambling Offenses (Crimes Against Society)

- 39A Betting/Wagering
- 39B Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling
- 39C Gambling Equipment Violations
- 39D Sports Tampering

Prostitution Offenses (Crimes Against Society)

- 40A Prostitution
- 40B Assisting or Promoting Prostitution
- 40C Purchasing Prostitution

Human Trafficking Offenses (Crimes Against Society)

- 64A Commercial Sex Acts
- 64B Involuntary Servitude

Kidnapping/Abduction (Crimes Against Person)

100 - Kidnapping

Robbery (Crimes Against Property)

120 - Robbery

Arson (Crimes Against Property)

200 - Arson

Extortion/Blackmail (Crimes Against Property)

210 - Extortion/Blackmail

Burglary/Breaking & Entering (Crimes Against Property)

220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering

Motor Vehicle Theft (Crimes Against Property)

240 - Motor Vehicle Theft

Counterfeiting/Forgery (Crimes Against Property)

250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery

Embezzlement (Crimes Against Property)

270 - Embezzlement

Stolen Property Offenses (Crimes Against Property)

280 - Stolen Property Offenses

Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property (Crimes Against Property)

290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property

Pornography/Obscene Material (Crimes Against Society)

370 - Pornography/Obscene Material

Bribery (Crimes Against Property)

510 - Bribery

Weapon Law Violations (Crimes Against Society)

520 - Weapon Law Violations

Group A Offenses Reported by Offense

The following table indicates the total number of Group A offenses reported by agencies. There were a total of 44,035 Group A offenses reported.

Group A Offenses	Number of Offenses
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	127
11A - Rape	378
11B - Sodomy	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	2
11D - Fondling	294
120 - Robbery	180
13A - Aggravated Assault	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	6,102
13C - Intimidation	879
200 - Arson	65
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	8
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2,560
23A - Pocket-picking	71
23B - Purse-snatching	58
23C - Shoplifting	2,860
23D - Theft From Building	1,349
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	54
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1,788
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	258
23H - All Other Larceny	5,727
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	886
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	530
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	418
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	307
26C - Impersonation	1,031
26D - Welfare Fraud	1
26E - Wire Fraud	12
270 - Embezzlement	192
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	257
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	4,832
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	6,004
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4,532
36A - Incest	14
36B - Statutory Rape	121
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	157
39A - Betting/Wagering	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-
40A - Prostitution	57
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	26
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	2
510 - Bribery	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	338
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-
Total	44,035

Offenses Attempted/Completed

The following table indicates whether each Group A Offense in the incident was completed or merely attempted. If there was more than one occurrence of the same UCR Offense within an incident and one was completed, then all offenses in the incident are marked as "completed".

Attempted Murder is reported as Aggravated Assault and all assault cases are "Completed". Since Murder and assaults are always "completed" they do not appear in the table.

Group A Offenses by Attempted/Completed	Attempted	Completed	Total
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	5	122	127
11A - Rape	10	368	378
11B - Sodomy	1	25	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	2	2
11D - Fondling	5	289	294
120 - Robbery	21	159	180
13C - Intimidation	-	879	879
200 - Arson	-	65	65
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	7	8
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	69	2,491	2,560
23A - Pocket-picking	-	71	71
23B - Purse-snatching	-	58	58
23C - Shoplifting	5	2,855	2,860
23D - Theft From Building	9	1,340	1,349
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	3	51	54
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	48	1,740	1,788
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	256	258
23H - All Other Larceny	15	5,712	5,727
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	886	886
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	8	522	530
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	10	408	418
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	5	302	307
26C - Impersonation	3	1,028	1,031
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	1	1
26E - Wire Fraud	2	10	12
270 - Embezzlement	-	192	192
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	257	257
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	11	4,821	4,832
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	21	5,983	6,004
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	13	4,519	4,532
36A - Incest	1	13	14
36B - Statutory Rape	4	117	121
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	5	152	157
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	1	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	1	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	1	56	57
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	1	25	26
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	2	2
510 - Bribery	-	2	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	336	338
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-
Total	281	36,124	36,405

Murder and Non-Negligent Manslaughter Supplemental Information

				Victim			C	ffen	der	
Victim Count	Month	Agency	Relationship of Victim to Offender	Sex	Age	Race	Sex	Age	Race	Weapons
#1	February	DCI - Fall River County, Rural Oelrichs	Spouse	F	74	White	М	76	White	Rifle
#2	February	DCI - Gregory	Son/Father	М	3 Mos	White	М	21	White	Personal Weapons
#3	March	YANKTON PD	Nephew/Uncle	М	46	Indian	М	29	White	Blunt Object (Blacksmith Hammer)
#4	March	SIOUX FALLS PD	Stranger	F	56	White	М	39	White	Knife/Cutting Instrument, Asphyxiation
#5	April	SIOUX FALLS PD	Girlfriend/ Boyfriend	F	53	White	М	41	White	Knife/Cutting Instrument
#6	May	RAPID CITY PD	Acquaintances	М	59	Indian	М	28	Indian	Personal Weapons
#7	June	DCI - Jackson County	Unknown	F	47	White	n/a	n/a	n/a	Blunt Object, Personal Weapons
#8	July	RAPID CITY PD	Acquaintances	М	47	Indian	М	18	Indian	Personal Weapons
#9	July	SIOUX FALLS PD	Girlfriend/ Boyfriend	F	21	White	М	28	White	Knife/Cutting Instrument
#10	August	RAPID CITY PD	Boyfriend/ Girlfriend	М	57	Indian	F	54	White	Firearm
#11	August	SIOUX FALLS PD	Girlfriend/ Boyfriend	F	20	White	М	32	White	Automatic Firearm
#12	September	MITCHELL PD	Spouse	F	49	Indian	М	49	White	Asphyxiation
#13	September	RAPID CITY PD	Son/Father	М	5 Mos	Indian	М	33	Indian	Unknown
#14	September	DCI - Minnehaha County - State Penn	Cell Mates	М	37	White	М	28	White	Asphyxiation
#15	September	BOX ELDER PD	Friends	М	49	White	F	23	White	Firearm
#16	November	DCI	Acquaintances	F	25	Indian				Fire orms Diff-
#17	November	DCI - Sisseton	Acquaintances	F	29	Indian	М	22	Indian	Firearm, Rifle, Shotgun
#18			Acquaintances	М	31	Indian				Dorocasi
#19	November	SIOUX FALLS PD	Stranger	F	39	Black	М	57	Black	Personal Weapons, Asphyxiation
#20	December	SIOUX FALLS PD	Girlfriend/ Boyfriend	F	36	White	М	39	Black	Personal Weapons

Manslaughter by Negligence

There were two cases of Manslaughter by Negligence. This offense does not include accidental Vehicular Homicide.

					Victim			Offend		
Victim Count	Month	Agency	Relationship of Victim to Offender	Sex	Age	Race	Sex	Age	Race	Weapons
#1	March	DCI - Freeman	Son/Father	М	8	White	М	9	White	Revolver
#2	August	Rapid City PD	Girlfriend/ Boyfriend	F	18	White	М	19	White	Motor Vehicle

Justifiable Homicide

The three deceased were killed by law enforcement officers in self-defense. Justifiable homicide is not an actual "offense" and is not included in an agency's crime counts.

				Deceased			Cit Enf			
Victim Count		Agency	Relationship of Deceased to Citizen/ Law Enforcement (LE) Officer		Age	Race	Sex	Age	Race	Weapon
#1	July	DCI - RCPD	Stranger	М	35	White	М	45	White	Handgun
#2		DCI - Mitchell PD	Stranger	F	52	Indian	М	38	White	Handgun
#3	December	DCI - RCPD	Stranger	М	30	Indian	М	26	White	Handgun

Offender Suspected of Using

The following table indicates whether any of the offenders in the incident were suspected of consuming alcohol or using drugs/narcotics during or shortly before the incident; or of using a computer, computer terminal, or other computer equipment to perpetrate the crime. Up to three entries can be made per each incident.

09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	Group A Offenses by Offender Suspected of Using	Alcohol	Computer Equipment	Drug/ Narcotics	Total
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		8	-	1	9
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape 89 6 22 1117 11B - Sodomy 3 - 1 4 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 1 - - 1 11D - Fondling 28 2 4 34 12D - Robbery 30 2 13 45 13A - Aggravated Assault 602 22 83 707 13B - Simple Assault 2,223 34 229 2,486 13C - Intimidation 183 22 28 233 200 - Arson 8 2 2 12 210 - Extortion/Blackmail 1 2 - 3 220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering 130 18 57 205 23A - Pocket-picking 5 1 2 8 23B - Purse-s-snatching 5 1 2 8 23B - Purse-s-snatching 5 1 2 8 23B - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device - 5 1	09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	25	-	15	40
118 - Sodomy	11A - Rape	89	6	22	117
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 1 - - 1 11D - Fondling 28 2 4 34 12O - Robbery 30 2 133 45 13A - Aggravated Assault 602 22 83 707 13B - Simple Assault 2,023 34 229 2,486 13C - Intrindiation 183 22 28 233 20 - Arson 8 2 2 12 210 - Extortion/Blackmail 1 2 - 3 20 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering 130 18 57 205 23A - Pocket-picking 5 1 2 8 23B - Prese-snatching 5 1 2 8 23B - Prese-snatching 5 1 2 8 23B - Prese-snatching 413 21 80 514 23B - Prese-snatching 56 18 53 127 23F - Theff From Goin-Operated Machine or Device - -		3	-	1	4
120		1	-	-	1
13A - Aggravated Assault 602 22 83 707 13B - Simple Assault 2,223 34 229 2,486 13C - Intimidation 183 22 28 233 200 - Arson 8 2 2 12 210 - Extortion/Blackmail 1 2 - 3 220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering 130 18 57 205 23A - Pocket-picking 5 1 2 8 23B - Purse-snatching 5 1 2 8 23G - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23D - Theft From Building 5 1 2 8 23C - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23D - Theft From Building 56 18 53 127 23E - Theft From Motor Vehicle 41 13 29 83 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 24D - Motor Vehicle Theft 61	11D - Fondling	28	2	4	34
13B - Simple Assault	120 - Robbery	30	2	13	45
13B - Simple Assault	13A - Aggravated Assault	602	22	83	707
13C - Intimidation		2,223	34	229	2,486
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		183	22	28	233
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	200 - Arson	8	2	2	12
23A - Pocket-picking 5 1 2 8 23B - Purse-snatching 5 1 2 8 23C - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23C - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23G - Theft From Building 56 18 53 127 23E - Theft From Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories - - 5 5 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 24D - Motor Vehicle Theft 61 3 19 83 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26E - Weifare Fraud - - -	210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	2	-	3
23A - Pocket-picking 5 1 2 8 23B - Purse-snatching 5 1 2 8 23C - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23C - Shoplifting 413 21 80 514 23G - Theft From Building 56 18 53 127 23E - Theft From Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories - - 5 5 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 24D - Motor Vehicle Theft 61 3 19 83 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26E - Weifare Fraud - - -	220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	130	18	57	205
23B - Purse-snatching		5	1	2	8
23C - Shoplifting		5	1	2	8
23D - Theft From Building 56		413	21	80	514
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device - - 5 5		56	18	53	127
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle 41 13 29 83 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 1 - - 1 23H - All Other Larceny 196 80 101 377 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft 61 3 19 83 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - - 2 - 2 26E - Wire Fraud - - 2 - 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28		-	-	5	5
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		41	13		83
23H - All Other Larceny 196 80 101 377 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft 61 3 19 83 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 2 2 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 28 72 535 34 28 72 53 34 28 72 535 35 35 35 36 <t< td=""><td></td><td>1</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>1</td></t<>		1	-		1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft 61 3 19 83 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 2 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 28 72 535 34 28 72 535 34 28 72 535 35 28 72 535 35 28 72 535 358 - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 358 - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 <td></td> <td>196</td> <td>80</td> <td>101</td> <td>377</td>		196	80	101	377
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 20 32 15 67 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 2 2 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 - - - <					
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 34 33 4 71 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 2 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 28 72 3 4 1 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>67</td>					67
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 7 45 3 55 26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - - 2 - 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - -					71
26C - Impersonation 122 99 42 263 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39B - Sports Tampering - - - - - 40B - Assisting				3	55
26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 2 3 4 4 2 2 90 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 355 355 355 358 - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 355 358 - Drug/Narcotic Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 366 - Incest 2 1 1 4 4 36B - Incest 2 1 1 4 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 - 71 - 71 39B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 3 30B - Statutory Rape		122	99	42	
26E - Wire Fraud - 2 - 2 270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39B - Operating/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - 1 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement 10 15 9 34 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - 1 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - -		-	2	-	2
280 - Stolen Property Offenses 21 3 18 42 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - 2 50 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 <tr< td=""><td></td><td>10</td><td>15</td><td>9</td><td>34</td></tr<>		10	15	9	34
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 435 28 72 535 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - 1 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	21		18	42
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 838 23 4,634 5,495 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 -		435	28		535
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 599 20 3,296 3,915 36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - 1 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - -			23	4.634	5,495
36A - Incest 2 1 1 4 36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - -					3,915
36B - Statutory Rape 8 9 4 21 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - -					4
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - 71 - 71 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - -	36B - Statutory Rape		9	4	21
39A - Betting/Wagering -				-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 1 - - 1 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - -		-	1	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - -		1	-	-	1
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-		-	-
40A - Prostitution 3 18 5 26 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - -		-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 2 20 2 24 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - -	· · ·	3	18	5	26
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - 1 1 510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - -					24
510 - Bribery 2 - - 2 520 - Weapon Law Violations 109 4 45 158 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - -		-			
520 - Weapon Law Violations10944515864A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude		2	-	-	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude			4	45	
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude		-		- 1	-
		-	-	-	-
		6,322	670		15,889

Bias Motivation (Hate Crime)

The table on the following pages indicates whether or not the offense was motivated by bias and, if so, what kind. Because of the difficulty of ascertaining the offender's subjective motivation, bias should be reported only if investigation reveals sufficient objective facts to lead a reasonable and prudent person to conclude that the offender's actions were motivated, in whole or in part, by bias against race, religion, ethnicity, sexual orientation, disability, gender, and gender identity.

In NIBRS, incidents that do not involve any facts indicating biased motivation on the part of the offender are reported as "None", whereas incidents involving ambiguous facts (some facts are present but are not conclusive) are reported as "Unknown".



Students from the 154th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course held November 25, 2013 through February 28, 2014.

Group A Offenses by Bias Motivation	Anti- White	Anti- Black or African American	Anti- American Indian or Alaskan Native	Anti- Asian	Anti- Multi- Races, Group	Anti- Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	_	-	-	_	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	<u> </u>	_	-	_	-	_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	<u> </u>	_	-	_	-	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	_	-	_	_	_
11A - Rape	<u> </u>	_	-	_	-	_
11B - Sodomy	<u> </u>	_		_	_	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_		_	_	_
11D - Fondling	_	_		_	_	_
120 - Robbery	 	_	_	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	1	-	_	_	_
13B - Simple Assault	1	2			_	_
13C - Intimidation	1	1				
200 - Arson	 	_				_
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	_	_
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	_	_	-	_	_	_
23A - Pocket-picking	_	_	-	_	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-		-	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	-	_				_
23D - Theft From Building	 	_		_	_	_
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	 	_		_	_	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	_	-			_
23G - Their From Motor Vehicle 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	 	_				
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-		-		-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	_				_
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	_		-		_
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	 	_		_	_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	_		-		_
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-		_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	_	-		-	_
26E - Wire Fraud	-	_				_
270 - Embezzlement	-	-				_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-					
	1	1	-	-	- 1	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	<u> </u>	_ I	-	-		-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	_	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	_		-		-
36B - Statutory Rape						-
	-	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-		-		
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	3	5	-	-	1	-

Group A Offenses by Bias Motivation	Anti- Jewish	Anti- Catholic	Anti- Protestant	Anti- Islamic (Muslim)	Anti- Other Religion	Multiple Religions, Group	Anti- Atheism/ Agnosticism
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	Gatilolic	-	(Masilin)	- Teligion	Group	Agriosticisiii
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	_		_	_		_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	<u> </u>	_	-	_	_		_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	<u> </u>		-		-
11A - Rape	-	_	-	-	-		-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-		-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-		-		-
11D - Fondling	-			-			-
120 - Robbery		-	-	-	-	-	-
,	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	1	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	1	-	-	-	<u> </u>	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	ı	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-		-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-		-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	_	-	_	_	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering	-	_	-	_	_	-	_
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	<u> </u>	-	_	-	_	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	_	-
510 - Bribery	 	_	_	_	_		_
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	_	-	_	_		_
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	_	<u> </u>	-	-		-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	<u>-</u>	-
Total	-	1	1	-	-	<u> </u>	-
Total	•	'	ı	-	-	-	

	Anti-	Anti- Jehovah's	Anti-	Anti- Hispanic	Anti-Other Race/ Ethnicity/	Anti-	Anti-
Group A Offenses by Bias Motivation	Mormon	Witness	Arab	or Latino	Ancestry	Gay	Lesbian
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	1	1	1	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	1	1	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	1	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	1	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	-	-	-	1	1	1	-

Group A Offenses by Bias Motivation	Anti-Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, or Transgender (Mixed Group)	Anti- Heterosexual	Anti- Bisexual	Anti- Physical Disability	Anti- Mental Disability	Anti- Male	Anti- Female
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	_	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	_	-	_	_	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	-	_	-	_		_
11D - Fondling	-	-	_	_	_		_
120 - Robbery	-	_	_	_	_		_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	-	_		_		_
13B - Simple Assault	1	-	_	_	1	_	_
13C - Intimidation	-	-	_	_	_	_	_
200 - Arson	_	_	_		_		_
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	-	_				
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	_		_		-
23A - Pocket-picking	_	_			_		_
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_				<u> </u>	_
23C - Shoplifting	_	_	_				
23D - Theft From Building	_	_				<u> </u>	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-		-		-		-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle				-			
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-		-		-
23G - Mett of Motor Vehicle Parts of Accessories 23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-		-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-		-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	_					
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-		-	-		-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-	_	-	-		-
26C - Impersonation	-				-		-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-		-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	_	-	-		-
	-						-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	2	-	-	-	1	-	-

	Anti- Trans	Anti- Gender Non-	Anti- Eastern Orthodox (Greek, Russian,	Anti- Other	Anti-	Anti-	Anti-	
Group A Offenses by Bias Motivation	gender	Conforming	etc.)	Christian	Buddhist	Hindu	Sikh	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	2
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	9
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	2
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	5
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-		-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	18

Location Type

The following table indicates the type of location/premises where each Group A Offense took place. Only one location can be entered for each offense.

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Air/Bus/ Train Terminal	Bank/ Other Financial	Bar/ Night - club	Church/ Synagogue/ Temple/ Other Religious	Commercial / Office Building
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	2	-	5
11B - Sodomy	_	_	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	_	-	_	_
11D - Fondling	_	_	5	2	_
120 - Robbery	_	1	4		_
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	<u> </u>	50	_	3
13B - Simple Assault	4	1	317	4	15
13C - Intimidation	4		11	2	8
	-	-		2	2
200 - Arson	-	-	1	-	
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	1	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	1	31	20	96
23A - Pocket-picking	-	2	4	-	4
23B - Purse-snatching	-	1	7	-	1
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	4	-	4
23D - Theft From Building	2	2	47	12	54
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	1	-	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	9	1	8
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	1	-	5
23H - All Other Larceny	8	57	155	26	104
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	13	2	16
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	99	17	1	7
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	3	20	7	2	8
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	16	-	-	6
26C - Impersonation	1	42	8	1	10
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	1	-	_
270 - Embezzlement	1	2	2	-	6
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	· .	2	3	_	1
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	2	65	52	152
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	7	3	37	5	9
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	5	4	22	1	3
36A - Incest	3	4		ı	3
	-	_	-	-	- 1
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	1
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	2
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	1	-	1
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	9	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
Total	40	256	833	131	534

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Construc-	Conven- ience Store	Department/ Discount Store	Drug Store/ Doctor's Office/ Hospital	Fields/ Woods
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	_	-	_	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	_	_	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	_	-	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	-	3	-	_
11A - Rape	_	1	-	2	4
11B - Sodomy	_		_	-	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	-	_	_	_
11D - Fondling	_	2	4	4	1
120 - Robbery	_	16	3	-	1
13A - Aggravated Assault		5	2	3	9
13B - Simple Assault	2	24	46	47	18
13C - Intimidation		8	22	3	-
			†		
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	3
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	- 47	-	1	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	41	17	12	12	1
23A - Pocket-picking	1	-	4	1	1
23B - Purse-snatching	-	2	10	3	-
23C - Shoplifting	2	227	1,551	43	-
23D - Theft From Building	16	55	89	27	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	6	6	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	8	4	9	2	9
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	1	4	-	8
23H - All Other Larceny	70	386	408	40	48
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	8	3	5	-	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	62	35	10	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	22	45	5	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	18	40	2	-
26C - Impersonation	-	20	81	7	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	2	13	32	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	6	16	3	3
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	28	43	40	30	55
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2	50	66	68	21
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	2	28	42	28	23
36A - Incest	_	_	_	1	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	_	-	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	-	_
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	-	_	-	_
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	-	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	-	_	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	_
40A - Prostitution	_		_		_
408 - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-		_		_
406 - Assisting of Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_		-	-	_
	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	4	2	1	5
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude Total	187	1,023	2,577	343	214

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Govt/ Public Building	Grocery/ Super- market	Highway/ Road/ Alley/ Street/ Sidewalk	Hotel/ Motel/Etc.	Jail/Prison/ Penitentiary/ Corrections Facility
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	1	1	1
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	_	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	1	1	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	_	22	12	_
11A - Rape	1	_	7	24	1
11B - Sodomy	1	_		1	1
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	_	_	<u>'</u>	-
11D - Fondling	1	_	12	15	1
120 - Robbery	-	2	34	9	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	8	245	57	18
13B - Simple Assault	63	15	525	229	135
13C - Intimidation	37	3	101	21	20
200 - Arson	- 57	1	6	1	- 20
210 - Extortion/Blackmail			-	<u>'</u>	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	14	10	17	43	-
23A - Pocket-picking	3	10	17	2	_
23B - Purse-snatching	2	3	3	3	-
23C - Shoplifting	4	464	11	6	
23D - Theft From Building	20	24		54	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	1	-	3	<u> </u>
			400		-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	2	400	29	-
			25	3	-
23H - All Other Larceny	77	154	266	131	9
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	4	186	20	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	5	20	19	7	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	8	34	13	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	13	1	6	-
26C - Impersonation	6	20	167	28	6
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-		-
270 - Embezzlement	-	7	5	7	1
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	2	57	4	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	67	21	878	89	32
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	107	33	2,861	194	191
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	28	31	2,610	129	51
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	5	<u> </u>	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	-	3	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	37	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	1	6	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	1	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	2	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	9	1	154	5	3
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
Total	459	850	8,658	1,193	473

	Lake/ Water-		Parking/	Rental	
	way	Liquor	Drop Lot/	Storage	Residence/
Group A Offenses by Location Type	Beach	Store	Garage	Facility	Home
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	16
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	2	-	79
11A - Rape	-	-	9	1	275
11B - Sodomy	-	-	1	-	19
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	2
11D - Fondling	-	-	4	3	188
120 - Robbery	-	2	15	-	39
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-	92	1	906
13B - Simple Assault	3	7	240	12	3,860
13C - Intimidation	-	2	27	-	500
200 - Arson	-	-	4	1	32
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	<u>·</u> 1	4
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	5	78	186	1,651
23A - Pocket-picking	-	1	3	-	22
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	3	-	5
23C - Shoplifting	_	34	6	-	35
23D - Theft From Building	_	8	23	20	652
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	-	3		13
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	1	562	9	563
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	1	76	3	70
23H - All Other Larceny	16	15	287	32	2,001
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	200	7	334
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	3	4	<u>'</u> 1	86
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	-	14	2	126
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	1	<u></u>	98
26C - Impersonation	_	_	31	4	342
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	-	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	-		10
270 - Embezzlement	_	1	1	2	37
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	1	15		66
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	7	6	715	47	1,867
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	6	1	356	12	1,345
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	1	280	10	891
36A - Incest	-	1	- 200	10	13
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	2		92
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	_	1	<u>-</u> 1	109
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	Į.	109
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-		-		1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_		-		
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution		-	6		11
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	6	<u> </u>	
	-	-	Ü	-	8
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	1
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	- 4	- 75
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	8	1	75
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	- 4E	-	- 2.075	-	40.440
Total	45	89	3,075	357	16,448

		School/	Service/ Gas	Specialty	Abandoned/ Condemned
Group A Offenses by Location Type	Restaurant	College	Station	Store	Structure
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	2	-	1	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	4	1	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	4	-	11	3	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	5	7	12	3	-
13B - Simple Assault	41	69	27	16	-
13C - Intimidation	9	7	4	7	-
200 - Arson	1	1	-	1	2
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	31	12	24	87	8
23A - Pocket-picking	-	2	3	5	-
23B - Purse-snatching	3	_	1	3	-
23C - Shoplifting	10	3	178	257	-
23D - Theft From Building	35	26	23	47	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	3	3	1	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	6	5	16	6	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	5	5	_
23H - All Other Larceny	128	66	430	158	4
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	2	14	10	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	24	-	30	22	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	29	1	15	19	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	7	-	27	14	-
26C - Impersonation	11	-	30	26	-
26D - Welfare Fraud		-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	18	1	9	27	_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	7	3	31	1
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	41	54	32	79	6
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	18	102	24	16	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	10	68	16	9	1
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	6	_	_	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	2	_	1	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	-	_	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	_	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	-	_	_	_
39D - Sports Tampering		-	_		-
40A - Prostitution		_	_		-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution		-			
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	-	_	_	
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	7	1	2	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-			-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	<u> </u>	-	-	-	_
Total	443	454	938	856	26
Total	443	454	330	030	20

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Amusement Park	Arena/ Stadium/ Fairgroun ds/ Coliseum	ATM Separate from Bank	Auto Dealership New/Used	Camp/ Campground
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	2
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	1
120 - Robbery	-	-	•	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	2	-	-	5
13B - Simple Assault	1	8	-	3	9
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	2	-	2	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	1	1
23D - Theft From Building	-	3	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	1	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	1	-	3	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	6	1
23H - All Other Larceny	6	8	2	2	12
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	13	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	1	1	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	2	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	•	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	•	1	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-		-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	ı	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	•	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	1	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	7	6	•	8	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	1	-	3	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	1	-	2	3
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	ı	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
Total	16	33	3	48	40

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Daycare Facility	Dock/ Wharf/ Freight/ Modal Terminal	Farm Facility	Gambling Facility/ Casino/ Race Track	Industrial Site
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter		_	_	-	_
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	_	_	-	_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	-	-	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	_	-	-	_
11A - Rape	1	_	_	_	_
11B - Sodomy	-	_	_	_	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	_	_	-	_
11D - Fondling	2	_	_	_	_
120 - Robbery	-	_	_	7	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	2	1	_
13B - Simple Assault	3	_	1	3	5
13C - Intimidation	1	_	-	1	1
200 - Arson	-	_	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	_	23	3	6
23A - Pocket-picking	-	_	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching		_	-		
23C - Shoplifting	1	_	2		_
23D - Theft From Building		_	11	6	6
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		_	- 11	3	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle				5	2
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories			3		2
23H - All Other Larceny	2	3	28	20	7
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft		1	20	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery			_	11	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	_	1	- ''	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	1	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-		2	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-			-	
26E - Wire Fraud		-			
270 - Embezzlement				1	2
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	1	1	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2		17	8	8
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations			17	14	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	1	4	ı
36A - Incest	-	-	-	•	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	1	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-		-		-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-		-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-		-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering 40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude Total	14	4	92	87	42
Total	14	4	72	07	42

Group A Offenses by Location Type	Military Installation	Park/ Playground	Rest Area	School - College/ University	School - Elementary/ Secondary
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	_	-	-	_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	-	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	_	_	_	3
11A - Rape	_	4	_	_	-
11B - Sodomy	_	-	_	-	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_		_	_
11D - Fondling	_	7	-		11
120 - Robbery	_	5	_		- ''
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	9		1	5
13B - Simple Assault	_	35	-	10	118
13C - Intimidation		7		10	14
200 - Arson	-	1		l l	
	-	-	-	-	2
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	- 4	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	5	-	1	6
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	1
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	1
23D - Theft From Building	-	1	-	4	21
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	3	-	1	3
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	2
23H - All Other Larceny	-	34	-	23	83
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	1	-	-	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	9	-	1	2
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	1
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	1	-	1	2
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	46	-	6	34
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	40	-	36	105
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	21	-	23	37
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	ı	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	1		1	8
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-		-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-		-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	1
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	5	-	2	34
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	_	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	- 1	-	_	-
Total	-	234	-	111	497

	Shelter -					
	Mission/	Shopping	Tribal	Community	Other/	
Group A Offenses by Location Type	Homeless		Lands	Center	Unknown	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	_	-	-	-	1	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	_	-	-	6	127
11A - Rape	-	_	1	-	34	378
11B - Sodomy	_	_	-	-	3	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-	2
11D - Fondling	4	1	-	-	21	294
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	24	180
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	_	-	-	45	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	5	2	-	-	179	6,102
13C - Intimidation	_	_		-	62	879
200 - Arson	_	_	-	-	7	65
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	-	1	8
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	_	_	-	-	110	2,560
23A - Pocket-picking	_	_		-	10	71
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	-	8	58
23C - Shoplifting	_	5		_	10	2,860
23D - Theft From Building	_	1	-	4	53	1,349
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	_	_	1	6	54
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	_	-	-	120	1,788
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	_	_	-	_	28	258
23H - All Other Larceny	3	4	-	2	412	5,727
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	_	-	_	31	886
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	_	-	-	64	530
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	_		-	35	418
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	_	-	-	55	307
26C - Impersonation	_	1	-	-	173	1,031
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	-	-	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	-	-	2	12
270 - Embezzlement	_	_	-	-	14	192
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	25	257
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	1	-	-	278	4,832
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2	2	-	-	261	6,004
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	_	-	-	-	143	4,532
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	-	_	-	-	14	121
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	-	-	25	157
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	_		-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	_	-	-	-	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	-	-	_	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	1	57
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	_	-	-	4	26
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	2
510 - Bribery	-	_	-	-	_	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	_	-	-	8	338
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	_	
Total	14	17	1	7	2,273	44,035

Forced Entry

The method of entry is used only if the offense is 220 Burglary/Breaking & Entering. It is for reporting whether or not "Force" or "Not Forced" was used by the burglar(s) to the structure. A forced entry is where force of any degree or a mechanical contrivance of any kind (including a pass key or skeleton key) was used to unlawfully enter a building or other structure. An unforced entry is one where the unlawful entry was achieved without force through an unlocked door or window. If both "Forced" and "Not Forced" entries were involved in the crime, then it is reported as "Forced" since the entry was accomplished through force.

Group A Offense by	Not				
Force Type	Forced	Forced	Total		
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	858	1,702	2,560		
Total	858	1,702	2,560		

Type Criminal Activity

Additional information on the criminal activity of the offender(s) in incidents involving Drug/Narcotic Violations, Drug Equipment Violations, Gambling Equipment Violations, Counterfeiting/Forgery, Stolen Property Offenses, Pornography/Obscene Material, and Weapon Law Violations are listed in the tables below. Up to three types of activity can be reported for each of the offenses.

Group A Offenses	Buying/	Cultivating/ Manufac- turing/	Distributing/	Exploiting
by Type Criminal Activity	Receiving	Publishing	Selling	Children
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	111	112	32	1
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	39	-	13	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	69	26	268	5
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	27	17	46	2
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	15	30	51
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-			-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	2	3	-
Total	248	172	392	60

Group A Offenses by Type Criminal Activity	Operating/ Promoting/ Assisting	Possessing/ Concealing	Transporting/ Transmitting/ Importing	Using/ Consuming	Total
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	20	223	15	86	600
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	4	204	6	8	275
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	21	4,706	55	2,096	7,246
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	12	4,140	25	832	5,101
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	80	2	2	183
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	1	-	-	1
520 - Weapon Law Violations	26	293	7	24	356
Total	85	9,647	110	3,048	13,762

Gang Involvement

Information about gang involvement for the offender(s) in incidents involving Murder & Non-Negligent Manslaughter, Negligent Manslaughter, Forcible Rape, Forcible Sodomy, Sexual Assault With An Object, Forcible Fondling, Aggravated Assault, Simple Assault, Intimidation, Kidnapping/Abduction, and Robbery are listed in the table below. Each offense listed below may have both types of gang activity reported.

Group A Offenses by Gang Involvement	Juvenile Gang	Other Gang	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-
11A - Rape	8	8	16
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	6	6	12
120 - Robbery	2	6	8
13A - Aggravated Assault	36	46	82
13B - Simple Assault	84	101	185
13C - Intimidation	5	7	12
Total	141	174	315



DARE Instructor Class held June 16, 2014 through June 27, 2014.

Weapon Type/Force Involved

Reported in the tables below are the type(s) of weapon(s) or force used by the offender(s) in incidents involving Murder & Non-Negligent Manslaughter, Negligent Manslaughter, Justifiable Homicide, Forcible Rape, Forcible Sodomy, Sexual Assault With An Object, Forcible Fondling, Aggravated Assault, Simple Assault, Kidnapping/ Abduction, Robbery, Extortion/Blackmail, and Weapon Law Violations. Up to three types of weapon(s) or force used can be reported for each offense.

Group A Offenses by Weapon Type/Force Involved	Firearm (type not stated)	Automatic Firearm (type not stated)	Handgun	Automatic Handgun	Rifle	Automatic Rifle
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	5	1	-	-	4	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	1	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	3	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	2	1	-	-
11A - Rape	3	-	1	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	1	1	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	16	1	35	4	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	61	3	97	23	15	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	40	2	105	25	36	5
Total	127	8	244	53	55	5

Group A Offenses by Weapon Type/Force Involved	Shotgun	Automatic Shotgun	Other Firearm	Automatic Other Firearm	Knife/ Cutting Instrument	Blunt Object
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	3	-	-	ı	2	2
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	19	9
11A - Rape	-	-	-	ı	7	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	ı	1	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	ı	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	1	-	-	-	32	15
13A - Aggravated Assault	2	1	11	2	458	174
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	14	1	5	-	55	6
Total	20	2	16	2	574	206

Weapon Type/Force Involved - Continued

Group A Offenses by Weapon Type/Force Involved	Motor Vehicle	Personal Weapons	Poison	Explosives	Fire/ Incendiary Device	Drugs/ Narcotics/ Sleeping Pills
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	6	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	4	47	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	121	-	-	-	1
11B - Sodomy	1	8	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	-	-	-	-	ı
11D - Fondling	-	69	-	-	-	2
120 - Robbery	1	58	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	68	415	1	-	3	2
13B - Simple Assault	-	4,116	-	-	-	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	1	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	6	-	1
Total	74	4,841	1	6	3	6

Group A Offenses by		Other (any other weapon or force, including			
Weapon Type/Force Involved	Asphyxiation	deadly diseases)	None	Unknown	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	4	-	-	1	28
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	7	35	9	137
11A - Rape	6	15	179	49	382
11B - Sodomy	-	2	15	-	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	2	-	2
11D - Fondling	-	16	175	33	297
120 - Robbery	-	11	10	7	191
13A - Aggravated Assault	96	87	79	25	1,623
13B - Simple Assault	-	833	785	427	6,161
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	1	6	-	8
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	8	44	4	357
Total	109	980	1,330	555	9,217

Property

A Property Segment is only submitted when a Crime Against Property or Kidnapping/Abduction is involved in an incident. Therefore, Property Segments are only submitted only if the incident included one or more of the following offenses.

Up to ten types of property (e.g., Aircraft, Alcohol, and Automobiles) can be reported for each type of property loss/etc. If more than ten types of property are involved, the nine most valuable specifically codable types of property are entered and the remaining types of property are combined and entered as "77-Other".

- 23A Pocket-picking
- 23B Purse-snatching
- 23C Shoplifting
- 23D Theft From Building
- 23E Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device
- 23F Theft From Motor Vehicle
- 23G Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories
- 23H All Other Larceny
- 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game
- 26B Credit Card/Automatic Teller Machine Fraud
- 26C Impersonation
- 26D Welfare Fraud
- 26E Wire Fraud
- 35A Drug/Narcotic Violations
- 35B Drug Equipment Violations
- 39A Betting/Wagering
- 39B Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling
- 39C Gambling Equipment Violations
- 39D Sports Tampering
- 100 Kidnapping/Abduction
- 120 Robbery
- 200 Arson
- 210 Extortion/Blackmail
- 220 Burglary/Breaking & Entering
- 240 Motor Vehicle Theft
- 250 Counterfeiting/Forgery
- 270 Embezzlement
- 280 Stolen Property Offenses
- 290 Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property
- 510 Bribery

Type of Property Loss

Property data are collected to describe the type, value, and (for drugs and narcotics seized in drug cases) quantity of property involved in the incident.

The types of offenses in the incident determine which type(s) of loss apply. The Types of Property Loss are:

Burned - includes damage caused in fighting the fire.

Counterfeited/Forged

Destroyed/Damaged/Vandalized

Seized - to impound property that was not previously stolen, i.e. drugs/narcotics, drug/narcotic equipment.

Stolen/Etc. - includes bribed, defrauded, embezzled, extorted, ransomed, robbed, etc.

An agency reports property stolen in their jurisdiction. Likewise, the agency that reported the property stolen should also report the property recovered. The following table shows the Type of Property Loss per Property Description.

Property Description	Burned	Counter- feited/ Forged	Destroyed/ Damaged/ Vandalized	Seized	Stolen/Etc.	Total
01 - Aircraft	- Builled	r orgeu	vandanzed -	-	\$501	\$501
02 - Alcohol	-	-	\$150	\$38	\$22,136	\$22,324
03 - Automobiles	\$21,503	\$5,000	\$1,133,006	\$153,707	\$4,762,194	\$6,075,410
04 - Bicycles	-	-	\$1,200	\$16	\$148,387	\$149,603
05 - Buses	-	-	\$1,425	-	\$5,000	\$6,425
06 - Clothes/Furs	\$201	-	\$2,347	\$669	\$166,643	\$169,860
07 - Computer Hardware/Software	\$10	-	\$23,863	\$8,147	\$458,236	\$490,256
08 - Consumable Goods	\$50	-	\$1,886	\$28	\$68,870	\$70,834
09 - Credit/Debit Cards	-	-	-	-	-	-
10 - Drugs/Narcotics	-	-	-	-	\$47,152	\$47,152
11 - Drug/Narcotic Equipment	-	-	\$300	\$57,804	\$1,992	\$60,096
12 - Farm Equipment	-	-	\$8,561	-	\$109,811	\$118,372
13 - Firearms	-	-	-	\$11,751	\$605,112	\$616,863
14 - Gambling Equipment	-	\$551	\$19,103	\$126	\$451	\$20,231
15 - Heavy Construction/Industrial Equip.	-	-	\$17,408	-	\$343,576	\$360,984
16 - Household Goods	\$477	-	\$113,319	\$479	\$240,788	\$355,063
17 - Jewelry/Precious Metals/Gems	-	-	\$961	\$5	\$850,981	\$851,947
18 - Livestock	-	-	\$21,600	-	\$81,294	\$102,894
19 - Merchandise	-	\$5,113	\$61,328	\$1,220	\$431,848	\$499,509
20 - Money	-	\$145,502	-	\$355,139	\$4,828,165	\$5,328,806
21 - Negotiable Instruments	-	\$129,637	\$2	\$2,665	\$299,562	\$431,866
22 - Nonnegotiable Instruments	-	-	-	-	-	-
23 - Office-type Equipment	-	-	\$10,194	\$25	\$21,276	\$31,495
24 - Other Motor Vehicles	\$1	-	\$28,807	\$2,002	\$242,316	\$273,126
25 - Purses/Handbags/Wallets	-	-	-	\$69	\$72,160	\$72,229
26 - Radios/TVs/VCRs/DVD Players	-	-	\$13,216	\$554	\$237,995	\$251,765
27 - Recordings - Audio/Visual	-	-	\$620	\$14,646	\$53,929	\$69,195

Type of Property Loss - Continued

Property Description	Burned	Counter- feited/ Forged	Destroyed/ Damaged/ Vandalized	Seized	Stolen/Etc.	Total
28 - Recreational Vehicles	- Burrieu	r orged -	\$31,541	\$190,000	\$84,651	\$306,192
29 - Structures - Single Occupancy Dwellings	\$203,508	-	\$276,627	-	\$800	\$480,935
30 - Structures - Other Dwellings	\$5	-	\$59,324	-	\$950	\$60,279
31 - Structures - Other	\$25,001	_	\$142,895	_	\$2,290	\$170,186
Commercial/Business	\$25,001	_	·		•	
32 - Structures - Industrial/Manufacturing	-	-	\$58,169	-	\$1,300	\$59,469
33 - Structures - Public/Community	-	-	\$43,069	-	\$350	\$43,419
34 - Structures - Storage	\$401	-	\$24,311	-	-	\$24,712
35 - Structures - Other	\$4,020	-	\$74,907	\$25	\$4,035	\$82,987
36 - Tools	-	-	\$671	\$441	\$895,944	\$897,056
37 - Trucks	-	-	\$90,416	\$50,300	\$612,857	\$753,573
38 - Vehicle Parts/Accessories	-	-	\$243,907	\$1,161	\$174,912	\$419,980
39 - Watercraft	-	-	\$4,502	-	\$10,830	\$15,332
41 - Aircraft Parts/Accessories	-	-	\$200	-	-	\$200
42 - Artistic Supplies/Accessories	-	ı	-		\$141	\$141
43 - Building Materials	\$11		\$48,710		\$74,538	\$123,259
44 - Camping/Hunting/Fishing Equipment/Supplies	-	-	\$6,740	-	\$34,054	\$40,794
45 - Chemicals	-	-	-	-	\$679	\$679
46 - Collections/Collectibles	-	-	\$190	-	\$40,579	\$40,769
47 - Crops	\$1	-	\$2,600	-	\$25,127	\$27,728
48 - Documents/Personal or Business	-	-	-	-	-	-
49 - Explosives	-	-	-	-	-	-
59 - Firearm Accessories	-	-	-	\$51	\$6,505	\$6,556
64 - Fuel	-	-	-	-	\$20,377	\$20,377
65 - Identity Documents	-	-	-	-	-	-
66 - Identity - Intangible	-	-	-	-	-	-
67 - Law Enforcement Equipment	-	-	\$488	-	\$1,151	\$1,639
68 - Lawn/Yard/Garden Equipment	-	-	\$6,017	-	\$26,581	\$32,598
69 - Logging Equipment	-	-	-	-	\$441	\$441
70 - Medical/Medical Lab Equipment	-	-	-	-	\$18,708	\$18,708
71 - Metals, Non-Precious	-	-	\$20	-	\$12,722	\$12,742
72 - Musical Instruments	-	-	\$1,950	-	\$40,135	\$42,085
73 - Pets	\$341	-	\$400	-	\$6,906	\$7,647
74 - Photographic/Optical Equipment	-	-	\$100	-	\$33,356	\$33,456
75 - Portable Electronic Communications	\$20	-	\$2,552	\$344	\$60,396	\$63,312
76 - Recreational/Sports Equipment	-	-	\$602		\$53,871	\$54,473
77 - Other	\$92,749	\$12,685	\$382,700	\$48,441	\$2,140,416	\$2,676,991
78 - Trailers	-	-,	\$15,887	-	\$210,708	\$226,595
79 - Watercraft Equipment/Parts/Acc.	-	-	\$100	-	\$7,842	\$7,942
80 - Weapons - Other	_	-	-	\$54	\$19,313	\$19,367
88 - Pending Inventory	_	_	\$2	-	\$9	\$11
99 - Blank	_	_	\$3,767	\$150	\$33,938	\$37,855
Total	\$348,299	\$298,488	\$2,982,660	\$900,057	\$18,757,787	\$23,287,291

Property Stolen/Recovered

The amount of property stolen in 2014 totaled \$18,757,787. Of the property stolen, \$4,401,170 was recovered or 23%.

	O. 1. 15.		Percent
Property Description	Stolen/Etc.	Recovered	Recovered
01 - Aircraft	\$501	\$351	70%
02 - Alcohol	\$22,136	\$3,404	15%
03 - Automobiles	\$4,762,194	\$2,775,796	58%
04 - Bicycles	\$148,387	\$40,180	27%
05 - Buses	\$5,000	\$5,001	100%
06 - Clothes/Furs	\$166,643	\$27,331	16%
07 - Computer Hardware/Software	\$458,236	\$65,322	14%
08 - Consumable Goods	\$68,870	\$9,866	14%
09 - Credit/Debit Cards	-	<u> </u>	-
10 - Drugs/Narcotics	\$47,152	\$281	1%
11 - Drug/Narcotic Equipment	\$1,992	\$865	43%
12 - Farm Equipment	\$109,811	\$2,620	2%
13 - Firearms	\$605,112	\$30,481	5%
14 - Gambling Equipment	\$451	-	-
15 - Heavy Construction/Industrial Equipment	\$343,576	\$4,201	1%
16 - Household Goods	\$240,788	\$18,809	8%
17 - Jewelry/Precious Metals/Gems	\$850,981	\$121,823	14%
18 - Livestock	\$81,294	\$95	•
19 - Merchandise	\$431,848	\$146,884	34%
20 - Money	\$4,828,165	\$82,857	2%
21 - Negotiable Instruments	\$299,562	\$12,766	4%
22 - Nonnegotiable Instruments	-	-	-
23 - Office-type Equipment	\$21,276	\$959	5%
24 - Other Motor Vehicles	\$242,316	\$57,468	24%
25 - Purses/Handbags/Wallets	\$72,160	\$4,525	6%
26 - Radios/TVs/VCRs/DVD Players	\$237,995	\$22,146	9%
27 - Recordings - Audio/Visual	\$53,929	\$3,647	7%
28 - Recreational Vehicles	\$84,651	\$46,902	55%
29 - Structures - Single Occupancy Dwellings	\$800	-	
30 - Structures - Other Dwellings	\$950	-	-
31 - Structures - Other Commercial/Business	\$2,290	_	-
32 - Structures - Industrial/Manufacturing	\$1,300	-	-
33 - Structures - Public/Community	\$350	\$1	-
34 - Structures - Storage	-	-	-
35 - Structures - Other	\$4,035	_	_
36 - Tools	\$895,944	\$91,010	10%
37 - Trucks	\$612,857	\$382,910	62%
38 - Vehicle Parts/Accessories	\$174,912	\$20,890	12%
39 - Watercraft	\$10,830	\$5,201	48%
41 - Aircraft Parts/Accessories	Ψ10,000	Ψ5,201	
42 - Artistic Supplies/Accessories	\$141	\$16	11%
43 - Building Materials	\$74,538	\$2,295	3%
44 - Camping/Hunting/Fishing Equipment/Supplies	\$34,054	\$1,998	6%
45 - Chemicals	\$679	\$71 \$71	10%
46 - Collections/Collectibles	\$40,579	\$839	2%
47 - Crops	\$25,127	 \$25	0%
48 - Documents/Personal or Business	φ∠υ, ι∠/	φ25	U /0
	-	-	-
49 - Explosives	\$6,505	- #460	3%
59 - Firearm Accessories	· ·	\$163 \$443	
64 - Fuel	\$20,377	\$413	2%
65 - Identity Documents	-	-	-
66 - Identity - Intangible	-	-	-

Property Stolen/Recovered - Continued

Property Description	Stolen/Etc.	Recovered	Percent Recovered
67 - Law Enforcement Equipment	\$1,151	\$401	35%
68 - Lawn/Yard/Garden Equipment	\$26,581	\$13,036	49%
69 - Logging Equipment	\$441	1	-
70 - Medical/Medical Lab Equipment	\$18,708	\$1,448	8%
71 - Metals, Non-Precious	\$12,722	\$3,149	25%
72 - Musical Instruments	\$40,135	\$6,332	16%
73 - Pets	\$6,906	\$5,012	73%
74 - Photographic/Optical Equipment	\$33,356	\$2,958	9%
75 - Portable Electronic Communications	\$60,396	\$14,697	24%
76 - Recreational/Sports Equipment	\$53,871	\$5,605	10%
77 - Other	\$2,140,416	\$250,696	12%
78 - Trailers	\$210,708	\$96,703	46%
79 - Watercraft Equipment/Parts/Accessories	\$7,842	\$742	9%
80 - Weapons - Other	\$19,313	\$3,601	19%
88 - Pending Inventory	\$9	-	-
99 - Blank	\$33,938	\$6,378	19%
Total	\$18,757,787	\$4,401,170	23%



Recipient of the Coler-Williams Award from the 154th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course was Scott Price, Watertown Police Department (middle). The Coler-Williams Award is awarded to the top student in the class. The award is named after Jack R. Coler and Ronald A. Williams, the two FBI agents killed in the line of duty near Oglala in 1975. The award is voted on by the instructors and is highly regarded by those who graduate from the academy. The 154th Session was November 25, 2013 through February 28, 2014. Presenting the award were Greg Swanson, Stanley County Chief Deputy Sheriff (left) and Attorney General Marty Jackley (right).



Students from the 155th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course held March 2, 2014 through May 30, 2014.

Victim Data

A victim can be linked up to ten of the most serious (as determined by the reporting agency) Group A offenses which were perpetrated against him/her during the incident.

For example, there may be two victims of a robbery and one of those two victims was also raped. The first victim would be linked to "120 – Robbery". The second victim would be linked to both "120 – Robbery" and "11A – Forcible Rape". Therefore, there may be more than one offense reporting a victim's age, gender, race, ethnicity, etc.

Type of Victim

Only one Type of Victim should be reported for each victim. Type of Victim allowed entries are: Individual, Business, Financial Institution, Government, Religious Organization, Society/Public, Other or Unknown.

For example, during a bank robbery, the offender pointed a gun at a teller and demanded and received money. The robber also pistol whipped a customer who stood in his way as he made his getaway from the bank. There were three victims: the bank (Type of Victim = Financial Institution), the teller (Type of Victim = Individual), and the pistol whipped customer (Type of Victim = Individual).



The Recipient of the Coler-Williams Award from the 155th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course was Mike Hartley, SD Highway Patrol (middle). The 155th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course March 2, 2014 through May 30, 2014. Presenting the award were Attorney General Marty Jackley (left) and Greg Swanson, Stanley County Chief Deputy Sheriff (right).

Type of Victim - Continued

Reported in the tables below are the Victim Type for each offense and total number of victims per offense. "Society" is always the victim for the following offenses; therefore, these offenses are not listed in the Victim Tables:

35A Drug/Narcotic Violations 370 Pornography/Obscene Material

35B Drug Equipment Violations 40A Prostitution

39A Betting/Wagering 40B Assisting or Promoting Prostitution

39B Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 40C Purchasing Prostitution 39C Gambling Equipment Violations 520 Weapon Law Violations

39D Sports Tampering

33D Oports rampening		Financial	Govt.	
Group A Offenses by Victim Type	Business	Institution	Agency	Individual
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	127
11A - Rape	-	-	-	378
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	2
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	294
120 - Robbery	44	-	-	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	1,442
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	5,964
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	829
200 - Arson	19	-	5	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	368	4	27	2,423
23A - Pocket-picking	11	1	-	71
23B - Purse-snatching	7	-	1	50
23C - Shoplifting	2,422	-	6	73
23D - Theft From Building	303	2	12	1,082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	39	-	1	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	57	1	8	1,916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	38	-	3	229
23H - All Other Larceny	1,584	20	81	4,136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	82	4	4	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	181	31	24	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	160	14	33	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	37	14	-	290
26C - Impersonation	20	9	277	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	1	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	13
270 - Embezzlement	123	-	-	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	61	-	8	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	822	11	333	3,878
36A - Incest	-	-	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	121
510 - Bribery	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
Total	6,378	111	825	26,014

Type of Victim - Continued

	Law			
	Enforce-			
	ment		Religious	
Group A Offenses by Victim Type	Officer	Other	Organization	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	127
11A - Rape	-	-	-	378
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	2
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	294
120 - Robbery	-	6	-	209
13A - Aggravated Assault	61	-	-	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	138	-	-	6,102
13C - Intimidation	50	-	-	879
200 - Arson	-	1	-	74
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	53	16	2,891
23A - Pocket-picking	-	1	-	84
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	58
23C - Shoplifting	-	317	-	2,818
23D - Theft From Building	-	27	5	1,431
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	2	-	53
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	8	-	1,990
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	4	-	274
23H - All Other Larceny	-	200	7	6,028
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	10	1	928
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	37	-	620
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	15	1	433
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	1	-	342
26C - Impersonation	-	31	-	1,074
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	13
270 - Embezzlement	-	12	1	199
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	8	-	294
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	115	34	5,193
36A - Incest	-	-	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	121
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
Total	249	848	65	34,490

Victim Age

This table shows the age of "Individual" and "Law Enforcement Officer" victims.

A person's age is always reported as the age they were when the crime occurred.

Group A Offenses by Victim Age for Individual and Law Enforcement Officer	Juvenile	18/19	20/24	25/29	30/34	35/39
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2	-	2	2	1	3
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	1	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	1	-	-	-	1	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	46	8	13	18	15	8
11A - Rape	171	34	61	37	23	13
11B - Sodomy	17	1	2	2	1	1
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	2	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	215	8	18	17	5	5
120 - Robbery	13	18	26	32	22	10
13A - Aggravated Assault	159	80	285	264	199	139
13B - Simple Assault	812	299	1,038	1,007	784	558
13C - Intimidation	81	37	109	136	98	96
200 - Arson	1	1	5	3	3	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	•	-	2	-	1	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	40	61	278	274	266	230
23A - Pocket-picking	2	2	13	5	11	8
23B - Purse-snatching	4	1	8	4	6	3
23C - Shoplifting	7	2	5	8	7	5
23D - Theft From Building	59	31	125	124	124	85
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	ı	ı	1	1	1	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	95	93	310	293	244	170
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	7	26	22	23	21
23H - All Other Larceny	283	141	450	452	457	357
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	5	20	103	114	102	81
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	4	4	26	35	35	27
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	9	26	14	15	17
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	10	8	23	29	36	29
26C - Impersonation	23	19	69	69	70	71
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	1	-	2	2	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	2	6	8	3	6
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	12	3	22	25	31	24
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	101	151	483	415	384	353
36A - Incest	4	1	1	2	-	2
36B - Statutory Rape	121	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	1	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	2,298	1,042	3,538	3,414	2,968	2,325

Victim Age - Continued

Group A Offenses by Victim Age for Individual							
and Law Enforcement Officer	40/44	45/49	50/54	55/59	60+	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	5	1	3	1	-	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	1	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	7	2	5	5	-	-	127
11A - Rape	16	7	10	1	4	1	378
11B - Sodomy	2	-	-	-	-	-	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	•	-	-	2
11D - Fondling	3	5	3	5	10	-	294
120 - Robbery	4	7	14	4	9	-	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	123	93	72	47	38	4	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	492	393	306	183	220	10	6,102
13C - Intimidation	73	60	47	35	106	1	879
200 - Arson	4	7	8	4	11	1	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	1	1	2	3	-	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	219	213	217	196	423	6	2,423
23A - Pocket-picking	5	3	4	7	11	-	71
23B - Purse-snatching	3	2	2	8	9	-	50
23C - Shoplifting	11	6	3	3	15	1	73
23D - Theft From Building	98	89	95	77	172	3	1,082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	4	4	-	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	142	142	148	95	179	5	1,916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	12	19	24	18	55	-	229
23H - All Other Larceny	376	298	351	304	654	13	4,136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	88	79	72	68	87	8	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	28	28	28	40	91	1	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	12	21	20	20	49	2	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	30	38	24	20	42	1	290
26C - Impersonation	75	53	66	62	158	2	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	3	-	1	-	4	-	13
270 - Embezzlement	10	3	5	6	14	-	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	12	24	14	15	32	3	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	364	373	362	270	618	4	3,878
36A - Incest	-	-	2	-	2	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-	-	121
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	2,212	1,971	1,906	1,502	3,021	66	26,263

Victim Gender

This table shows the gender of "Individual" and "Law Enforcement Officer" victims.

A person's gender is always reported as whatever they were assigned at birth. Even if a person was born a male and he later had a sex change operation to become a female, this individual would be reported as male.

Group A Offenses by Victim Gender for Individual and Law Enforcement Officer	Female	Male	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	remale 11	Male 9	Olik.	10tai 20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	<u>9</u> 1	-	20
09C - Justifiable Homicide	1	2	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	85	41	1	127
11A - Rape	365	13	-	378
11B - Sodomy	10	16	-	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	2	- 10		20
11D - Fondling	234	54	6	294
120 - Robbery	53	106	-	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	720	770	13	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	3,499	2,541	62	6,102
13C - Intimidation	569	273	37	879
200 - Arson	26	20	3	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	6	4	-	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1,012	1,395	16	2,423
23A - Pocket-picking	38	33	-	71
23B - Purse-snatching	42	8	-	50
23C - Shoplifting	21	44	8	73
23D - Theft From Building	537	531	14	1,082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2	9	- 17	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	839	1,058	19	1,916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	71	154	4	229
23H - All Other Larceny	1,919	2,163	54	4,136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	315	503	9	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	177	167	3	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	97	108	5	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	172	115	3	290
26C - Impersonation	385	337	15	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	
26E - Wire Fraud	10	3	-	13
270 - Embezzlement	32	29	2	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	70	133	14	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1,634	2,181	63	3,878
36A - Incest	10	4	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	102	19	-	121
510 - Bribery	-	1	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
Total	13,067	12,845	351	26,263

Victim Race

This table shows the race of "Individual" and "Law Enforcement Officer" victims.

Asian or Pacific Islander - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of the Far East, Southeast Asia, the Indian subcontinent including, for example, Cambodia, China, India, Japan, Korea, Malaysia, Pakistan, the Philippine Islands, Thailand, and Vietnam.

Black or African American - A person having origins in any of the black racial groups of Africa.

American Indian or Alaskan Native - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of North America and South America (including Central America) and who maintains tribal affiliation or community attachment.

Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of Hawaii, Guam, Samoa, or other Pacific Islands, e.g., individuals who are Carolinian, Fijian, Kosraen, Melanesian, Miconesian, Northern Mariana Islander, Palauan, Papua New Guinean, Ponapean (Pohnpelan), Polynesian, Solomon Islander, Tahitian, Tarawa Islander, Tokelauan, Tongan, Trukes (Chuukese) and Yapese.

Note: The term "Native Hawaiian" does not include individuals who are native to the state of Hawaii simply by virtue of being born there.

White - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of Europe, North Africa, or the Middle East.



46^h 911 Telecommunication Class held June 2, 2014 through June 13, 2014.

Victim Race - Continued

Group A Offenses by Victim Race for Individual		Black or African	American Indian or Alaskan	Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific			
and Law Enforcement Officer	Asian	American	Native	Islander	White	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	1	9	-	10	-	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	2	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	2	-	1	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	6	52	-	60	8	127
11A - Rape	4	16	95	ı	235	28	378
11B - Sodomy	-	3	2	ı	16	5	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	ı	1	I	1	-	2
11D - Fondling	2	6	51	ı	181	54	294
120 - Robbery	-	16	51	1	88	4	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	11	102	442	1	845	102	1503
13B - Simple Assault	27	260	1,818	5	3,558	434	6102
13C - Intimidation	7	28	91	-	635	118	879
200 - Arson	-	1	3	-	35	10	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	1	-	8	1	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	17	67	225	3	1,900	211	2423
23A - Pocket-picking	1	4	3	-	58	5	71
23B - Purse-snatching	1	-	2	-	40	7	50
23C - Shoplifting	1	4	9	-	41	18	73
23D - Theft From Building	4	52	62	-	870	94	1082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	1		10	-	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	6	46	79	-	1,563	222	1916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	7	5	9		184	24	229
23H - All Other Larceny	23	129	317	2	3,194	471	4136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	38	104	-	618	63	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3	8	27		267	42	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	9	5	-	154	37	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	4	8	12	-	246	20	290
26C - Impersonation	4	25	44	-	588	76	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	13	-	13
270 - Embezzlement	1	5	5	-	47	5	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	3	3	18	-	150	43	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	21	103	324	2	3,039	389	3878
36A - Incest	-	1	-	-	13	-	14
36B - Statutory Rape	1	10	14	-	87	9	121
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	_	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	158	956	3,878	13	18,758	2,500	26,263

Victim Ethnicity

This table shows the ethnicity of "Individual" and "Law Enforcement Officer" victims.

Hispanic or Latino is an ethnicity and not a race. There are White Hispanic or Latino and Black Hispanic or Latino. Ethnic origin is recorded at the discretion of the reporting agency.

The ethnic designation of Hispanic or Latino includes persons of Mexican, Puerto Rican, Cuban, Central or South American, or other Spanish culture or origin, regardless of race.

Group A Offenses by Victim Ethnicity for Individual and Law Enforcement Officer	Hispanic or Latino	Not Hispanic or Latino	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	or Latino	18	011K. 1	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	2	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	3	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	4	107	16	127
11A - Rape	14	293	71	378
11B - Sodomy	-	19	7	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	2	-	2
11D - Fondling	10	174	110	294
120 - Robbery	6	129	24	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	54	1,182	267	1503
13B - Simple Assault	182	4,702	1,218	6102
13C - Intimidation	20	579	280	879
200 - Arson	3	35	11	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	9	1	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	47	1,789	587	2,423
23A - Pocket-picking	3	44	24	71
23B - Purse-snatching	2	28	20	50
23C - Shoplifting	1	43	29	73
23D - Theft From Building	22	819	241	1,082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	8	3	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	33	1,346	537	1,916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	4	152	73	229
23H - All Other Larceny	68	2,838	1,230	4,136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	21	617	189	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3	239	105	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	3	144	63	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	5	197	88	290
26C - Impersonation	22	517	198	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	9	4	13
270 - Embezzlement	-	49	14	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	135	81	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	88	2,798	992	3,878
36A - Incest	1	10	3	14
36B - Statutory Rape	5	74	42	121
510 - Bribery	-	1	-	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
Total	623	19,111	6,529	26,263

Victim Resident Status

This table shows the resident status of "Individual" and "Law Enforcement Officer" victims. A "Resident" is a person who maintains his/her permanent home for legal purposes in the locality (i.e., town, city community) where the crime took place. Federal, state, and county law enforcement agencies should base their determinations of residency on the town, city, or community where the crime occurred rather than their broader geographical jurisdictions. Concerning university/college campuses, only persons living "on campus" (i.e., in dormitories, etc.) would be considered "residents" if victimized within the confines of the school property and the crime is reported by a campus law enforcement agency.

Group A Offenses by Victim Resident Status for	Non-			
Individual and Law Enforcement Officer	Resident	Resident	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	1	19	-	20
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	2	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	3	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	9	43	75	127
11A - Rape	31	115	232	378
11B - Sodomy	2	13	11	26
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	2	-	2
11D - Fondling	35	126	133	294
120 - Robbery	23	50	86	159
13A - Aggravated Assault	110	577	816	1,503
13B - Simple Assault	526	2,846	2,730	6,102
13C - Intimidation	63	369	447	879
200 - Arson	6	15	28	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	2	4	4	10
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	110	982	1,331	2,423
23A - Pocket-picking	15	33	23	71
23B - Purse-snatching	2	12	36	50
23C - Shoplifting	5	33	35	73
23D - Theft From Building	100	474	508	1,082
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2	4	5	11
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	162	685	1,069	1,916
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	29	106	94	229
23H - All Other Larceny	418	1,521	2,197	4,136
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	92	287	448	827
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	49	120	178	347
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	24	58	128	210
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	15	87	188	290
26C - Impersonation	83	210	444	737
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	8	5	13
270 - Embezzlement	5	7	51	63
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	28	71	118	217
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	258	1,496	2,124	3,878
36A - Incest	-	1	13	14
36B - Statutory Rape	7	26	88	121
510 - Bribery	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
Total	2,212	10,405	13,646	26,263

Victim Injury Type By Valid Offense Codes

The following tables describe the type of bodily injury the victim suffered by valid offense codes.

Victim Injury Type by Valid Offense Codes	Apparent Broken Bones	Possible Internal Injury	Severe Laceration	Apparent Minor Injury	None
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	6	2	3	60	84
11A - Rape	2	23	1	102	399
11B - Sodomy	-	ı	•	1	35
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	ı	1	ı	5
11D - Fondling	-	3	•	25	367
120 - Robbery	3	9	6	78	209
13A - Aggravated Assault	58	103	164	890	775
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	2	4,938	3,016
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	1	15
Total	69	140	175	6,095	4,905

Victim Injury Type by Valid Offense Codes	Other Major Injury	Loss of Teeth	Unconsciousness	Total
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	2	-	-	157
11A - Rape	3	1	2	532
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	36
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	5
11D - Fondling	1	-	4	400
120 - Robbery	6	1	3	315
13A - Aggravated Assault	79	24	64	2,157
13B - Simple Assault	1	-	-	7,957
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	16
Total	92	26	73	11,575

Victim Injury Counts By Valid DV Relationship Codes

The following tables describes the type of bodily injury the victim suffered by valid domestic violence relationship codes.

Victim Injury Counts by Valid Domestic Violence Relationship Codes	Apparent Broken Bones	Possible Internal Injury	Severe Laceration	Apparent Minor Injury	None
BG= Victim Was Boyfriend/Girlfriend	9	111 J ul y 28	23	1.484	648
CF= Victim Was Child of Boyfriend or Girlfriend	-	-	-	29	30
CH= Victim Was Child	5	2	_	204	259
CS= Victim Was Common-Law Spouse	-	-	_	53	2
GC= Victim Was Grandchild	_	-	-	5	20
GP= Victim Was Grandparent	-	-	-	7	7
HR= Homosexual Relationship	-	-	1	49	8
IL= Victim Was In-law	-	-	2	19	14
OF= Victim Was Other Family Member	2	5	1	143	105
PA= Victim Was Parent	-	-	4	183	151
SB= Victim Was Sibling (brother or sister)	4	5	10	237	146
SC= Victim Was Stepchild	-	-	-	22	21
SE= Victim Was Spouse	3	5	3	486	263
SP= Victim Was Stepparent	-	-	1	27	15
SS= Victim Was Stepsibling (stepbrother or	-			5	9
stepsister)		•	-	5	9
Total	23	45	45	2,953	1,698

Victim Injury Counts by Valid Domestic Violence Relationship Codes	Other Major Injury	Loss of Teeth	Unconsciousness	Total
BG= Victim Was Boyfriend/Girlfriend	16	1	15	2,224
CF= Victim Was Child of Boyfriend or Girlfriend	-	-	-	59
CH= Victim Was Child	4	1	1	476
CS= Victim Was Common-Law Spouse	-	-	-	55
GC= Victim Was Grandchild	-	-	-	25
GP= Victim Was Grandparent	-	-	-	14
HR= Homosexual Relationship	-	-	-	58
IL= Victim Was In-law	-	-	-	35
OF= Victim Was Other Family Member	2	2	-	260
PA= Victim Was Parent	-	-	1	339
SB= Victim Was Sibling (brother or sister)	4	1	3	410
SC= Victim Was Stepchild	-	-	1	44
SE= Victim Was Spouse	2	5	3	770
SP= Victim Was Stepparent	-	-	-	43
SS= Victim Was Stepsibling (stepbrother or stepsister)	-	-	-	14
Total	28	10	24	4,826

Victim Counts By Valid DV Relationship Codes and Valid Offense Codes

The following tables count the number of victims by valid domestic violence relationship codes and valid offense codes.

	100			11C	
Victim Counts By Valid Domestic Violence	Kidnapping/	11A	11B	Sexual Aslt	11D
Relationship Codes and Valid Offense Codes	Abduction	Rape	Sodomy	With Object	Fondling
BG= Victim Was Boyfriend/Girlfriend	51	60	-	1	6
CF= Victim Was Child of Boyfriend or Girlfriend	1	5	1	-	5
CH= Victim Was Child	28	12	1	1	19
CS= Victim Was Common-Law Spouse	-	-	-	-	-
GC= Victim Was Grandchild	-	2	1	-	4
GP= Victim Was Grandparent	-	-	-	-	-
HR= Homosexual Relationship	1		1	-	-
IL= Victim Was In-law	-	-	-	-	-
OF= Victim Was Other Family Member	9	16	3	-	27
PA= Victim Was Parent	5		1	-	-
SB= Victim Was Sibling (brother or sister)	-	13	2	-	6
SC= Victim Was Stepchild	-	6	-	-	14
SE= Victim Was Spouse	10	5	-	-	-
SP= Victim Was Stepparent	-	-	-	-	-
SS= Victim Was Stepsibling (stepbrother or		4	1		1
stepsister)	-	4	ı	-	I
Total	105	123	7	2	82

Victim Counts By Valid Domestic Violence Relationship Codes and Valid Offense Codes	120 Robbery	13A Agg Assault	13B Simple Assault	210 Extortion/ Blackmail	Total
BG= Victim Was Boyfriend/Girlfriend	2	405	1,663	1	2,189
CF= Victim Was Child of Boyfriend or Girlfriend	-	6	42	-	59
CH= Victim Was Child	-	54	358	-	473
CS= Victim Was Common-Law Spouse	-	3	52	-	55
GC= Victim Was Grandchild	-	3	16	-	25
GP= Victim Was Grandparent	-	1	13	-	14
HR= Homosexual Relationship	-	7	50	-	58
IL= Victim Was In-law	-	6	28	-	34
OF= Victim Was Other Family Member	4	38	157	-	254
PA= Victim Was Parent	2	48	283	-	338
SB= Victim Was Sibling (brother or sister)	-	53	327	-	401
SC= Victim Was Stepchild	-	5	18	-	43
SE= Victim Was Spouse	1	111	632	-	759
SP= Victim Was Stepparent	-	5	37	-	42
SS= Victim Was Stepsibling (stepbrother or stepsister)	-	4	3	-	13
Total	9	749	3,679	1	4,757

Offender Data

Offender data include characteristics (age, sex, and race) of each offender (up to 99 offenders) involved in a crime incident whether or not an arrest has been made. The object is to capture any information known to law enforcement concerning the offenders even though they may not have been identified. There are, of course, instances where no information about perpetrators is known.

An offender's age, gender, race, ethnicity, etc. may be reported under more than one offense. Offender information is recorded under each offense committed by that Offender.



911 46th Class Top Telecommunicator Nichole Hodge, Pennington County is presented a plaque by Attorney General Marty Jackley. Class was held June 2, 2014 through June 13, 2014.

Number of Offenders by Offense

Reported in the table below is the number of offenders for each Group A Offense.

Group A Offenses by Number of Offenders	Number
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	15
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	77
11A - Rape	308
11B - Sodomy	23
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	3
11D - Fondling	241
120 - Robbery	201
13A - Aggravated Assault	1,267
13B - Simple Assault	5,598
13C - Intimidation	725
200 - Arson	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	2
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1,080
23A - Pocket-picking	51
23B - Purse-snatching	34
23C - Shoplifting	3,015
23D - Theft From Building	781
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	30
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	453
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	126
23H - All Other Larceny	2,921
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	431
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	444
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	297
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	106
26C - Impersonation	721
26D - Welfare Fraud	1
26E - Wire Fraud	3
270 - Embezzlement	201
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	252
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2,021
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	6,979 2,607
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	13
36B - Statutory Rape	114
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	128
39A - Betting/Wagering	120
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	1
39D - Sports Tampering	- :
40A - Prostitution	52
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	29
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	2
510 - Bribery	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	270
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_
Total	31,680
	3.,000

Offender Age

The following tables shows the age of offenders, if known, for each Group A Offense.

Group A Offenses by Offender Age	Juvenile	18/19	20/24	25/29	30/34	35/39
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	1	3	3	2	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	1	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	1	-	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	6	10	18	19	6
11A - Rape	59	28	50	41	24	24
11B - Sodomy	11	1	2	2	1	3
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	-	1	-	1	-
11D - Fondling	90	19	20	19	22	23
120 - Robbery	19	14	50	50	17	12
13A - Aggravated Assault	91	69	266	220	203	139
13B - Simple Assault	616	305	1,063	932	812	584
13C - Intimidation	64	24	93	106	111	89
200 - Arson	18	-	8	3	11	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	_	-	-	1	1
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	202	107	212	139	142	85
23A - Pocket-picking	9	6	4	5	1	2
23B - Purse-snatching	1	2	6	5	2	2
23C - Shoplifting	600	266	577	465	323	219
23D - Theft From Building	119	65	140	109	83	72
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	4	1	1	2	3	3
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	155	71	86	43	27	17
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	63	4	10	6	6	4
23H - All Other Larceny	362	227	450	450	347	252
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	81	42	78	53	50	34
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	9	22	66	89	62	48
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	15	11	46	46	37	31
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	11	6	18	12	17	14
26C - Impersonation	125	54	152	112	89	57
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	_	_	_	1
270 - Embezzlement	14	14	29	42	28	26
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	68	30	42	28	30	20
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	552	200	345	238	173	126
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1,007	950	1,657	1,016	809	483
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	305	397	682	375	262	175
36A - Incest	3	-	1	3	1	1
36B - Statutory Rape	43	28	11	5	8	6
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	58	7	15	9	7	9
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	2	11	13	4	9
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	1	7	5	2	2
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	1	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	1	1	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	51	16	58	40	33	13
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	4,830	2,998	6,271	4,706	3,770	2,595
	,	,	,	,	, -	,

Offender Age - Continued

Group A Offenses by Offender Age	40/44	45/49	50/54	55/59	60+	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2	1	1	1	1	-	15
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	1	-	-	-	-	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	4	2	4	1	1	77
11A - Rape	24	14	14	6	11	13	308
11B - Sodomy	-	1	1	-	-	1	23
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-	-	3
11D - Fondling	13	4	8	3	18	2	241
120 - Robbery	10	8	2	1	5	13	201
13A - Aggravated Assault	102	78	45	22	22	10	1,267
13B - Simple Assault	469	315	259	100	118	25	5,598
13C - Intimidation	57	63	58	32	22	6	725
200 - Arson	3	3	2	1	-	-	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	-	_	_	_	_	2
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	66	27	36	19	11	34	1,080
23A - Pocket-picking	18	1	1	1	2	1	51
23B - Purse-snatching	10	5	-	1	-		34
23C - Shoplifting	140	148	98	49	68	62	3,015
23D - Theft From Building	85	29	22	12	24	21	781
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	12	1	1		1	1	30
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	21	4	6	2	7	14	453
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	20	3	2	1	2	5	126
23H - All Other Larceny	222	157	126	95	129	104	2,921
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	26	21	11	5	15	15	431
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	54	41	21	9	9	14	444
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	29	26	14	8	15	19	297
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	12	3	2	-	1	10	106
26C - Impersonation	53	30	13	8	18	10	721
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	_	-	-	2	3
270 - Embezzlement	15	14	6	4	7	2	201
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	9	9	6	2	5	3	252
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	145	60	58	34	38	52	2,021
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	377	233	233	132	67	15	6,979
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	109	92	110	59	31	10	2,607
36A - Incest		-	2	1	1	-	13
36B - Statutory Rape	3	6	3	-	-	1	114
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	4	7	2	3	5	2	128
39A - Betting/Wagering	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	<u> </u>	1	_	_	_	_	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	-	_	_	_	_	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	_	-	-		_	-
40A - Prostitution	3	3	5	_	1	1	52
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	4	-	3	1	2	2	29
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1	-			-		2
510 - Bribery	-		_				2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	11	8	19	12	7	2	270
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	- 11	-	19	- 12	-	-	210
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	_	_		-		
Total	2,133	1,420	1,192	628	664	473	31,680
Total	۷,۱۵۵	1,420	1,132	020	004	+13	31,000

Offender Gender

The following table shows the gender of offenders by Group A Offense, if known. A person's gender is always reported as whatever they were assigned at birth. Even if a person was born a male and he later had a sex change operation to become a female, this individual would be reported as male.

Group A Offenses by Offender Gender	Female	Male	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2	13	-	15
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	2	-	2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	3	-	3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	15	62	-	77
11A - Rape	5	301	2	308
11B - Sodomy	-	23	-	23
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	3	-	3
11D - Fondling	28	207	6	241
120 - Robbery	38	163	-	201
13A - Aggravated Assault	214	1,052	1	1,267
13B - Simple Assault	1,755	3,834	9	5,598
13C - Intimidation	115	605	5	725
200 - Arson	9	40	-	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	2	-	2
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	187	869	24	1,080
23A - Pocket-picking	13	38	-	51
23B - Purse-snatching	14	20	-	34
23C - Shoplifting	1,387	1,616	12	3,015
23D - Theft From Building	275	493	13	781
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	4	26	-	30
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	75	362	16	453
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	7	114	5	126
23H - All Other Larceny	1,019	1,831	71	2,921
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	115	306	10	431
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	189	252	3	444
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	104	188	5	297
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	36	64	6	106
26C - Impersonation	288	426	7	721
26D - Welfare Fraud	1	2	1	1 3
26E - Wire Fraud 270 - Embezzlement	- 04	<u>∠</u> 117	ı	<u>3</u> 201
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	84 59	191	2	252
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	410	1,565	46	2,021
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2,008	4,956	15	6,979
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	677	1,921	9	2,607
36A - Incest	2	1,321	-	13
36B - Statutory Rape	11	102	1	114
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	27	97	4	128
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	1	-	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	<u>.</u>	-	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	<u> </u>	-	-
40A - Prostitution	25	27	-	52
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	5	23	1	29
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	2	-	2
510 - Bribery	1		-	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	23	246	1	270
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts			-	,
	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-

Offender Race

The following table shows the race of offenders by Group A Offense, if known.

The following table shows the face		Black or	American Indian or	Native Hawaiian or Other			
0 0		African	Alaskan	Pacific	100		-
Group A Offenses by Offender Race	Asian	American	Native	Islander	White	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	1	4	-	10	-	15 2
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	3	-	3
	1	7	33	-	36		77
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction 11A - Rape	5	45	72	-	168	18	308
11B - Sodomy	-	3	3	-	14	3	23
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-		1	-	2	-	3
11D - Fondling	5	7	45	1	149	34	241
120 - Robbery		40	91	<u>'</u>	61	9	201
13A - Aggravated Assault	6	138	458		617	48	1,267
13B - Simple Assault	32	423	1,983	8	2,909	243	5,598
13C - Intimidation	4	423	1,903	0	438	46	725
200 - Arson	-	9	13		22	5	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail			- 13		1	1	2
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	6	94	252	1	640	87	1,080
23A - Pocket-picking	-	4	9	<u> </u>	24	14	51
23B - Purse-snatching	_	5	5		15	9	34
23C - Shoplifting	22	253	1,191		1,451	98	3,015
23D - Theft From Building	2	46	166		466	101	781
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	4		16	10	30
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	35	136		213	68	453
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	1	23		75	26	126
23H - All Other Larceny	18	153	675	1	1,647	427	2,921
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	24	173	2	192	38	431
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3	38	73		280	50	444
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	3	37	48	-	161	48	297
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	3	16	12	_	57	18	106
26C - Impersonation	4	49	359	-	245	64	721
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-	3	3
270 - Embezzlement	2	21	18	-	155	5	201
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	24	90	-	121	15	252
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	9	103	500	-	1,191	218	2,021
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	39	417	1,540	1	4,098	884	6,979
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	7	107	377	1	1,218	897	2,607
36A - Incest	-	1	1	-	10	1	13
36B - Statutory Rape	1	6	12	-	86	9	114
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	1	12	-	94	20	128
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	2	14	4	-	32	-	52
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	10	1	-	16	2	29
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	2	-	2
510 - Bribery	-	-	1	-	1	-	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	16	49	-	165	40	270
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	181	2,197	8,622	15	17,106	3,559	31,680

Offender Race - Continued

Racial designations are as follows:

Asian or Pacific Islander - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of the Far East, Southeast Asia, the Indian subcontinent including, for example, Cambodia, China, India, Japan, Korea, Malaysia, Pakistan, the Philippine Islands, Thailand, and Vietnam.

Black or African American - A person having origins in any of the black racial groups of Africa.

American Indian or Alaskan Native - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of North America and South America (including Central America) and who maintains tribal affiliation or community attachment.

Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of Hawaii, Guam, Samoa, or other Pacific Islands, e.g., individuals who are Carolinian, Fijian, Kosraen, Melanesian, Miconesian, Northern Mariana Islander, Palauan, Papua New Guinean, Ponapean (Pohnpelan), Polynesian, Solomon Islander, Tahitian, Tarawa Islander, Tokelauan, Tongan, Trukes (Chuukese) and Yapese.

Note: The term "Native Hawaiian" does not include individuals who are native to the stateof Hawaii simply by virtue of being born there.

White - A person having origins in any of the original peoples of Europe, North Africa, or the Middle East.



The Recipient of the Coler-Williams Award from the 156^h Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course was James Ingalls, Rapid City PD (middle). The 156th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course held August 17, 2014 through November 14, 2014. Presenting the award were Greg Swanson, Stanley County Chief Deputy Sheriff (left) and Attorney General Marty Jackley (right).

Offender Ethnicity

The following table shows the ethnicity of offenders by Group A Offense, if known.

	Hieronia	Not		
Group A Offenses by Offender Ethnicity	Hispanic or Latino	Hispanic or Latino	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	or Laumo	01 Latillo 12	Onk. 2	10tai 15
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	2		2
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	3		3
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	4	38	35	77
11A - Rape	11	108	189	308
11B - Sodomy	-	110	12	23
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	1	12	3
11D - Fondling	4	49	188	241
120 - Robbery	8	91	102	201
13A - Aggravated Assault	46	781	440	1,267
13B - Simple Assault	169		1,942	•
13C - Intimidation	21	3,487	363	5,598 725
	ł	341		
200 - Arson	1	27	21	49
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	- 44	470	2	1 000
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	44	478 23	558 27	1,080
23A - Pocket-picking	1			51 34
23B - Purse-snatching	400	16	18	
23C - Shoplifting	129	1,961	925	3,015
23D - Theft From Building	18	366	397	781
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	- 40	14	16	30
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	10	174	269	453
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	73	52	126
23H - All Other Larceny	38	981	1,902	2,921
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	21	189	221	431
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	4	146	294	444
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	12	142	143	297
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	55	51	106
26C - Impersonation	7	96	618	721
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	1	1
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	3	3
270 - Embezzlement	3	105	93	201
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	7	92	153	252
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	47	855	1,119	2,021
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	229	4,712	2,038	6,979
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	36	1,052	1,519	2,607
36A - Incest	1	1	11	13
36B - Statutory Rape	3	65	46	114
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	27	100	128
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	1	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	1	1
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	2	37	13	52
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	1	7	21	29
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1	11	-	2
510 - Bribery	-	-	2	2
520 - Weapon Law Violations	6	134	130	270
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	- 04.000
Total	888	16,753	14,039	31,680

Arrestee Data

Arrestee data are reported for all persons apprehended for the commission of Group A or Group B crimes, that is, all offenses except Justifiable Homicide (not a crime). It must be remembered that the object of this data set is to collect data on persons arrested, not on charges lodged.

For example, a person may be arrested on several charges in connection with the same incident; in this situation, only one set of arrestee data would be reported, again, if the offenses involved were in connection with one incident.

Likewise, one person may be arrested many times during a given time span for similar or different violations within a jurisdiction. Because of a separation of time between the arrests, a set of arrestee data is to be reported for each separate arrest. Again, more than one charge could be lodged during the individual arrests, but only one set of arrestee data would be reported for each crime incident.

Data is recorded for each of the (up to 99) arrestees involved in each incident. Arrest data is recorded on all persons processed by arrest, citation, or summons for committing an offense within the reporting jurisdiction. Included:

- 1. Those persons arrested and released without a formal charge being placed against them. (An arrest has occurred when a law enforcement officer detains an adult with the intention of seeking charges against the person for a specific offense(s) and a record is made of the detention.)
- Juveniles taken into custody or arrested but merely warned and released without being charged.



Number of Arrestees by Offense

Reported in the table below is the number of arrestees for each Group A Offense.

Group A Offenses by Arrestee	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	29
11A - Rape	52
11B - Sodomy	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1
11D - Fondling	26
120 - Robbery	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	783
13B - Simple Assault	3,545
13C - Intimidation	312
200 - Arson	27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	329
23A - Pocket-picking	12
23B - Purse-snatching	7
23C - Shoplifting	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	71
23H - All Other Larceny	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	15
26C - Impersonation	326
26D - Welfare Fraud	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-
270 - Embezzlement	36
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	91
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1,144
36A - Incest	-
36B - Statutory Rape	27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-
40A - Prostitution	41
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	11
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1
510 - Bribery	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	163
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	
Total	16,799

Type of Arrest

The following table shows the type of apprehension for each Group A arrest. On-View Arrest is where the arrestee is taken into custody without a warrant or previous incident report. Summoned/Cited, the arrestee is not taken into custody. Taken Into Custody is where an arrestee is taken into custody based on warrant and/or previously submitted incident report.

Group A Offenses by Type of Arrest	On-View Arrest	Summoned /Cited	Taken Into Custody	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	8	-	4	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	_	1	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	17	2	10	29
11A - Rape	30	5	17	52
11B - Sodomy	3	1	1	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	1	-	1
11D - Fondling	11	9	6	26
120 - Robbery	55	-	8	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	633	29	121	783
13B - Simple Assault	2,792	183	570	3,545
13C - Intimidation	246	16	50	312
200 - Arson	18	3	6	27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	230	41	58	329
23A - Pocket-picking	3	4	5	12
23B - Purse-snatching	4	2	1	7
23C - Shoplifting	1,465	542	144	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	73	78	52	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	4	5	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	82	26	18	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	11	56	4	71
23H - All Other Larceny	383	155	141	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	104	25	17	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	33	9	37	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	64	10	26	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	5	7	3	15
26C - Impersonation	257	15	54	326
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	•
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	18	10	8	36
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	53	17	21	91
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	285	185	109	579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4,477	429	671	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	731	229	184	1,144
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	20	4	3	27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	11	1	7	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	26	8	7	41
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	8	-	3	11
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1	-	-	1
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	135	12	16	163
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	
Total	12,293	2,118	2,388	16,799

Arrestee Age

The following tables shows the age of arrestees by Group A arrests, if known.

09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter - 1 2 4 - 1 09B - Negligent Manslaughter - 1 -	Group A Offenses by Arrestee Age	Juvenile	18/19	20/24	25/29	30/34	35/39
09B - Negligent Manslaughter - 1 -		-	1	2	4	-	1
100 Kidnapping/Abduction		-	1		-	-	-
11A - Rape		1	3	4	7	6	2
118 - Sodomy		8	2	11	7	5	
110 - Sexual Assault With An Object		3	1	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling			-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	•	9	3	3	2	2	5
13A - Aggravated Assault 384 191 1656 586 527 397		8	2	18	17	5	5
13B - Simple Assault 384 191 656 586 527 397 13C - Intimidation 24 6 44 46 49 43 43 400 - Arson 7 - 4 2 10 - 210 Extortion/Blackmail - -		61	47	146	139	127	83
13C - Intimidation		384	191	656	586	527	397
200 - Arson	•	24	6	44	46	49	
210 - Extortion/Blackmail - - - - - - - - -			-				
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering		-	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking		81	37	67	36	46	17
23B - Purse-snatching						-	-
23C - Shoplifting 508 219 371 309 215 148 23D - Theft From Building 42 21 42 27 20 21 23E - Theft From Building 44 -		-	-			-	-
23D - Theft From Building		508	219	371	309	215	148
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 4							
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle 62 15 28 11 5 4 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 57 1 4 - 2 2 23H - All Other Larceny 147 70 123 92 85 37 3740 - Motor Vehicle Theft 48 12 28 14 20 7 7 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery - 6 17 13 11 11 11 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 6 4 20 22 9 6 6 6 6 6 7 13 11 11 11 6A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 6 4 20 22 9 6 6 6 6 6 7 6 7 7 7		4			1	-	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 57		62	15	28	11	5	
23H - All Other Larceny							
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft						85	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		_					
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 6 4 20 22 9 6 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 3 1 2 2 3 2 26C - Impersonation 63 28 84 50 45 25 26D - Welfare Fraud -		-					
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 3 1 2 2 3 2 26C - Impersonation 63 28 84 50 45 25 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud -		6					
26C - Impersonation 63 28 84 50 45 25 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - - - - 26E - Wire Fraud - - - - - - - 270 - Embezzlement 9 6 8 5 2 2 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 30 12 14 4 11 10 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 204 40 106 74 54 36 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 797 822 1,347 808 637 373 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest -							
26D - Welfare Fraud -			28				
26E - Wire Fraud -		-		-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement 9 6 8 5 2 2 280 - Stolen Property Offenses 30 12 14 4 11 10 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 204 40 106 74 54 36 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 797 822 1,347 808 637 373 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses 30 12 14 4 11 10 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 204 40 106 74 54 36 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 797 822 1,347 808 637 373 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest -		9	6	8	5	2	2
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 204 40 106 74 54 36 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 797 822 1,347 808 637 373 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest -		30	12	14	4	11	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 797 822 1,347 808 637 373 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest -					74		
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 162 232 296 150 93 66 36A - Incest -				1.347	808		
36A - Incest - <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
36B - Statutory Rape 15 6 2 1 3 - 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 6 - 2 3 1 2 39A - Betting/Wagering - <td< td=""><td></td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></td<>		_	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 6 - 2 3 1 2 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - - - - - - 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation -		15	6	2	1	3	_
39A - Betting/Wagering - <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>2</td>							2
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling -		-		-		-	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation -		_	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td>		_	-	-	-	-	_
40A - Prostitution - 2 10 9 4 7 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - 2 4 1 1 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - 1 - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations 34 9 33 25 12 7 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - - -		_	-	-	-	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - 2 4 1 1 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - 1 - - - - 510 - Bribery -		_	2	10	9	4	7
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - 1 - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations 34 9 33 25 12 7 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - -		-	-				
510 - Bribery - <		-	1	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations 34 9 33 25 12 7 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - -		_		_	_	_	_
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude		34		33			7
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude		-		-	-	-	
		_		_	_	_	_
	Total	2,785	1,804	3,500	2,473	2,008	1,331

Arrestee Age - Continued

Group A Offenses by Arrestee Age	40/44	45/49	50/54	55/59	60+	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2	1	-	1	-	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	1	4	-	29
11A - Rape	5	4	1	-	1	52
11B - Sodomy	-	-	1	-	-	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	-	-	_	-	1
11D - Fondling	_	1	-	-	1	26
120 - Robbery	1	4	1	1	1	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	73	51	27	19	10	783
13B - Simple Assault	292	212	179	59	62	3,545
13C - Intimidation	20	29	27	13	11	312
200 - Arson	1	1	1	1		27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		-	-	-	_	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	20	8	11	5	1	329
23A - Pocket-picking		1	1	1	1	12
23B - Purse-snatching	1	1			<u>'</u>	7
23C - Shoplifting	106	121	78	31	45	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	15	4	3	1	7	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2	-	-	-	- '-	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	_	_	-	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	2	1	_	2	71
23H - All Other Larceny	38	32	17	16	22	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	7	2	-	4	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	8	11	2	-	-	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	7	17	3	4	2	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	17	-	-	-	15
26C - Impersonation	18	6	3	3	1	326
26D - Welfare Fraud	- 10	-	-	-	- '	- 520
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	_	_	-	
270 - Embezzlement	1	1	1	-	1	36
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	3	3	3	-	1	91
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	19	16	11	9	10	579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	295	174	176	97	51	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	41	32	41	21	10	1,144
36A - Incest	- 41	-	- 41	-	- 10	1,144
36B - Statutory Rape	_	-	_	-		27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	3				19
			-	-	-	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_		_	-	-	
39D - Sports Tampering	_	-	_	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	2	- 2	2	-	1	
	2	3	3	1	1	41 11
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution		-	_	ı	-	1
· ·	-	-	-	-	-	1
510 - Bribery	7	-	17	-	-	160
520 - Weapon Law Violations	/	5		9	5	163
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	- 000	754	- 611		250	16 700
Total	990	751	611	296	250	16,799

Arrestee Gender

This table shows the gender of arrestees by Group A arrests.

Group A Offenses by Arrestee Gender	Female	Male	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	1	11	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	1	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	4	25	29
11A - Rape	2	50	52
11B - Sodomy	-	5	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	1	1
11D - Fondling	3	23	26
120 - Robbery	8	55	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	118	665	783
13B - Simple Assault	1,082	2,463	3,545
13C - Intimidation	32	280	312
200 - Arson	4	23	27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	37	292	329
23A - Pocket-picking	4	8	12
23B - Purse-snatching	4	3	7
23C - Shoplifting	1,076	1,075	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	71	132	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	4	6	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	12	114	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	69	71
23H - All Other Larceny	266	413	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	36	110	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	35	44	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	48	52	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	6	9	15
26C - Impersonation	126	200	326
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	17	19	36
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	31	60	91
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	109	470	579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1,546	4,031	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	301	843	1,144
36A - Incest	-	-	
36B - Statutory Rape	6	21	27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	6	13	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_
39D - Sports Tampering	_	-	_
40A - Prostitution	18	23	41
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	2	9	11
40C - Purchasing Prostitution		1	1
510 - Bribery	_	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	7	156	163
	<u>'</u>	100	- 100
1 64A - Human Trafficking Commercial Sex Acts			
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	_	

Arrestee Race

This table shows the race of arrestees by Group A arrests.

		Black or	American Indian or	Native Hawaiian or Other			
		African	Alaskan	Pacific			
Group A Offenses by Arrestee Race	Asian	American	Native	Islander	White	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	2	2	-	8	-	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	2	12	1	15	-	29
11A - Rape	3	8	11	-	30	-	52
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	5	-	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
11D - Fondling	-	-	7	-	18	1	26
120 - Robbery	-	15	24	-	23	1	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	2	91	262	-	408	20	783
13B - Simple Assault	18	267	1,239	6	1,912	103	3,545
13C - Intimidation	2	24	122	-	156	8	312
200 - Arson		3	10	-	13	1	27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	_	_	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	30	105	-	182	9	329
23A - Pocket-picking	-	1	3	-	8	-	12
23B - Purse-snatching	-	1	2	-	3	1	7
23C - Shoplifting	20	169	852	-	1,072	38	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	2	12	44	-	132	13	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	3	_	7	-	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	6	40	_	66	14	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	16	_	53	2	71
23H - All Other Larceny	7	39	202	_	393	38	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	5	64	1	69	6	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	7	13	-	57	1	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	16	30	-	49	4	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	<u> </u>	2	1	-	12		15
26C - Impersonation	1	17	217		83	8	326
26D - Welfare Fraud		- 17	217		- 03	-	<u> </u>
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-		-		_	
270 - Embezzlement	-	3	3	-	30	_	36
	1	17	30		40	3	91
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		24		-	344	18	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2		191	-			579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	34	345	1,303	1	3,363	531	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	52	229	1	697	161	1,144
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	4	_	22	-	27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	1	-	14	3	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	2	10	4	-	25	-	41
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	5	-	-	6	-	11
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	1	-	1
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	4	29	-	115	15	163
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-	-	
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total	106	1,177	5,075	9	9,433	999	16,799

Arrestee Ethnicity

This table shows the ethnicity of arrestees by Group A arrests.

	Hispanic	Not Hispanic		-
Group A Offenses by Arrestee Ethnicity	or Latino	or Latino	Unk.	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2	10	-	12
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	1	-	1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	26	-	29
11A - Rape	3	45	4	52
11B - Sodomy	-	5	-	5
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	1	-	1
11D - Fondling	1	22	3	26
120 - Robbery	5	56	2	63
13A - Aggravated Assault	41	661	81	783
13B - Simple Assault	155	3,056	334	3,545
13C - Intimidation	19	266	27	312
200 - Arson	1	23	3	27
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	25	272	32	329
23A - Pocket-picking	-	10	2	12
23B - Purse-snatching	-	6	1	7
23C - Shoplifting	128	1,878	145	2,151
23D - Theft From Building	5	170	28	203
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	8	2	10
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	7	101	18	126
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	68	2	71
23H - All Other Larceny	27	557	95	679
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	12	122	12	146
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	65	12	79
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	85	10	100
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	15	-	15
26C - Impersonation	27	264	35	326
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	32	4	36
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	6	75	10	91
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	25	500	54	579
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	218	4,529	830	5,577
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	26	855	263	1,144
36A - Incest	-	-	-	
36B - Statutory Rape	1	26	-	27
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	10	8	19
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	- 10		- 13
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling				
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-	
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	2	34	5	41
40A - Prostitution 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	1	7	3	11
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	<u>'</u>	1	3	1
· ·	-	1	-	1
510 - Bribery		- 400	-	400
520 - Weapon Law Violations	6	123	34	163
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	755	40.005	- 0.050	40.700
Total	755	13,985	2,059	16,799

Group B Offenses

There are 11 crime categories for Group B offenses. Only arrests are to be reported for Group B offenses. The Group B offenses are listed below in UCR (Uniform Crime Reporting) number order for ease of reference rather than in the order of their importance.

90A - Bad Checks

90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations

90C - Disorderly Conduct

90D - Driving Under the Influence

90E - Drunkenness

90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent

90G - Liquor Law Violations

90H - Peeping Tom

90I - Runaway

90J - Trespass of Real Property

90Z - All Other Offenses



911 47th Class Top Telecommunicator Ryan Titze, Mitchell Department of Public Safety is presented a plaque by Attorney General Marty Jackley. Class was held September 22, 2014 through October 3, 2014.

Type of Arrest

The following table shows the type of apprehension. On-View Arrest is where the arrestee is taken into custody without a warrant or previous incident report. Summoned/Cited the arrestee is not taken into custody. Taken Into Custody is where an arrestee is taken into custody based on warrant and/or previously submitted incident report. A person is arrested only one time per incident; therefore the data below reflects the Type of Arrest per incident even though there could be multiple Group B offenses reported.

Group B Offenses by Type of Arrest	On-View Arrest	Summoned / Cited	Taken Into Custody	Total
90A - Bad Checks	37	29	156	222
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	485	69	19	573
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1,731	257	374	2,362
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5,349	66	767	6,182
90E - Drunkenness	70	3	7	80
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	203	120	36	359
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1,468	1,808	248	3,524
90H - Peeping Tom	2	3	-	5
90I - Runaway	33	33	11	77
90J - Tresspass of Real Property	617	87	65	769
90Z - All Other Offenses	1,710	721	4,474	6,905
Total	11,705	3,196	6,157	21,058

Arrestee Age

The following tables shows the age of arrestees by Group B arrests, if known. A person is arrested only one time per incident; therefore the data below reflects the age of the arrestee per incident even though there could be multiple Group B offenses reported.

Group B Offenses by Arrestee Age	Juvenile	18/19	20/24	25/29	30/34	35/39
90A - Bad Checks	-	1	31	40	30	39
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	154	8	60	42	50	53
90C - Disorderly Conduct	332	149	450	401	316	195
90D - Driving Under the Influence	57	238	1,282	1,070	836	635
90E - Drunkenness	9	7	16	10	7	5
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	148	12	35	33	32	27
90G - Liquor Law Violations	768	1,132	727	154	160	110
90H - Peeping Tom	-	ı	1	1	1	1
90I - Runaway	77	ı	ı	ı	ı	1
90J - Trespass of Real Property	42	17	98	92	85	60
90Z - All Other Offenses	516	497	1,459	1,203	1,010	675
Total	2,103	2,061	4,159	3,046	2,527	1,799

Group B Offenses by Arrestee Age	40/44	45/49	50/54	55/59	60+	Total
90A - Bad Checks	29	19	11	10	12	222
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	56	74	45	7	24	573
90C - Disorderly Conduct	166	138	107	58	50	2,362
90D - Driving Under the Influence	529	511	452	308	264	6,182
90E - Drunkenness	10	4	2	3	7	80
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	22	19	15	11	5	359
90G - Liquor Law Violations	120	147	109	52	45	3,524
90H - Peeping Tom	ı	1	1	•	•	5
90I - Runaway	1	1	1	ı	ı	77
90J - Trespass of Real Property	113	101	80	26	55	769
90Z - All Other Offenses	513	398	304	199	131	6,905
Total	1,558	1,412	1,126	674	593	21,058

Arrestee Gender

This table shows the gender of arrestees by Group B arrests. A person is arrested only one time per incident; therefore the data below reflects the gender of the arrestee per incident even though there could be multiple Group B offenses reported.

Group B Offenses by Arrestee Gender	Female	Male	Total
90A - Bad Checks	105	117	222
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	118	455	573
90C - Disorderly Conduct	587	1,775	2,362
90D - Driving Under the Influence	1,634	4,548	6,182
90E - Drunkenness	16	64	80
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	104	255	359
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1,164	2,360	3,524
90H - Peeping Tom	1	4	5
90I - Runaway	56	21	77
90J - Trespass of Real Property	119	650	769
90Z - All Other Offenses	2,337	4,568	6,905
Total	6,241	14,817	21,058

Arrestee Race

This table shows the race of arrestees by Group B arrests. A person is arrested only one time per incident; therefore the data below reflects the race of the arrestee per incident even though there could be multiple Group B offenses reported.

Group B Offenses by Arrestee Race	Asian	Black or African American	American Indian or Alaskan Native	Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	White	Unk.	Total
90A - Bad Checks	1	5	24	1	185	6	222
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	2	69	255	-	242	5	573
90C - Disorderly Conduct	11	201	960	1	1,106	83	2,362
90D - Driving Under the Influence	50	216	961	7	3,510	1,438	6,182
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	38	-	41	1	80
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	2	47	77	-	226	7	359
90G - Liquor Law Violations	17	97	1,201	2	1,909	298	3,524
90H - Peeping Tom	1	-	-	-	4	-	5
90I - Runaway	4	4	20	-	46	3	77
90J - Trespass of Real Property	3	45	451	1	263	6	769
90Z - All Other Offenses	23	249	2,774	3	3,745	111	6,905
Total	114	933	6,761	15	11,277	1,958	21,058

Arrestee Ethnicity

This table shows the ethnicity of arrestees by Group B arrests. Ethnicity is not a required field; therefore the column "No Data" represents the number of incidents that did not report Ethnicity. A person is arrested only one time per incident; therefore the data below reflects the ethnicity of the arrestee per incident even though there could be multiple Group B offenses reported.

Group B Offenses by Arrestee Ethnicity	Hispanic or Latino	Not Hispanic or Latino	Unk.	Total
90A - Bad Checks	7	201	14	222
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	19	490	64	573
90C - Disorderly Conduct	113	2,016	233	2,362
90D - Driving Under the Influence	253	4,049	1,880	6,182
90E - Drunkenness	-	76	4	80
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	13	326	20	359
90G - Liquor Law Violations	119	2,746	659	3,524
90H - Peeping Tom	-	5	1	5
90I - Runaway	3	68	6	77
90J - Trespass of Real Property	16	711	42	769
90Z - All Other Offenses	318	5,944	643	6,905
Total	861	16,632	3,565	21,058



47th 911 Telecommunication Class held September 22, 2014 through October 3, 2014.

Law Enforcement Officers Killed or Assaulted



DCI Special Agents participate in a standoff scenario.

Type of Activity

Group A Offenses by Type of Activity	Responding to Disturbance Call (Family Quarrels, Person with Firearm, Etc.	Burglaries in Progress or Pursuing Burglary Suspects	Robberies in Progress or Pursuing Robbery Suspects	Attempting Other Arrests	Civil Disorder (Riot, Mass Disobedience)
09A - Murder & Non- Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	21	1	-	5	1
13B - Simple Assault	46	1	-	24	1
13C - Intimidation	10	1	-	12	2
Total	77	3	-	41	4

Group A Offenses by Type of Activity	Handling, Transporting, Custody of Prisoners	Investigating Suspicious Persons or Circumstances	Ambush - No Warning	Handling Persons with Mental Illness	Traffic Pursuits and Stops	All Other	Total
09A - Murder & Non- Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	17	6	-	2	7	1	61
13B - Simple Assault	36	8	1	4	10	7	138
13C - Intimidation	11	5	1	-	1	8	50
Total	64	19	1	6	18	16	249

Type of Assignment

Group A Offenses by Assignment Type	Two- Officer Vehicle	One- Officer Vehicle (Alone)	One-Officer Vehicle (Assisted)	Detective or Special Assignment (Alone)	Detective or Special Assignment (Assisted)	Other (Alone)	Other (Assisted)	Total
09A - Murder & Non-Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	19	29	-	1	3	8	61
13B - Simple Assault	7	52	54	1	-	8	16	138
13C - Intimidation	3	18	23	1	1	2	2	50
Total	11	89	106	2	2	13	26	249

Offenses by Contributor



Students from the 156th Session of the Basic Officer Certification Course held August 17, 2014 through November 14, 2014.

Offenses by Contributor Supplemental Information

Crime in South Dakota is an annual publication based upon National Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS) statistics. NIBRS is the basis for collecting data on selected crimes by participating agencies throughout South Dakota. Prior to 1990, this data collection effort was handled directly by the FBI with approximately thirty-two agencies reporting in 1989. On January 1, 1990, the Criminal Statistical Analysis Center became the State Clearinghouse for Uniform Crime Reporting (UCR) data. In 2008, South Dakota became a NIBRS only State. Following is a table that depicts the percentage of population covered along with the number of reporting agencies from 1990 to present:

Reporting Year	Percent Of Population Covered	# Of Reporting Agencies	Reporting Year	Percent Of Population Covered	# Of Reporting Agencies
1990	85%	82	2003	95%	137
1991	90%	96	2004	91%	129
1992	88%	89	2005	92%	114
1993	83%	75	2006	92%	109
1994	78%	64	2007	92%	118
1995	80%	73	2008	92%	119
1996	82%	76	2009	95%	121
1997	82%	89	2010	95%	119
1998	82%	84	2011	95%	118
1999	78%	80	2012	95%	118
2000	82%	88	2013	95%	116
2001	82%	86	2014	95%	116
2002	87%	98			

This publication of <u>Crime in South Dakota 2014</u> represents approximately 95% of the population as reported by 51 Sheriff's Offices, 63 Police Departments, Division of Criminal Investigation and SD Highway Patrol.

Population by Contributing Agency

Balias Danarimania	We are an DD	4 574
Police Departments	Wagner PD	
Aberdeen PD 27,629	Watertown PD	
Alcester PD 799	Whitewood PD	
Avon PD 581	Winner PD	2,835
Belle Fourche PD 5,755	Worthing PD	943
Beresford PD 2,038	Yankton PD	
Box Elder PD	Sheriff Offices	,
Brandon PD 9,678	Aurora SO	2 726
Brookings PD	Beadle SO	
Burke PD	Bennett SO	
Canton PD 3,321	Bon Homme SO	
Centerville PD 887	Brookings SO	
Chamberlain PD 2,457	Brown SO	38,273
Clark PD 1,041	Butte SO	10,391
Deadwood PD 1,292	Campbell SO	1,302
Eagle Butte PD 1,357	Charles Mix SO	
Estelline PD	Clark SO	
Faith PD 438	Clay SO	
Flandreau PD	Codington SO	
Freeman PD	Corson SO	
Gettysburg PD 1,210	Custer SO	
Hermosa PD 407	Davison SO	
Hot Springs PD 3,478	Deuel SO	4,317
Hoven PD 417	Dewey SO	5,658
Huron PD 13,225	Douglas SO	
Irene PD 416	Edmunds SO	
Jefferson PD 539	Faulk SO	
Kadoka PD	Hamlin SO	
Kimball PD 715	Hand SO	
Lead PD	Hanson SO	
Lennox PD 2,264	Harding SO	
Leola PD 450	Hughes SO	
Madison PD 7,057	Hutchinson SO	7,106
Martin PD 1,073	Jerauld SO	2,064
Menno PD 582	Lawrence SO	25.125
Miller PD 1,454	Lincoln SO	
Mitchell PD 15,600	Marshall SO	
Mobridge PD	McCook SO	
	McPherson SO	
N. Sioux City PD		
Parkston PD	Meade SO	
Philip PD 759	Mellette SO	
Pierre PD 14,061	Miner SO	
Rapid City PD 71,481	Minnehaha SO	182,330
Rosholt PD 431	Moody SO	6,388
Scotland PD 830	Pennington SO	
SDSU PD 12,557	Perkins SO	
Selby PD	Potter SO	
Sioux Falls PD 167,339	Roberts SO	
Sisseton PD	Shannon SO	
Spearfish PD 11,246	Spink SO	
Springfield PD 1,978	Stanley SO	
Sturgis PD 6,950	Sully SO	
Summerset PD 2,085	Tripp SO	5,468
Tea PD 4,583	Turner SO	8,372
Tripp PD	Union SO	
Tyndall PD 1,064	Walworth SO	
Vermillion PD 10,723	Yankton SO	
Viborg PD	Ziebach SO	
Viborg i D III	ZIGDAUT GO	2,040

Cleared Exceptionally

The column "Cleared Exceptionally" in the following tables by contributor indicates whether or not the law enforcement agency cleared the incident by exceptional means. In a multiple-offense incident, the exceptional clearance of one offense clears the entire incident.

An incident cannot be cleared exceptionally if it was previously or at the same time cleared by



an arrest.

To clear an offense by exceptional means, the following four conditions must be met:

- 1. The investigation must have clearly and definitely established the identity of at least one offender.
- 2. Sufficient probable cause must have been developed to support arresting, charging, and prosecuting the offender.
- 3. The exact location of the offender must be known so that an arrest could be made.
- 4. There must be a reason outside the control of law enforcement which prevents the arrest, i.e. A through E, below:
 - A = Death of Offender
 - B = Prosecution Declined_(by the prosecutor for other than lack of probable cause)
 - C = In Custody of Other Jurisdiction (includes extradition denied)
 - D = Victim Refused to Cooperate_(in the prosecution)
 - E = Juvenile/No Custody_(the handling of a juvenile without taking him/her into custody, but rather by oral or written notice given to the parents or legal guardian in a case involving a minor offense, such as petty larceny)

Note: The clearance of an incident should not be confused with closing an investigation.

Police Departments

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ARRESTS			
ABERDEEN PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total	
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Reported	70 1 1017	Juvernie	Addit	Total	
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	<u> </u>		_	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide				_		
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	5			2	2	
11A - Rape	11	-	_	-		
11B - Sodomy	1	-	_	-	-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	=	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	16	-	-	-	-	
120 - Robbery	5	-	-	4	4	
13A - Aggravated Assault	62	1	2	35	37	
13B - Simple Assault	344	•	16	191	207	
13C - Intimidation	46	1	_	2	2	
200 - Arson	4	-	-	-	-	
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	115	-	-	8	8	
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-	
23B - Purse-snatching	15	-	=	-	-	
23C - Shoplifting	90	-	7	42	49	
23D - Theft From Building	12	1	-	-	-	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	_	-	-	
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	34	-	_	1	1	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	4	-	-	-	-	
23H - All Other Larceny	250	-	8	23	31	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	28	=	-	4	4	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	21	=	-	-	-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	6	=	-	-	-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	12	=	-	-	-	
26C - Impersonation 26D - Welfare Fraud	1 1	-	-		-	
26E - Wire Fraud	3	-	-	-		
270 - Embezzlement	2	<u> </u>		-		
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	-	-	2	2	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	197	-	11	9	20	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	104	_	9	95	104	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	92	_	2	12	14	
36A - Incest	3	-	-	-		
36B - Statutory Rape	29	-	11	2	13	
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	6	-	1	-	1	
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	•	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-	
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	•	
40A - Prostitution	2	-	-	1	1	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-	
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-		
520 - Weapon Law Violations	20	-	5	9	14	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	_	-	-	
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-		
90A - Bad Checks	5	-	-	5	5	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	71	-	70	1	71	
90C - Disorderly Conduct	15	-	-	15	15	
90D - Driving Under the Influence	123	-	-	123	123	
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	4	-	-	4	105	
90G - Liquor Law Violations	185	-	6	179	185	
90H - Peeping Tom 90I - Runaway	1	-	-	1 -	1	
90J - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	18	<u>-</u>		18	18	
902 - All Other Offenses	245	-	59	186	245	
Totals	2,210	3	207	974	1,181	
Totals	2,210	3	207	9/4	1,161	

ALCESTER PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	responde	_	caronno	rtaant	- Ota
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	_	_	_	_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	_	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	_	_	1	1
11A - Rape	-	_	_	<u> </u>	_
11B - Sodomy	_	-	_	_	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_	_	-	_
11D - Fondling	_	-	_	_	_
120 - Robbery	_	_	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	2	_	_	2	2
13B - Simple Assault	1		_	_	-
13C - Intimidation	2	_	_	_	_
200 - Arson	-	_	_	_	_
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_		_	_	_
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	_	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking		-		-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	_	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	-	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	_	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-	-	_	
23H - All Other Larcenv	-	-	-	_	⊢ -
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft		<u>-</u>	-	-	-
	1	-			⊢ -
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	=	-	<u> </u>
	-	-	-	-	<u> </u>
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	5	-	-	4	4
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	3	-	-	3	3
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	<u> </u>
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	=	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	2	-	-	2	2
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	=	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	23	-	-	15	15

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
AVON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	•	1	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-		<u> </u>	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	 			_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	_	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	_	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	•	1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	-	-	-		-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-				
39A - Betting/Wagering	 			_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_		_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-		-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	•	1	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	•	-	•		-

BELLE FOURCHE PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Keporteu			Addit	TOtal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter		-	-	_	
09C - Justifiable Homicide				_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1		_	-	-
11A - Rape	2		_	_	-
11B - Sodomy			_	_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_	_	_	
11D - Fondling	3	_	-	_	-
120 - Robbery	-		_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	12	_	_	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	22		2	16	18
13C - Intimidation	24	1	2	7	9
200 - Arson	1	-	_	1	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	<u> </u>	_	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	15	-	_	4	4
23A - Pocket-picking		_	_	_	
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	_	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	_	-	_	-	_
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	_	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	_	-	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	-	_	_	-
23H - All Other Larceny	55	_	_	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	-	_	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	_	_	_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	<u>'</u>		_	_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	_	_	_	_
26C - Impersonation	5		_	_	_
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	_	_	_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	28	_	2	1	3
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	31	1	7	18	25
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	16	1	_	3	3
36A - Incest	-	-	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	_	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	_	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	2	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	3	-	-	3	3
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	13	-	-	13	13
90D - Driving Under the Influence	49	-	-	49	49
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	3	-	-	3	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	_	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	_	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	301	3	15	125	140

	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Total
BERESFORD PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	
11A - Rape	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	-	
11B - Sodomy				_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object				-	
11D - Fondling	<u> </u>			_	-
120 - Robbery	_	-		_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	_
13B - Simple Assault	6	_	_	3	3
13C - Intimidation	4	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	23	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-		1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1		1	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	5	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	5	-	-	2	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	6	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	=	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-		-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	 -	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude 90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	1	-	1
90D - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	2	-	<u> </u>	2	2
90E - Drunkenness		-	-		-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90H - Peeping Tom	1	<u> </u>	-	-	
901 - Runaway	-	-		-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property			<u> </u>		-
90Z - All Other Offenses	 			_	-
Totals	61	_	1	9	10
Totalo	VI.	•	ı ı	9	10

40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations - - - - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
198A - Nurder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	BOX ELDER PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
098 - Negligard Macalgupter			=	-		1
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
11.14 Rape	09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
118 - Soudiny		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		5	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery		-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	0	4			-	-
138 - Simple Assault		-	-			
130 - Intimidation 19			-			
200 - Arson						
210 Extortion/Blackmail		19				
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering 32		-				
23A - Pocket-picking		32				
230 - Shopfitting		- JZ				
330 - Shoplifting		 				
230 - Theft From Building 33		8				
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device						
138		-	=		-	-
33G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		18	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larcerny			-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	23H - All Other Larceny	24	-	_	1	1
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 5	240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	7	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		2	-	=	-	-
26C - Impersonation 3	26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	•	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud			-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud - - - - - - - -			-	-		
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses - - - - - - -		-			-	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 29		-			-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 14						
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 7			-			
36A - Incest - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -			-			
36B - Statutory Rape		,				0
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 2		1			_	
39A - Betting/Wagering			_		_	_
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>_</td>		-	_		_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - -		_	_	_	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>=</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		=	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40A - Prostitution</td><td>1</td><td>-</td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>	40A - Prostitution	1	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery - <	40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations - - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - 1 1 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -	40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - 1 1 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 10 - - 10 10 90D - Driving Under the Influence 39 - 1 38 39 90E - Drunkenness - <	,	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks - - - 1 1 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		-	=	-		
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<						
90C - Disorderly Conduct 10 - - 10 10 90D - Driving Under the Influence 39 - 1 38 39 90E - Drunkenness -		+				
90D - Driving Under the Influence 39 - 1 38 39 90E - Drunkenness -						
90E - Drunkenness -						
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent -						
90G - Liquor Law Violations 11 - 4 7 11 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway 17 - 17 - 17 90J - Trespass of Real Property 3 - - 3 3 90Z - All Other Offenses 9 - - 9 9		-		-		
90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - - - - - - 17		11		-		
90I - Runaway 17 - 17 - 17 90J - Trespass of Real Property 3 - - 3 3 90Z - All Other Offenses 9 - - 9 9						
90J - Trespass of Real Property 3 - - 3 3 90Z - All Other Offenses 9 - - 9 9	90I - Runaway					
90Z - All Other Offenses 9 9 9				''-		
				-		
70J - 90 132 172	Totals	409	_	40	132	172

BRANDON PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
	# Keported	LACEF HONALLI		Adult	lotai
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-			-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-		-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			-	
11D - Fondling	-	-		-	
120 - Robbery	-	-		-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-		1	1
13B - Simple Assault	15	-	2	13	
13C - Intimidation	13	-		- 13	15
200 - Arson	-			-	
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-				-
	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	7	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	13	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	=	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	9	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4	-	1	3	4
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	•	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	=	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	=	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution		-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-		-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	ı	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations		-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	32	-	1	31	32
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	_	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	6	-	4	2	6
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	92	-	8	50	58

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
BROOKINGS PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	3	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	8	-	=	-	
120 - Robbery	0	-	-	-	
13A - Aggravated Assault	25			5	5
13B - Simple Assault	85	-	5	56	61
13C - Intimidation	10	-		-	01
200 - Arson	10	<u> </u>		-	
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	<u> </u>			
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	47	<u> </u>		9	9
23A - Pocket-picking	- 47			-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-		_	_
23C - Shoplifting	41	-	6	22	28
23D - Theft From Building	16	<u> </u>	-	2	20
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	10				-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	64		15	8	23
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	10		- 13	2	2
23H - All Other Larceny	195	_	_	16	16
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	7	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	8	_	_	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	9	_	_	2	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	2	_	_	_	
26C - Impersonation		-	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	=	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	=	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	184	-	4	12	16
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	112	-	4	91	95
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	77	-	1	24	25
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	2	=	=	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	=	=	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	ı	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	1	-	i	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	•
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	4	-	-	2	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	5	-	-	5	5
90C - Disorderly Conduct	55	-	6	49	55
90D - Driving Under the Influence	86	-	1	85	86
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	3	-	-	3	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations	198	-	9	189	198
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	14	-	-	14	14
90Z - All Other Offenses	93	-	16	77	93
Totals	1,366	•	67	675	742

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
BURKE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	=	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	•	1	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	_	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	_	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-		-	-	-
210 - Arson 210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-		-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	
23A - Pocket-picking	<u> </u>			-	-
23B - Purse-snatching			-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	-			-	
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	_	_	_	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	_	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	=	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	_	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	=	-	=	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-		-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	 		<u> </u>	-	
39D - Sports Tampering	_			_	
40A - Prostitution	_		-	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	•
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
Totals	-	•	-	-	-

Adult Total SACSP Illand Total SACSP Illand Total Total SACSP Illand Total Total SACSP Illand Total SACSP Illand Total SACSP Illand Total SACSP Illand Total SACSP SACSP		OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
G9B - Negligent Manslaughter	CANTON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
1995 Justifiable Homicide		-	-		-	-
100 Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
111A - Sexual Assaul With An Object		-	-	-	-	-
118 - Soudary - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-		-
110 - Fondling		1	-	-	1	1
110 - Fondling		-	-	-	-	-
120 Robbery		-	-			-
13A - Aggravated Assault		1	-		2	2
138 - Simple Assault		-	-		-	-
130C Intimidation	13A - Aggravated Assault		-			
200 - Arson			-			
210 Extortion/Blackmail - - - - - - - - - -		1	-		· ·	
220 Burglany/Breaking & Entering 7		-	-	-		
23A - Pocket-picking		-	-			
23B - Purse-snatching			-			
230 - Shoplifting		-	-		-	
230 - Theft From Building		-	-		-	
23F - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device			-			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		3	-	-	· ·	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-		
2314 - All Other Larceny		2	-	-	-	-
240		-	-		-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery			-			
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		2	-	4	-	4
268 - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 5		1	-	-	-	-
28C - Impersonation			-	-	-	-
26B - Welfare Fraud		5	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud		-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 9 - 2 - 2 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 19 - 9 12 21 21 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 18 - 7 11 18 36A - Incest - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 19	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 18			-	2	-	
36A - Incest			-			
36B - Statutory Rape		18	-	7	11	18
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations 1 - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>1</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		1	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - 3 1 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 38 - 1 37 38 90E - Drunkenness - <td< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></td<>		-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 38 - 1 37 38 90E - Drunkenness -		-	-			
90E - Drunkenness -			-	3		
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 1 - - 1 1 90G - Liquor Law Violations 21 - 10 11 21 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property -		38	-	1	37	38
90G - Liquor Law Violations 21 - 10 11 21 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom -		1	-	-	1	
90I - Runaway - 6 6 - 1 5 6 6 - <		21		10	11	21
90I - Runaway - 6 6 - 1 5 6 6 - <		-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 6 - 1 5 6	90I - Runaway	-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 6 - 1 5 6	90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-		-
Totals 172 - 43 96 139			-			
	Totals	172	-	43	96	139

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
CENTERVILLE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	•	1	-	
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	1	1	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	=	=	=	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	1	-	1
23A - Pocket-picking	=	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	<u>-</u>	-		-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	-		-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	<u>'</u>	-	<u> </u>	-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-			-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud			<u> </u>		
26C - Impersonation	_				
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	
26E - Wire Fraud				_	-
270 - Embezzlement	_		_	_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_		_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	1	_	_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	_	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	_	_	_	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	=	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	•
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	•
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	•
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	1	-	-	•
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	ı	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	•
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	•
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	•
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	7	2	1	-	1

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
CHAMBERLAIN PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	4	=	-	1	1
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	2	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling 120 - Robbery	1	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	16			7	7
13B - Simple Assault	56	-	4	26	30
13C - Intimidation	6	-	- 4	1	1
200 - Arson	-			<u>'</u>	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	26	_	-	5	5
23A - Pocket-picking		_	_		
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	_	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	1	-	_	1	1
23D - Theft From Building	2	_	_		-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	_	_	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	4	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	<u> </u>	_	_	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	84	_	_	6	6
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	_	_	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	4	_	_	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	2	-	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	3	-	-	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	38	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	19	-	7	12	19
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	27	-	-	6	6
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	4	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	- 40	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	10	-	-	10	10
90D - Driving Under the Influence	30	-	-	30	30
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	1	-	-	1	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	4	-	3	1	4
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	- 4	-	-
901 - Runaway	1	-	1	-	1
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	2	=		2	1
	359		15	1 112	
Totals	359	-	15	112	127

OSA - Murder & Nomegligert Manslaughter	CLARK PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
088 - Negligent Manslaughter		# Reported			Addit	TOtal
1995 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-		-	-
100 Kdhasping/Abduction		-	-		-	
11.14 Rape		-	-		-	
118 - Soudany		_	-			
110 - Fondling		-	-		-	
110 - Fondling		-			_	
120 F. Robbery		_				
13A - Aggravated Assault					_	
133 - Simple Assault		_			_	
130 - Intimidation		6				1
200 - Arson						
210 Extortion/Blackmail		-				
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering			_			
23A - Pocket-picking		- 1	-			
233 - Purse-snatching			-			
230 - Shoplitting		-	-		-	
230 - Theft From Building		+	-		_	
238 - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		 	-			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		 	-			
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		 	-			
231- All Other Larceny		-				
240		-	-		-	
250. Counterfeiting/Forgery	,	-	-		-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-	-			
268 - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-	-			-
28C - Impersonation		-	-			-
26E - Wire Fraud			-		-	-
28E - Wire Fraud		1	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-	-		-	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Nandalism of Property 5		-	-		-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 7	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-			
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 6 4 4 4 36A - Incest			-			
36A - Incest			-			
36B - Statutory Rape		6	-			
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - -		-	-			-
39A - Betting/Wagering		-	-			
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-	-			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-			-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-		-
40A - Prostitution -		-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td>1 0</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	1 0	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40A - Prostitution</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>	40A - Prostitution	-	-		-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		-	-	=	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct - - - - 90D - Driving Under the Influence 3 - - 3 3 90E - Drunkenness -<		-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 3 - - 3 3 90E - Drunkenness -		-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness -			-	-		
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - - - - - - - 2		3	-	-	3	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations 2 - 2 - 2 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom -		-	-		-	
90I - Runaway - <		2		2	-	2
90I - Runaway - <		-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -	90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	
90Z - All Other Offenses	90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
Totals 31 - 6 14 20		-	-	-	-	-
	Totals	31	-	6	14	20

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
DEADWOOD PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-		-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	-	-	4	4
13B - Simple Assault	53	-	-	53	53
13C - Intimidation	- 4	-	-	-	
200 - Arson	1	=	-	1	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	3	-	-	2	2
23D - Theft From Building	5	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
	6			-	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	=	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	8	-	-	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	19	-	-	7	7
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	17	-	1	18	19
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	12	-	-	4	4
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-		-
	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	 	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	 	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-		-	
90C - Disorderly Conduct	22	-	-	22	22
90D - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	58	-	-	58	
90E - Drunkenness	58	-		58	58
	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	30	-	2	28	30
90H - Peeping Tom	 	-	-	-	
901 - Runaway	- 40	-	-	40	- 40
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	19 57	=	- 2	19 55	19 57
		-	2		
Totals	320	•	5	275	280

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD	DESTS	
EAGLE BUTTE BB		EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	T - 4 - 1
EAGLE BUTTE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-			_	
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	<u>-</u>		-	_	
11A - Rape	_	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Arson 210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	-	-	
23A - Pocket-picking		-	-	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-		-	
26D - Welfare Fraud	<u> </u>			_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	=	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	=	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-			-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	 			_	
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	_
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	=	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	1 2	-	-	1 2	1 2
90E - Drunkenness		-	-		-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	 		-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations		-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	12	-	-	4	4

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
ESTELLINE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	_	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	1	-			-
120 - Robbery	_		_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	-	_	
13B - Simple Assault	2	_	_	1	1
13C - Intimidation	-	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	_	-	_	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	_	_	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	_	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	=	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	-	-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	•	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations		-	-	- 1	- 1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	_	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	4	-	-	4	4
	 	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	_	1	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	1	-	-		- 1
	3	-	3	-	3
90I - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	3	-		-	-
903 - Frespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	21	-	3	8	11
Totals	21	•	<u> </u>	. 0	- 11

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
FAITH PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	2	-	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	=	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	2	-	-	2	2
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	-	-	1	1
Totals	5	-	-	4	4

FLANDREAU PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS	Total
	# Reported	LACEFIIONALLI		Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	-		_	
11B - Sodomy	<u>'</u>	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			-	
11D - Fondling	_			_	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	11	_	1	3	4
13B - Simple Assault	34	-	-	25	25
13C - Intimidation	2	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	1	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	6	-	1	1	2
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	2	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	4	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	•	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	1	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	14	-	-	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	2	-	-	1	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	-	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	21	-	1	4	5
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	24	-	2	23	25
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	13	-	-	6	6
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	1	-		_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_		_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	
40A - Prostitution	_		-	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	_	_	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	_	_	_
510 - Bribery	_	_	_	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	_	_	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	_	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	17	-	1	16	17
90D - Driving Under the Influence	26	-	1	25	26
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	2	-	-	2	2
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	=	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	-	-	1	1
Totals	192	-	7	112	119

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
FREEMAN PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			_	
11D - Fondling	 				-
120 - Robbery	 		_		_
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-	1	_	1
13B - Simple Assault	5	_	1	3	4
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	=	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	<u>-</u>	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	1	-	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	_	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-				-
270 - Embezzlement			_	_	_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	-	-	_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	_	_	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3	-	-	4	4
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	 	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	<u> </u>		-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	<u> </u>			-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5	-	_	5	5
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	_	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	_	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	1	-	1
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses		-	-	-	-
Totals	23	-	4	12	16

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
GETTYSBURG PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-		-	
11D - Fondling	1	-			-
120 - Robbery	<u>'</u>		_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	-	_	
13B - Simple Assault	3	_	_	1	1
13C - Intimidation		_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	_	-	_	_	_
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	8	-	_	_	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	_	_	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	_	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	_	-	_	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	_	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	<u>'</u>	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	_	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	_	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	_	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4	•	-	3	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	6	-	-	6	6
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	1	-	-	1	1
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	- 1	=	-	- 1	1
	26	-		1 12	12
Totals	26	-	-	12	12

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD	DESTS	
LIEDMOSA DD				RESTS	T
HERMOSA PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction			<u> </u>	-	
11A - Rape	_	-	-	_	_
11B - Sodomy	_	_	_	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	=	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail 220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking			<u> </u>		
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	-	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	_	_	_	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	=	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation 26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	<u> </u>		-	-
270 - Embezzlement				_	_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	=	=	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	=	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation 39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution					
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	-	-	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	_	-	_
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	=	=	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	- -	-	-	-	
90J - Trespass of Real Property				_	-
90Z - All Other Offenses		-		-	-
Totals	-	-	-	-	_
				1	

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
HOT SPRINGS PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	3 43	-	-	32	3
13C - Intimidation	43		1	32	33
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-			-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	8		-	- 6	6
23A - Pocket-picking	0			-	0
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-		-	-
23C - Shoplifting	3	-	1	1	2
23D - Theft From Building	2	-		l l	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2	-	-	-	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	5	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		<u>-</u>		-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	3	-		-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2		-	1	1
	+				1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-		-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation 26D - Welfare Fraud	-		-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-		-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-		-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	8	-		3	3
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4	-	1	3	4
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	2		<u>'</u>	1	1
36A - Incest			-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-			_	
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_		_	_	
39A - Betting/Wagering	_		_	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	-	_	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	_
40A - Prostitution	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	_
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	_	_	_
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	_	_	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	-	_	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	_	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	_	-	_	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	22		_	22	22
90D - Driving Under the Influence	25	-	-	25	25
90E - Drunkenness		-	_	-	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	_	-	-	_	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	2		2	_	2
90H - Peeping Tom		-	-	_	-
90I - Runaway	 	-	_	_	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	<u>'</u>	-	_	-	
Totals	136	-	5	99	104
	100				

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
HOVEN PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	=	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	•	1	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	=	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	-	
23A - Pocket-picking	_		-	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	•	1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	-	-	-		-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	<u> </u>				
39A - Betting/Wagering				_	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_		_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	=.	=
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	=.	=
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	•	1	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	•	-	-	-	

HURON PD		OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
1983	HURON PD					Total
1998 - Negligent Manslaughter		" Roportou	-	-	-	-
1905 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-	-	-	-
11A : Rape		-	-	-	-	-
118 Sodomy	100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	-	-	-	
110 - Fondling	11A - Rape	18	=	-	3	3
110 - Fondling		1	ı	-	-	•
120		-	-	-		
138 - Simple Assault	0		-	-		
138 - Simple Assault			-			
130 - Intimidation			-			
200 - Arson						
210 Extortion/Blackmail						
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering					_	3
23A - Pocket-picking		•				11
238 - Purse-snatching		40				
230 - Shoplifting						
230 - Theft From Building		7				
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device - - - -						
33		-				
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 15		33	-			
178			-			
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		178	-	3	8	11
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 17 -<	240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	10	-	1	1	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud - - - - - - - - -		12	-	-	3	3
26C - Impersonation	26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	17	-	-	1	1
26E - Wire Fraud	26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	•	-	-	•
26E - Wire Fraud		15	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	•
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-			-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 151		-			-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 118		+				
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 39 - - - - - - - - - - - -			-			
36A - Incest - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -			-			
36B - Statutory Rape 2		39				
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 3 - - - - -		2			_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering			_		_	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution -	39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -		-	-	_	-	
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40A - Prostitution</td><td>=</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>•</td></t<>	40A - Prostitution	=	-	-	-	•
510 - Bribery - <	40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	•	-	-	•
520 - Weapon Law Violations 17 - 1 2 3 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude -		-	-	-	-	•
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - <td>,</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	,	-				
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>17</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>		17				
90A - Bad Checks -		-				
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations 5 - 3 2 5 90C - Disorderly Conduct 39 - 8 31 39 90D - Driving Under the Influence 84 - 2 82 84 90E - Drunkenness - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-				
90C - Disorderly Conduct 39 - 8 31 39 90D - Driving Under the Influence 84 - 2 82 84 90E - Drunkenness -						
90D - Driving Under the Influence 84 - 2 82 84 90E - Drunkenness -						
90E - Drunkenness -						
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 34 - 10 24 34 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway 12 - 12 - 12 90J - Trespass of Real Property 5 - - 5 5 90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156		64				
90G - Liquor Law Violations 34 - 10 24 34 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway 12 - 12 - 12 90J - Trespass of Real Property 5 - - 5 5 90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156		1				
90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway 12 - 12 - 12 90J - Trespass of Real Property 5 - - 5 5 90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156				10		
90I - Runaway 12 - 12 - 12 90J - Trespass of Real Property 5 - - 5 5 90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156						
90J - Trespass of Real Property 5 - - 5 5 90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156	90I - Runaway	12			-	
90Z - All Other Offenses 156 - 18 138 156			-	-	5	
			-	18		
, : I	Totals	1,267	-	89	516	

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
IRENE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-		-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-		-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	<u> </u>		-	_	-
13B - Simple Assault	_	_	_	_	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	=	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	•	1	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-		1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1		-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	<u>'</u>		-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	_		-	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	-	_	_	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	=	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation 39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-			_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	<u> </u>		-	_	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
Totals	2	-	-	2	2

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
JEFFERSON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	=	=	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	=	-	-
11D - Fondling 120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_		-	_	
13B - Simple Assault	-			-	_
13C - Intimidation	_	_	_	-	_
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	=	=	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	=	-	-	-	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		<u> </u>	-	_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		<u> </u>	-	-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-		_	_
26C - Impersonation	-	-	_	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	=	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	=	-	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	<u> </u>	<u>-</u>	-	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	 		-	-	
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	=	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	=	=	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	2	-	-	2	2
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	=	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	=	=	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	=	=	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	-	-	1	1
Totals	5	· .	· ·	4	4

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
KADOKA PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	_	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	-	1	1	2
13B - Simple Assault	4	-	-	2	2
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	- 1	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	3	-	-	3	3
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	- 1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	1	-	1
90H - Peeping Tom		-	- 1	-	1
901 - Runaway	1	-	1	-	
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	- 1	=		- 1	1
	1	-	-	10	
Totals	20	-	3	10	13

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
KIMBALL PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-		-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	=	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-		-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	<u> </u>		-	_	-
13B - Simple Assault	_	_	_	_	-
13C - Intimidation	-	=	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	=.	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	=	=	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-		-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-			-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud			-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	_	-	-	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	=	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-		-	-
40A - Prostitution 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-			_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution			<u> </u>		
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	_	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	=	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
Totals	-	-	-	-	-

March March Mansaughter		OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
6985 - Negligent Manslaughter -	LEAD PD		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
1905 - Justifiable Homicide	09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
100 Kdriapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape		-	-	-	-	-
118 - Sozdam		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Fonding		-	=	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	-			-
120 - Robbery		-	-			
13A - Aggravated Assault 10		-	-			
138 - Simple Assault		10	-			
130- Intimidation						
200 - Arson		- 57	_			
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		_	-			
220 Burglany/Breaking & Entering		_	-	_	-	-
233 - Proket-picking		4	-	-	4	4
230		-	-	-	-	-
230 - Shoplitting	23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	23C - Shoplifting	6	-	1	2	3
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		1	-	-		-
236 - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
231		4	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft		-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	12	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		1	-			
28C - Impersonation		-	-			
26D - Welfare Fraud		-	-			
26E - Wire Fraud		-	-			-
270 - Embezzlement		-			-	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-	-		-	
290 Destruction/Damage/Nandalism of Property 16					_	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 7					_	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 2			-		9	
36A - Incest - - - - - - - - -			-			
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		1	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td>39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>_</td><td></td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	_		-
510 - Bribery - <		-				
520 - Weapon Law Violations -<		-				-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-				
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			-			
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-			
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -		-				
90C - Disorderly Conduct 10 - - 10 10 90D - Driving Under the Influence 10 - - 10 10 90E - Drunkenness -						
90D - Driving Under the Influence 10 - - 10 10 90E - Drunkenness -	90C - Disorderly Conduct					
90E - Drunkenness -						
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - - - - - - - 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 -		- 10				
90G - Liquor Law Violations 7 - - 7 7 90H - Peeping Tom - 6 6 6 - - - 6 6 6 6 - - 1 13 14 1 1 13 14 1 1 13 14 - 1		-			-	_
90H - Peeping Tom - 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 1 1 13 14 1 13 14 1 1 13 14 1 <td></td> <td>7</td> <td>- 1</td> <td></td> <td>7</td> <td>7</td>		7	- 1		7	7
90I - Runaway - - - - - - - - - - 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 1 1 13 14 1 1 13 14 1 1 13 14 1		-	-			
90J - Trespass of Real Property 6 - - 6 6 90Z - All Other Offenses 14 - 1 13 14		-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 14 - 1 13 14	90J - Trespass of Real Property	6	-	-	6	6
Totals - 3 102 105	90Z - All Other Offenses		-	1		
	Totals	148		3	102	105

LENNOX PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	" Hoportou	_	-	- Torum	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	-	-	_	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	_	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	-	_	-	-
11A - Rape	1	-	_	_	_
11B - Sodomy	-	_	_	_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_	_	-	-
11D - Fondling	_	-	_	_	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	4	-	-	5	5
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	_	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	3	-	-	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	-	-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	_	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
26C - Impersonation	_	_	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	_	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	-	_	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3	_	1	2	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	_	1	1
36A - Incest	_	-	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	_	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	4	-	1	3	4
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	25	-	2	14	16

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
LEOLA PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	1	1	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	_	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	=	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	=	-	-
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-		<u> </u>	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	_		-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching		_	-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	_	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	_	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	•	1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	1	1	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	=	=	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	<u> </u>				
39A - Betting/Wagering	<u> </u>			_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_		_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-		-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	=.	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	1	1	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	=	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	•	-	-	-

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
MADISON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	3	-	-	2	2
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	4	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	-	2	1	3
13B - Simple Assault	46	-	6	36	42
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	=	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	15	-	6	1	7
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	7	-	3	5	8
23D - Theft From Building	6	-	6	-	6
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	3	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	8	-	1	-	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	5	-	_	2	2
23H - All Other Larceny	51	-	10	17	27
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	-	-	3	3
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	2	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	-	1	1
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	32	-	5	7	12
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	31	-	13	40	53
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	25	-	8	37	45
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90C - Disorderly Conduct	16	-	-	16	16
90D - Driving Under the Influence	43	-	1	42	43
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-		-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	92	-	18	74	92
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	10	-	9	1	10
90Z - All Other Offenses	106	-	25	80	105
Totals	517	-	115	368	483

MARTIN PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
	# Reported	EXOLI HONALLI		Addit	TOtal
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	-		-	-
11A - Rape	1			_	-
11B - Sodomy	'	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			-	
11D - Fondling	1	-			-
120 - Robbery	<u>'</u>		_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	7		-	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	53		1	15	16
13C - Intimidation	33		<u>'</u>	1	10
200 - Arson	3			_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	9	-	1	-	1
23A - Pocket-picking	9		- '-	-	
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-		-	-
23C - Shoplifting	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	 	-			
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
	4	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	- 04	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	21	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	8	-	-	-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	8	-	-	7	7
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	1	2	3
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	1	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	17	-	2	15	17
90D - Driving Under the Influence	17	-	1	16	17
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	6	-	4	2	6
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	170	-	10	64	74

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
MENNO PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	•	1	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	=	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	=	-	-
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-		<u> </u>	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	_			_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	_	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	•	1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	=	-	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-		-	
39A - Betting/Wagering	-			-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_		-	_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	=	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts		-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	=	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	•	-	-	-	-

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛP	RESTS	
MULED DD		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
MILLER PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLT	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-		-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	<u> </u>			_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	_	-
11A - Rape	_	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	=	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	2	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering 23A - Pocket-picking		-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	1	-	-	1	1
23C - Shoplifting	1	_		-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1		-	_	_
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	<u>'</u>	-	-	_	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	_	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	_	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	2	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	1	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	=	=	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-			-	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_		-	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	_	_	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	_	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	=	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	3	-	-	3	3
90E - Drunkenness 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-			-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	-	-		-	-
901 - Runaway		-	-	_	_
90J - Trespass of Real Property	+	-		_	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-		-	-
Totals	9	-	-	6	6
TOTAL STATE OF THE					

MITOUELL DD	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tatal
MITCHELL PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	1	-	-	1	1
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	6	3	-	2	2
11A - Rape	12	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	-	1	-	1
11D - Fondling	23	1	4	-	4
120 - Robbery	2	-		-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	54	3	5	22	27
13B - Simple Assault	361	49	31	150	181
13C - Intimidation	54	20	-	2	2
200 - Arson	3	-	-	2	2
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	58	1	6	12	18
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	127	9	44	83	127
23D - Theft From Building	41	5	1	3	4
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	84	1	9	3	12
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	5	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	251	8	21	34	55
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	30	1	2	2	4
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	9	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	3	=	=	2	2
26C - Impersonation	5	-	-	5	5
26D - Welfare Fraud	=	=	=	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	6	-	2	5	7
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	10	-	3	1	4
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	302	22	12	16	28
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	143	-	22	134	156
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	89	-	14	58	72
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	3	-	1	8	9
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	4	-	1	1	2
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-		-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	1	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	9	-	1	3	4
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-		-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90C - Disorderly Conduct	12	-	3	9	12
90D - Driving Under the Influence	87	-	2	85	87
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	80	-	80	-	80
90G - Liquor Law Violations	155	-	32	123	155
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	10	-	10	-	10
90J - Trespass of Real Property	10	-	2	8	10
90Z - All Other Offenses	127	-	14	120	134
Totals	2,183	123	325	895	1,220

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
MOBRIDGE PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	3	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	5	-	1	3	4
13B - Simple Assault	49	-	2	45	47
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	23	-	1	21	22
23D - Theft From Building	33	-	1	13	14
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	6	-	-	1	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	10	-	-	4	4
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	7	-	-	4	4
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	27	-	-	4	4
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	35	-	4	46	50
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	21	-	-	35	35
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	•
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	9	-	-	9	9
90C - Disorderly Conduct	46	-	2	44	46
90D - Driving Under the Influence	53	-	2	51	53
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	5	-	-	5	5
90G - Liquor Law Violations	78	-	23	55	78
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	3	-	3	-	3
90J - Trespass of Real Property	3	-	-	3	3
90Z - All Other Offenses	57	-	-	57	57
Totals	476	-	39	401	440

NODELL CLOUV CITY DD	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	T 4 1
NORTH SIOUX CITY PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	=	=	=	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-		-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-	-	=		
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	-	<u> </u>			
120 - Robbery	-	<u> </u>		-	
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	<u> </u>		1	1
13B - Simple Assault	9	<u> </u>		8	8
13C - Intimidation	3			-	-
200 - Arson		<u>-</u>		-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail				_	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	7		-	4	4
23A - Pocket-picking	1	-		1	1
23B - Purse-snatching	2	<u> </u>		-	-
23C - Shoplifting	1	-		1	1
23D - Theft From Building	7			2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	_	-	
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	_	_	_	_
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	_	_	_	_
23H - All Other Larceny	18	_	1	5	6
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	_	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	4	_	_	3	3
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	3	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	2	-	-	2	2
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	_	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	12	-	-	5	5
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	36	-	3	33	36
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	23	=	1	22	23
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	ı	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	i	-	•
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	•
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	=	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	=	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	7	-	-	7	7
90D - Driving Under the Influence	16	-	-	16	16
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	1	-	-	1	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	16	-	3	13	16
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-		-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	3	-	-	3	3
90Z - All Other Offenses	200	-	12	188	200
Totals	377	•	20	317	337

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD		
DARKOTON DD		EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tetal
PARKSTON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	-	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	22	-	6	4	10
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	<u> </u>			-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1			1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	<u> </u>	_	_	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	=	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	<u>-</u>	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	=	4	-	4
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	<u> </u>			-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	1	-	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-		-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	 			_	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-		-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	=	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	11	-	3	11	3 11
90E - Drunkenness	2	-	1	1	2
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	_	_	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	=	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	3	-	3	-	3
90J - Trespass of Real Property					-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	47	-	18	18	36

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΔD	DESTS	
				RESTS	T
PHILIP PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-			-	
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	 				
11D - Fondling	_		_	_	-
120 - Robbery	_	_	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	1	-	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	•	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	=	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	=	-	-
26C - Impersonation 26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	<u>-</u>	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	<u> </u>		
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	<u> </u>				_
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	_		-	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	_	_	_	_	-
36A - Incest	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	=	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	=	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-		-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-			-
	-			- 1	1
Totals	4	•	-	1	1

PIERE PD		OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
99.4 Nurder & Nonnepilgent Manslaughter	PIERRE PD		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
098 - Negligent Manslaughter		_	-	-	-	-
100 - Kdnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
111.1 1		-	-	-	-	-
118 - Soudny			-	-		
110 - Fondling		11	1	-		1
110 - Fondling		-				
1		- 45	-		-	
13A - Aggravated Assault			-		-	
138 - Simple Assault			-			
130 - Intimidation			- A		_	
200 - Arson						
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		-				
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering 39		1	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking		39	-	-	5	5
230 - Shopfitting		-	-	-	-	-
230 - Theft From Building	23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	-		-	-
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle 93		70	-	1	9	10
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-	-	-	-	-
237			-		-	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft			=			
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery						
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 19 - 1 4 5 26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 2 -			-	-		
268			-			
260 - Impersonation			-		4	5
26D - Welfare Fraud					-	-
26E - Wire Fraud						
270 - Embezzlement		-			-	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		+			_	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 148		13			1	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 128			2			
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 72			-	19		
36A - Incest - - - - - - -		_	-			18
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 4 1 - 1 1 39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 4	36B - Statutory Rape	2	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>4</td> <td>1</td> <td>-</td> <td>1</td> <td>1</td>		4	1	-	1	1
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation 1 - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution - - - - 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations 5 - 1 1 2 - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		1	=	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations 5 - 1 1 2 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-		-
510 - Bribery - <		-				
520 - Weapon Law Violations 5 - 1 1 2 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude -		-			-	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>- 4</td> <td></td>		-			- 4	
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>5</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>		5	-			
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-		-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		-			_	
90C - Disorderly Conduct 61 - 8 53 61 90D - Driving Under the Influence 109 - 3 106 109 90E - Drunkenness -						-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 109 - 3 106 109 90E - Drunkenness - - - - - - 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 1 - - 1 1 90G - Liquor Law Violations 100 - 33 67 100 90H - Peeping Tom - </td <td></td> <td>61</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>61</td>		61				61
90E - Drunkenness -			-			
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 1 - - 1 1 90G - Liquor Law Violations 100 - 33 67 100 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway -					-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 100 - 33 67 100 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 7 - 2 5 7 90Z - All Other Offenses 2 - - 2 2		1	-	-	1	1
90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway -			-	33		
90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 7 - 2 5 7 90Z - All Other Offenses 2 - - 2 2		-	-			-
90Z - All Other Offenses 2 2 2	90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
			-	2		
Totals 1,471 12 89 517 606			-			
	Totals	1,471	12	89	517	606

	OFFENSES		AR	RESTS	
RAPID CITY PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	4	1	-	2	2
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	-	-	1	1
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	38	-	-	8	8
11A - Rape	54	9	1	6	7
11B - Sodomy	4	-	-	1	1
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	66	6	1	7	8
120 - Robbery	55	6	2	9	11
13A - Aggravated Assault	312	21	4	136	140
13B - Simple Assault	1,232	44	74	559	633
13C - Intimidation	204	14	8	105	113
200 - Arson	3	-	1	-	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	439	15	6	37	43
23A - Pocket-picking	8	-	-	1	1
23B - Purse-snatching	3	-	-	1	1
23C - Shoplifting	961	12	180	597	777
23D - Theft From Building	80	3	-	7	7
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	3	-	-	-	
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	304	5	12	13	25
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	52	3	1	3	4
23H - All Other Larceny	771	44	11	81	92
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	208	8	4	9	13
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	120	4	-	15	15
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	26	-	3	20	23
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	24	-	-	3	3
26C - Impersonation	450	5	41	207	248
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	- 07	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	37	1	3	4	7 25
280 - Stolen Property Offenses 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	62	34	2	23 74	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	481 938	34	10 150	752	902
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	514	-	27	124	151
36A - Incest	314	<u> </u>	-	124	131
36B - Statutory Rape	3	<u> </u>			
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	59	2	-	5	5
39A - Betting/Wagering		-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	-	_	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	-	_	_	
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	_
40A - Prostitution	30	-	-	26	26
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	12	_	-	4	4
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	- 12	_	_	-	
510 - Bribery	_	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	80	-	15	29	44
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	_	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	26	-	-	26	26
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	30	-	7	23	30
90C - Disorderly Conduct	274	=	61	214	275
90D - Driving Under the Influence	759	-	2	757	759
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	10	-	3	7	10
90G - Liquor Law Violations	823	-	116	707	823
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	115	-	18	97	115
90Z - All Other Offenses	1,719	-	152	1,567	1,719
Totals	11,395	238	915	6,267	7,182

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
ROSHOLT PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	•	1	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Arson 210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-		-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	_				
23B - Purse-snatching	_		_		
23C - Shoplifting					
23D - Theft From Building		-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	_	_	_	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	_	_	_	_
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	_	-	_	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	=	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation					
39D - Sports Tampering	_				
40A - Prostitution	_		-	-	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	_	_	-	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	=	=	-	=	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	•	-	-	-

OFFENSES CLEARED ARRESTS					
SCOTLAND PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-		-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	_				
120 - Robbery	_			_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	_	_	_	_
13B - Simple Assault	_	-	_	_	_
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	•	ı	1	=
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	=	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	_	-		-	
36B - Statutory Rape	_			_	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_		-	_	_
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	_		_	_
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	_	-	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-		1	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	-	-	-	-

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	۸D	RESTS	
epell pp		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
SDSU PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	-	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	11	-	-	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	7	-	-	6	6
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering				_	
23A - Pocket-picking	_		_	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	3	-	_	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	=	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	16	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation 26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	 	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_		-	_	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	6	_	_	4	4
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	77	-	1	76	77
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	65	-	1	64	65
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	1	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-		-	-
40A - Prostitution 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	<u> </u>	<u> </u>			
510 - Bribery	 	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	_	-	-	_	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	_	_	_	-	_
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	3	-	-	3	3
90D - Driving Under the Influence	28	-	-	28	28
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	=	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	234	=	7	227	234
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	=	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	2 445	-	9	2 413	422
Totals	445		9	413	422

SELBY PD		OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD	DESTS	
998 - Nurder & Nonnepilgent Manslaughter						
088 - Negligent Manalaughter		# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	lotai
109.5. Justifiable Homicide		-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
11.1.1		-	-			
118 - Soudan Assault With An Object		-	<u> </u>			
110 - Fondling		<u> </u>			_	
110 - Fondling					_	
120 - Robbery - - - - - - - - -		_	_	_		
13A - Aggravated Assault		_	-		-	-
138 - Simple Assault		_	-	-	-	-
130 - Intimidation		3	-	-	3	3
210 Extortion/Blackmail		_	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering	200 - Arson	-	=	-	-	-
233 - Prose-proteing -		-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	-	1	1
230 - Shoplifting		-	-	_	-	-
230 - Theft From Building		-	-	-	-	-
235 - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device - - - - -		-	=	-		-
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		1	=		-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-	-	-	-	-
234 - All Other Larceny		-	-	-		-
240		-	=		-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		1	-		-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-				
268 - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-				
260 - Welfare Fraud		-	-		-	
26D - Welfare Fraud					_	
28E - Wire Fraud		<u> </u>				
270 - Embezzlement		_	_		_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses -		_	_	_	_	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 3		_	_	_	-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations		3	=	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 1		1	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest - - - - - - - -	35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	=	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering		-	-	1	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - -		-	=	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>=</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	=	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		-	-		-	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-		-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td>64A Human Trafficking Commercial Say Acts</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td></t<>	64A Human Trafficking Commercial Say Acts	-	-		-	
90A - Bad Checks -		<u> </u>				-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<					_	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct - </td <td></td> <td> </td> <td><u> </u></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		 	<u> </u>			
90D - Driving Under the Influence -		_	-			
90E - Drunkenness - - - - 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 1 90Z - All Other Offenses 1 - - 1 1		_	-		_	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - <td< td=""><td></td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td></td<>		_	-		-	
90G - Liquor Law Violations - 1 1 1 - - 1		-	-	-	-	
90H - Peeping Tom - 1		-	-		-	-
90I - Runaway - - - - - - - - - - - 1 <		-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 1 90Z - All Other Offenses 1 - - 1 1		-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 1 - 1 1	90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
Totals 13 - 7 7	90Z - All Other Offenses		-		1	1
	Totals	13	-	-	7	7

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
SIOUX FALLS PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	6	=	-	5	5
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	55	3	-	10	10
11A - Rape	145	35	1	12	13
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	5	3	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	22	8		1	1
120 - Robbery	91	1	5	31	36
13A - Aggravated Assault	515	26	23	242	265
13B - Simple Assault	1,345	121	110	703	813
13C - Intimidation	169	21	7	76	83
200 - Arson	25	-	4	4	8
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	ı	1	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	861	12	31	60	91
23A - Pocket-picking	20	1	1	2	3
23B - Purse-snatching	18	1	-	1	1
23C - Shoplifting	1,364	7	235	750	985
23D - Theft From Building	362	10	9	7	16
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	13	-	2	- 47	2
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle 23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	713 37	2	6	17 1	23
23H - All Other Larceny	1,521	46	35	78	113
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	323	3	16	27	43
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	172	6	-	13	13
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	179	4	2	33	35
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	137	6	2	-	2
26C - Impersonation	324	6	19	2	21
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	120	4	3	6	9
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	93	1	20	15	35
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1,547	31	34	60	94
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1,555	27	263	1,310	1,573
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1,434	24	24	64	88
36A - Incest 36B - Statutory Rape	52	<u>3</u>	- 1	1	2
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	11	2			-
39A - Betting/Wagering	- ''		-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	19	1	-	13	13
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	10	-	-	7	7
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	50	-	1	17	18
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	=	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude 90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	366	-	- 2	264	366
90C - Disorderly Conduct	366 833	-	133	364 700	833
90D - Driving Under the Influence	1,070		8	1,062	1,070
90E - Drunkenness	- 1,570	-	-	- 1,002	-,576
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	171	-	53	118	171
90G - Liquor Law Violations	285	=	225	60	285
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	=			
90J - Trespass of Real Property	405	-	6	399	405
90Z - All Other Offenses	51	-	1	50	51
Totals	16,504	421	1,282	6,321	7,603

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
SISSETON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	_	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	-	1	1
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	_	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	_	-	-
120 - Robbery	1	-	-	2	2
13A - Aggravated Assault	10	-	-	7	7
13B - Simple Assault	43	-	1	34	35
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	3	-	2	- 1	3
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering		-			3
23A - Pocket-picking 23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching 23C - Shoplifting	12	-	2	- 8	10
23D - Theft From Building	10	-	2	5	7
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	10	-		1	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	<u>'</u>	-	-	I	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-		_	
23H - All Other Larceny	1		<u> </u>	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3		1	2	3
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3		<u> </u>		
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	<u> </u>			-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	_	_	-	_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	-	_	_	_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	19	-	4	11	15
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	106	-	22	130	152
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	21	-	5	26	31
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-		1	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-		1	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	•	1	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	•	1	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	•	1	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	21	=	21	-	21
90C - Disorderly Conduct	55	-	-	55	55
90D - Driving Under the Influence	49	-	2	47	49
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	
90G - Liquor Law Violations	76	-	31	45	76
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	32	-	-	32	32
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	464		93	410	503

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
SPEARFISH PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	5	-	1	1	2
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	3	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	- 10	-	-	9	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	19 94	1	4	50	9 54
13C - Intimidation	23	ı	- 4	4	4
200 - Arson	23			-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		_	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	34	_	3	3	6
23A - Pocket-picking	29	_	-	7	7
23B - Purse-snatching	13	-	-	3	3
23C - Shoplifting	2	=	-	2	2
23D - Theft From Building	115	1	12	56	68
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	18	-	2	2	4
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	20	1	1	-	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	20	-	-	2	2
23H - All Other Larceny	83	-	-	18	18
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	6	-	1	=.	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	19		1	7	7
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	16	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	8	-	_	1	1
26C - Impersonation	19	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	-	3	3
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	5	-	1	1	2
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	109	=	2	18	20
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	38	-	-	28	28
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	44	-	3	33	36
36B - Statutory Rape	2	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	-	2		2
39A - Betting/Wagering				-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		_	-	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	-
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	-	-	2	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	1	-	-	1	1
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	50	-	1	49	50
90D - Driving Under the Influence	53	-	-	53	53
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	2	-		2	2
90G - Liquor Law Violations	161	-	7	154	161
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	- 40	- 44
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	11 15	=	1	10	11
		- 4	2 43	13 532	15 575
Totals	1,044	4	43	332	575

RRININGRIELLO PD		OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
088 - Negligent Manalaughter	SPRINGFIELD PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
088 - Negligent Manalaughter	09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
11.14 Rape		-	=	-	-	-
118 - Soudiny	100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	•	1	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	•	1	-	-
120 - Robbery		-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault		-	-	-	-	-
138 - Simple Assault		-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation		-	-	_		
200 - Arson		-	-			
210 - Extortion/Plackmail		-	-			
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering		-	-			
23A - Procket-picking		-	-			
230 - Shopfitting		-	-			
230 - Shoplifting		-	-		-	
230 - Theft From Building		-	-		-	
138E - Theft From Motor Vehicle - - - - - - - - -		 	-			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		 	-			
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-	-			
2311 - All Other Larcerry		-				
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft		-	-		-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	,	-	-		-	
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game - - - - - - - - -		-	-			
268 - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud						
260 - Welfare Fraud						
26B - Welfare Fraud						
26E - Wire Fraud		<u> </u>			_	
270 - Embezzlement		<u> </u>			_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses						
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property		_	_			
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations - - - - - -	290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	_	_		
35B - Drug Equipment Violations - - - - - - - - - -		_	_	_	_	_
36A - Incest - - - - - - - - -		_	_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape		_	_	_	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering		-	-	-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40A - Prostitution</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>	40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <	40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations -	40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-		-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks -		-		1	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		-	•	1	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence -	90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness -			-		-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations -		-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom -		-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - - -	90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -	90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	90I - Runaway	-	-	-		
		-	-	-	-	-
Totals		-	-	-	-	-
	Totals	-	-	-	-	-

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
STURGIS PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-		-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 11D - Fondling	1	-	1	-	1
120 - Robbery	1	-	I	_	
13A - Aggravated Assault	6	2	-	5	5
13B - Simple Assault	64	3	4	50	54
13C - Intimidation	4	-	-	2	2
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	21	-	2	7	9
23A - Pocket-picking	2	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	21	1	1	9	10
23D - Theft From Building	29	1	1	3	4
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	3	=	-	2	2
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	30	-	2	2	4
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	22	-	53	-	53
23H - All Other Larceny	33	1	-	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	9	-	8	1	9
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	18	-	-	11 11	11 11
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	12	-	<u> </u>	- 11	11
26C - Impersonation	6	-	I	2	2
26D - Welfare Fraud	-				
26E - Wire Fraud	2		_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	2	-	_	2	2
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	_	_	1	1
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	58	2	68	10	78
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	72	1	11	70	81
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	58	-	14	55	69
36A - Incest	-	•	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	- .	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery		-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	7			9	9
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	1	=	-	1	1
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90C - Disorderly Conduct	43	-	6	37	43
90D - Driving Under the Influence	158	-	1	157	158
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	142	-	11	131	142
90H - Peeping Tom	-	=	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	2	-	2	-	2
90J - Trespass of Real Property	10	-	1	9	10
90Z - All Other Offenses	89	-	11	78 668	89
Totals	945	11	200	668	868

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
SUMMERSET PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	1	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	ı	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	-	-			
120 - Robbery	-			_	
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	_	-	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	2	_	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation		_		_	
200 - Arson	3	-	_	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	_	_	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	1	-	-	2	2
23D - Theft From Building	9	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	6	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-		1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	5	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-		1	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	7	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-		-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-		-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-		-	-	
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	_	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	 	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-		-	
90D - Driving Under the Influence	13	-		13	13
90E - Drunkenness	- 13	<u> </u>		-	- 13
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-		<u> </u>	_	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	<u> </u>			-	
90H - Peeping Tom	+	-	-	-	
901 - Runaway	 	<u> </u>		-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	_	-	_	-	_
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	55	_	_	18	18
	33				.0

TEA DD	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Total
TEA PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLI	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	=	-	-	-	
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	=	1	-	1
11B - Sodomy	2	-	2	-	2
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-		-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	24	1	1	1 12	2
		l l	8		20
13C - Intimidation	7	-		7	7
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-		-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	8	-	3	1	4
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	1	-	1	-	1
23D - Theft From Building	7	-	-	5	5
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	4	-	-	2	2
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	25	-	1	3	4
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	5	5
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	4	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	3	-	1	-	1
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	19	-	6	2	8
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	33	-	12	21	33
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	23	-	9	13	22
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	6	-	5	4	9
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	27	-	27	-	27
90C - Disorderly Conduct	9	-	-	9	9
90D - Driving Under the Influence	38	-	1	37	38
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	=	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	35	-	14	21	35
90H - Peeping Tom	=	=	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	10	-	10	-	10
90J - Trespass of Real Property	4	-	1	3	4
90Z - All Other Offenses					
Totals	7 307	<u> </u>	4 107	3 150	7 257

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΔD	DESTS	
				RESTS	
TRIPP PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	+			_	-
11B - Sodomy	-			_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	 		_	_	_
11D - Fondling	_		_	_	_
120 - Robbery	_	_	_	-	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	3	-	3
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	1	-	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3	-		-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3		-	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations				_	_
36A - Incest	_	_	_	_	_
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	_	-	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	=	=	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-		-	-
	-		-	- 4	- 7
Totals	9	•	6	1	7

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
TYNDALL PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-		-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-		-	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	<u> </u>		-	_	-
13B - Simple Assault	_	-	_	_	_
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	=	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	ı	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-			
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	 				
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	<u> </u>		-	-	_
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	_	_
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	_	_	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-		-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	=	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering 40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-				
510 - Bribery	 	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	 	-			-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	ı	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom		-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	•	-	-	-

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
VERMILLION PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	4	-	-	2	2
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	10	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	2	-	-	1	1
13A - Aggravated Assault	28	-	-	17	17
13B - Simple Assault	90	-	-	52	52
13C - Intimidation	13	-	-	1	1
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	28	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	2	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	23	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	46	-	-	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	35	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	8	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	95	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	10	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	14	-	-	3	3
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	99	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	50	-	-	35	35
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	34	-	-	4	4
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations		-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	22	-	-	22	22
90D - Driving Under the Influence	58	=	-	58	58
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	4	-	-	4	4
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	6	-	-	6	6
90Z - All Other Offenses	25	-	-	25	25
Totals	709	-	-	234	234

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD	DESTS	
				RESTS	
VIBORG PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	 			_	
11B - Sodomy	 			_	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>			_	_
11D - Fondling	<u>-</u>		_	_	_
120 - Robbery	-	_	_	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	=	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	_	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	=
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	1	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	=	=	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	<u>-</u>		-	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-		-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-		-	_	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations			-	_	_
36A - Incest	<u>-</u>			_	_
36B - Statutory Rape	-	_	_	_	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	_
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	=	-	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	=	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	 	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-		-	-
	1		-	-	-
Totals	1		-	-	-

WAQNER PR	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tatal
WAGNER PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	-
11A - Rape	1	-	1	_	1
11B - Sodomy	1	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			-	
11D - Fondling	_	_	-	_	-
120 - Robbery	_	-	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	_	_	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	34	_	4	26	30
13C - Intimidation	-	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	1	2	3
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	19	-	-	15	15
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	-	-	2	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1		1	-	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	•	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	2	-	-	2	2
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	21	-	2	19	21
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	 	-		-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-		-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	 		-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	 	-	-	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	29	-	2	27	29
90D - Driving Under the Influence	56	-	2	54	56
90E - Drunkenness	- 30	<u> </u>		-	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	 				=
90G - Liquor Law Violations	60		19	41	60
90H - Peeping Tom		-	- 19	- +1	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	_	_	_
90J - Trespass of Real Property	13	-	_	13	13
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	1	1	2
Totals	245	_	33	204	237
	10				

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
WATERTOWN PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	12	4	1	1	2
11B - Sodomy	2	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	19	3	-	3	3
120 - Robbery	2	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	287	3 45	3	23 161	26
13C - Intimidation	64	14	7	24	168 24
200 - Arson	3	14	-	24	24
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	3	-	<u> </u>		
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	95	7	1	18	19
23A - Pocket-picking	- 33	-	-	-	- 13
23B - Purse-snatching		_	-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	76	2	18	56	74
23D - Theft From Building	150	13	5	13	18
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	85	1	6	2	8
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	7	-	-	1	1
23H - All Other Larceny	137	5	4	23	27
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	22	2	1	5	6
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	31	4	-	7	7
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	49	5	-	6	6
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	21	-	-	2	2
26C - Impersonation	47	3	-	6	6
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	4	-	1	2	3
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	11	1	-	1	1
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	241	14	7	27	34
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	204	5	31	158	189
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	169	6	4	45	49
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	2	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	11	3	-	1	1
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	1	-	-	1	1
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	1	=	- 1	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	12	-	1	4	5
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	- 2	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	2	-		2	2
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	60	-	17	43	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	138	-	17	137	60 138
90E - Drunkenness	50	-	<u> </u>	50	50
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	15	-	-	15	15
90G - Liquor Law Violations	188	-	9	179	188
90H - Peeping Tom	2	-	-	2	2
901 - Runaway					
90J - Trespass of Real Property	10		<u> </u>	10	10
90Z - All Other Offenses	84	-	36	49	85
Totals	2,356	140	153	1,079	1,232
	2,000	1-10		.,010	- ,===

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
WHITEWOOD PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	=	=	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	=	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-			-	-
120 - Robbery				_	
13A - Aggravated Assault	<u>-</u>	-	_	-	_
13B - Simple Assault	_	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	=	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	=	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-		-	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft			<u> </u>	-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	<u>-</u>	-	_	_	_
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-			-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-		-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering		_		_	-
40A - Prostitution	_	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	_	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	=	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	=.	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	•	1	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom 90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	
Totals	-	-	-	_	-
				<u> </u>	

WINNER PD	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
	# Reported			Addit	TOtal
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	
11A - Rape	1	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-	
11B - Sodomy	'			-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	 			-	
11D - Fondling	2			_	-
120 - Robbery				_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4		-	4	4
13B - Simple Assault	38			24	24
13C - Intimidation	- 30	_	-		
200 - Arson	 			_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail			-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4		3	_	3
23A - Pocket-picking	7		-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	1	-	-	1	1
23C - Shoplifting	5	1	-	5	5
23D - Theft From Building	3	-	2	3	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	4	-		-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	<u> </u>	1	1	2
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	3	-			-
23H - All Other Larceny	7	-		-	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	-	1	1	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		-			1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	1	- '
	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	2	=	-		-
26C - Impersonation	2	-	-	1	1
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-		-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	=	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	- 40	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	13	-	3	3	6
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	23 12	-		25 12	32 17
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	12	-			
36B - Statutory Rape	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material		-		1	1
39A - Betting/Wagering	1	-		-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-			-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
	-	<u> </u>		-	-
40A - Prostitution 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	1	-	-		1 -
64B - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	
90A - Bad Checks 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	24	-	2	22	24
		-			
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	20	-	1	19	20
	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	- 10	-	- 4	-	- 12
90G - Liquor Law Violations	12	-	4	8	12
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	- 4	-	-
901 - Runaway	1	-	1	-	1
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	=	=	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	404		- 20	400	450
Totals	184	-	30	129	159

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
WORTHING PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	=	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery					
13A - Aggravated Assault		-	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	1	-	_	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	=	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	=	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	•	1	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	- 4	-
23H - All Other Larceny 240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1 1	-	-	1 -	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	<u> </u>			-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game				-	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	_	-	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	_	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_		_	_
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	_	_
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	=	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	 	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	<u> </u>	-	-
901 - Runaway	 	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	2	2
Totals	7	-	-	4	4
	_			•	•

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛP	RESTS	
YANKTON PD	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Reported	LAGEI HONALLI	Juvenne	Adult 1	10tai
09B - Negligent Manslaughter		-		_	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	18	-	-	1	1
11B - Sodomy	4	=	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	9	1	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	3	-	-	1	1
13A - Aggravated Assault	29	-	-	19	19
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	156 20	-	1	74 1	78 2
200 - Arson	1	<u>-</u>	-	I	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	<u>'</u>		_		
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	48		4	3	7
23A - Pocket-picking	-	_	-	-	
23B - Purse-snatching	1	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	16	-	1	2	3
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	8	=	-	2	2
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	386	-	25	95	120
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	7	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	9	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	7	-	-	2	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	9	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	<u>-</u>		_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	10		1	2	3
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	152	_	-	5	5
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	246	_	40	200	240
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	37	-	1	4	5
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	=	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	=	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution 510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	5		1	1	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	<u> </u>		-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_		_	_	-
90A - Bad Checks	_	_	_	_	_
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	17	_	17	-	17
90C - Disorderly Conduct	31	-	16	15	31
90D - Driving Under the Influence	127	-	1	126	127
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-		
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	5	=	1	4	5
90G - Liquor Law Violations	16	=	16	-	16
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	9	=	9	-	9
90J - Trespass of Real Property	8	=	-	8	8
90Z - All Other Offenses	28	-	1	27	28
Totals	1,425	1	139	595	734

Sheriff Offices

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	٨٥	RESTS	
AURORA SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Reported	LACEPHONALLI	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09B - Negligent Manslaughter		-	-	_	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	1	-	-	1	1
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	2	=	-	2	2
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	9	-	-	9	9
200 - Arson	1	-	-	2	2
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	<u>'</u>				
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	_	_	_
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	5	-	-	2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	=	=	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	=	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft 250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	2	2
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	<u> </u>	-	-	_	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_			_	
26C - Impersonation	1	_	_	_	_
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	=	=	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	=	=	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	=	-	-	-
36A - Incest 36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	<u> </u>	<u>-</u>	-	-	
39A - Betting/Wagering	<u> </u>	-		-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	=	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	=	=	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	2	-	-	4	4
90A - Bad Checks 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations		-	-	- 4	4
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	<u> </u>	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5	-	-	5	5
90E - Drunkenness	3	=	-	3	3
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-		-		
90H - Peeping Tom	-	=	=	-	-
90I - Runaway	1	-	1	-	1
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-		-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	36	-	1	32	33

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
BEADLE SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>			_	-
11D - Fondling	_	-	_	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	-	-	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	11	-	-	10	10
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson 210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4			-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	_	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	3	-	-	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 23H - All Other Larceny	12	-	-	- 1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	<u>-</u>	<u>-</u>		-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery				_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	3	-	-	1	1
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	9	-	-	- 1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2			3	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution				_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	-	_	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1 -	-	-		-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	7	-	_	7	7
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	_	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-		-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	- 1	- 1
90Z - All Other Offenses Totals	64	-	-	1 29	1 29
Totals	04	-		29	29

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	۸D	RESTS	
DENNETT CO		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
BENNETT SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_				
11A - Rape	_	_			
11B - Sodomy					
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object				_	-
11D - Fondling	_		-	_	_
120 - Robbery	_	-	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	_	_	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	5	_	_	2	2
13C - Intimidation	1	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	=	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	•	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	4	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	5	-	1	-	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	- 4	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 35B - Drug Equipment Violations	9	-	-	7	7
36A - Incest	2	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-		-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-		-	
39A - Betting/Wagering	-				
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	-	-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	-	_	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	_
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	_	_
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	4	-	-	4	4
90D - Driving Under the Influence	13	-	-	13	13
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	5	-	4	1	5
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-		-	-
Totals	60	-	5	29	34

Acceptable Acc	PON HOMME SO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS	Total
098 - Negligent Manslaughter	BON HOMME SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLI		Adult	Total
1995 Justifiable Homicide		-	-		-	-
100 Kdriapping/Abduction						
1114 Rape					_	
118 - Soudary		_	_			
110 - Fondling		_	_		_	
110 - Fondling			_		_	
120 - Robbery		_				-
13A - Aggravated Assault		_	_	_	-	-
138 - Simple Assault		1	-	-	1	1
130C Intimidation		8	-	-	6	6
210 Extortion/Blackmail		-	-	-	-	-
220	200 - Arson	-	-	_	-	-
233 - Pocket-picking - - - - - -	210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
230 - Shoplifting	23A - Pocket-picking	=	=	-	-	-
230 - Theft From Building		-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	=	-		-
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		1	-		1	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	1	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	1	-	-
240	23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	,	-	-	-	-	-
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-	-	-	-	-
28C - Impersonation		-	-	-	-	-
26B - Welfare Fraud		-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud		-	=	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		-	=	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Nandalism of Property		-	-	_	-	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 21	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-		-	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations - - - - - -		-	-			
36A - Incest - - - - - - - -		21	-		22	22
36B - Statutory Rape		-	-		-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	-			
39A - Betting/Wagering		-	-			
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-	-			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		-	-			-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-	-			
40A - Prostitution -		-			-	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - -<	1 0				_	
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40R - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution</td><td><u> </u></td><td>_</td><td>_</td><td>_</td><td></td></t<>	40R - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	<u> </u>	_	_	_	
510 - Bribery - <		_	_	_	_	
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		_	-			
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-		_	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>_</td><td></td></t<>		_	-		_	
90A - Bad Checks 15 - - 20 20 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - <td< td=""><td></td><td>_</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>		_				
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -<		15	-			
90C - Disorderly Conduct 10 - - 10 10 90D - Driving Under the Influence 13 - - 13 13 90E - Drunkenness 4 - - 4 4 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 7 - 1 6 7 90G - Liquor Law Violations 9 - 1 9 10 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30		-	-		-	
90D - Driving Under the Influence 13 - - 13 13 90E - Drunkenness 4 - - 4 4 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 7 - 1 6 7 90G - Liquor Law Violations 9 - 1 9 10 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30		10	-		10	10
90E - Drunkenness 4 - - 4 4 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 7 - 1 6 7 90G - Liquor Law Violations 9 - 1 9 10 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway -			-			
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 7 - 1 6 7 90G - Liquor Law Violations 9 - 1 9 10 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway -			-	-		
90G - Liquor Law Violations 9 - 1 9 10 90H - Peeping Tom - <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			-			
90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30			-			
90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30		-	-		-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30		-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 29 - 1 29 30		-	-	-	-	-
		29	-	1	29	30
			-	3	123	126

1989 - Nurder & Normerplignett Manslaughter		OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
096 - Negligent Manslaughter - - - - - - - - -	BROOKINGS SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
1995 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-		-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-		-	-
114. Rape		-	-		-	
118 - Sodomy		-	-			
110 - Fonding		1	-		-	
110 Fondling		-	-		-	-
120			-			-
130		/	-		-	
138 Simple Assault 32		-	-		-	
1300 - Airson	13A - Aggravated Assault		-		_	
200 - Arson						
210 - Extoriton/Blackmail -		4	-		1	1
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering		<u> </u>			-	-
233 - Proket-picking -		10				
233 - Shopfifting		19	-			
230 - Shoplifting		-	-		-	
23B - Theft From Building		-	-		-	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		10	-			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		10	-		3	
236 - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 5			-		- 1	
231						
240 Motor Vehicle Theft			-		1	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	,		-			
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game 2			-			
288			-		1	
26C - Impersonation 3			-			
26B - Wilfare Fraud			-			
26E - Wire Fraud		3	-	_		
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		 			_	
290 Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 42		1			_	
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 28	200 - Stolet Froperty Offenses 200 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property				2	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 20						
36A - Incest 2		_				
36B - Statutory Rape		_	_			
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - -			_			
39A - Betting/Wagering -		_	_		_	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		_	_			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation		_	_			_
39D - Sports Tampering		-	-			_
40A - Prostitution 1 -		_	_	_	_	_
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - -<		1	_	_	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td><u> </u></td><td>_</td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td></td></t<>		<u> </u>	_	_	-	
510 - Bribery - <		_	_	_	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations 5 - - 2 2 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-			
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		5	-			
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>		-	-			
90A - Bad Checks -		-			-	
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations 1 - - 1 1 90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - - 4 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 52 - - 52 52 90E - Drunkenness - - - - - - 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 3 - - 3 3 90G - Liquor Law Violations 27 - - 28 28 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 4 - - 4 4 90Z - All Other Offenses 34 - 1 35 36		-	-		-	
90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - - 4 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 52 - - 52 52 90E - Drunkenness - <td< td=""><td></td><td>1</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>1</td><td></td></td<>		1	-	-	1	
90D - Driving Under the Influence 52 - - 52 52 90E - Drunkenness -			-			
90E - Drunkenness -			-			
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 3 - - 3 3 90G - Liquor Law Violations 27 - - 28 28 90H - Peeping Tom -		-	-		-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 27 - - 28 28 90H - Peeping Tom -		3	-		3	3
90H - Peeping Tom - 4 4 - - - 4 4 -			-	-		
90I - Runaway - - - - - - - - - - 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 3 5 3 36 3		-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 4 - - 4 4 90Z - All Other Offenses 34 - 1 35 36		-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 34 - 1 35 36		4	-		4	4
			-	1		
	Totals		-			

	FFENSES	CLEARED	ΛP	RESTS	
		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
	Reported	EXCEPTIONALLT	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	1	1
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	1	-	1	-	1
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	12	-	-	10	10
13B - Simple Assault	26	-	-	14	14
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	7	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail				-	
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	8			_	
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	_	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	6	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	6	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	3	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	15	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	=	1	-	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud				_	
26C - Impersonation				-	
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	=	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	13	-	1	-	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	69	-	6	67	73
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	39	-	1	9	10
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	4	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling				-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation			_	_	
39D - Sports Tampering	_	-	_	-	_
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	ı	1	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	3	-	-	3	3
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	114	=	-	114	114
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	- 7	=	-	- 7	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	7 95	-	-	7 95	7 95
90E - Drunkenness	90 -	-	-	95	3 3
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	3	-	_	3	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations	53	-	2	51	53
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	2	-	-	2	2
90Z - All Other Offenses	83	-	7	76	83
Totals	575	-	19	452	471

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
BUTTE SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	_	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
	-		-	-	-
11D - Fondling 120 - Robbery	-		-	-	
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	-	-		
13B - Simple Assault	16			13	13
13C - Intimidation	3			- 13	- 13
200 - Arson	3			_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4	_	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking		_	_	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	_		-
23C - Shoplifting	_	-	_	_	-
23D - Theft From Building	_	-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	-	_	_	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	_	-	_	_	_
23H - All Other Larceny	73	_	_	_	_
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	_	_	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	_	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	_	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	1	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	7	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	10	-	-	6	6
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	13	-	-	4	4
36A - Incest	=	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-		1	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	3	=	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	15	-	-	15	15
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	4	-	1	3	4
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	2	2
Totals	161	1	1	47	48

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
CAMPBELL SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	2	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	2	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	 	-		-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-			
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3			1	1
23A - Pocket-picking			-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	_	_	-
23D - Theft From Building	_	-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	_	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	_	_	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	_	_	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	_	_	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	1	_	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	_	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	_	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	_	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3	1	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	- 4	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	1	-	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	- 44	-	- 2	- 0	- 11
90G - Liquor Law Violations	11	-	3	8	11
90H - Peeping Tom	 	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
903 - Frespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	23	2	4	10	14
Totals	23		4	10	14

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
CHARLES MIX SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	1	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction 11A - Rape	!	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-		-	
11D - Fondling	-	-			
120 - Robbery			_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	15	_	2	7	9
13B - Simple Assault	43	_	1	27	28
13C - Intimidation	4	_	-		-
200 - Arson	-	-	_	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	11	_	1	4	5
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	2	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	4	-	-	1	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	-	1	1
23H - All Other Larceny	10	-	2	-	2
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	21	-	-	6	6
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	27	-	4	27	31
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	13	-	-	12	12
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	1	-	1
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery		=	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks		-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	17	-	-	17	17
90C - Disorderly Conduct	17	-	- 1	17	17
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	34	-	1	33	34
	 	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 90G - Liquor Law Violations	11	-	-	-	11
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	11	-	6	5	11
90H - Peeping Tom 90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	9	-	-	9	9
902 - All Other Offenses	8	-	-	8	8
Totals	239	-	18	159	177
Totals	239	-	10	109	177

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
CLARK SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	_	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	=	-	=	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	=	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	-	-	1 -	
23H - All Other Larceny	1		-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	<u> </u>		-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-		_	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	<u> </u>		<u> </u>		
26C - Impersonation				_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_			_	
26E - Wire Fraud				_	-
270 - Embezzlement	1		_	_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	<u>'</u>	_	-	_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	_		_	_
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	_	_	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	_	_	-	_
36A - Incest	_	_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	=		-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	=	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	4	-	-	4	4
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	1	-	-	1	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	=	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	15	-	-	7	7

CLAV SO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Total
CLAY SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLI	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	_	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	5	=	-	1	1
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	4		-	-	-
11D - Fondling 120 - Robbery	4		-	-	
				-	
13A - Aggravated Assault 13B - Simple Assault	1	-	-	1 4	4
	14	-	-	- 4	
13C - Intimidation 200 - Arson	7	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-		-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	- 11	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	11	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	1	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	19	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	19	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	3	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	15	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	9	-	-	3	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-		-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	ı	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations		-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	12	-	-	12	12
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-		-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	7	-	1	6	7
Totals	140	-	1	27	28
			•		

CODINGTON SO		OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛP	RESTS	
98A - Murder & Nonnepilgent Manslaughter	CODINGTON SO					Total
098 - Negligent Manslaughter		# Reported	EXOLI HONALLI	Juvernie	Addit	TOtal
1905 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-	<u> </u>	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
118 - Soudary		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		1	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery - - - - -		=	=	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 9		-	-		-	
138 - Simple Assault			-		-	
33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3						
200 - Arson			-			
210 Extortion/Blackmail						
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering		-	-		_	
23A - Pocket-picking -		10	_		1	1
23B - Purse-snatching	23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-		
230 - Theft From Building		-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	23C - Shoplifting	-	=			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle		5	-	-	-	-
233		-	-	-	-	-
231		7	-	-	- .	-
240 Motor Vehicle Theft			-			
250			-		2	
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game					-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud						
28C - Impersonation 3		+ '	-			
26D - Welfare Fraud		3			1	
26E - Wire Fraud	l l		-			
270 - Embezzlement		_	_		-	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 25	270 - Embezzlement	-	=	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 50 - 3 23 26 35B - Drug Equipment Violations 24 - - 1 1 1 36A - Incest 1 - - - - - - 36B - Statutory Rape 2 - - - - - - - - -	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	3	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 24		25	=	-	-	-
36A - Incest 1	35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	_	-	3	23	26
36B - Statutory Rape			-	-	1	1
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 2			-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering			-			
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - - - - - - - - -		2	=		-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - - -		-	-		-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>						
40A - Prostitution -		 			_	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - -<		<u>-</u>	_	_	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>=</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	=	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td>520 - Weapon Law Violations</td><td>2</td><td>=</td><td>-</td><td>1</td><td>1</td></t<>	520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	=	-	1	1
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -		-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 5 - 2 3 5 90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness 3 - - 3 3 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - 1 4 5 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - 7 7		=	=		-	
90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness 3 - - 3 3 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - 1 4 5 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - - 7 7		-	-			
90E - Drunkenness 3 - - 3 3 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - 1 4 5 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - - 7 7			-			
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - 1 4 5 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - - 7 7			-			
90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - 1 4 5 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - - 7 7						
90H - Peeping Tom -			-			
90I - Runaway - 7 7 7 - 7 7 - - 7 7 - - - 7 - - - 7 - <		5	<u> </u>			
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - 7 7		 -	-		_	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 7 - 7 7		-	-	-	-	_
		7	=	-	7	7
			-			

CORSON CO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tatal
CORSON SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	
13B - Simple Assault	8	3	-	2	2
13C - Intimidation	1	1	-	-	_
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	7	1	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	=	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	=	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	6	-	-	2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2	-	-	-	_
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		=	=	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud		=	=	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	10	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	39	4	-	33	33
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	2	-	-	2	2
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	_
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-		-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	=	-	=	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	31	-	1	30	31
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	19	-	5	14	19
90H - Peeping Tom	- 1	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	=	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	16	-	1	15	16
Totals	149	9	7	101	108

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛP	RESTS	
CUSTER SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Reported	LACEI HONALLI	Juvernie	Adult	TOtal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-		-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	-	-	1	1
11B - Sodomy	=	=	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	1	-	-	-	
13A - Aggravated Assault	2	-	-	3	3
13B - Simple Assault 13C - Intimidation	3	<u> </u>	1	17 1	19 2
200 - Arson	3		<u> </u>	I	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	<u> </u>			_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	21		_	6	6
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	4	-	1	-	1
23D - Theft From Building	25	=	-	7	7
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	5	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	=	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	39	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	=	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	- 12	=	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	13	<u>-</u>	-	-	
26D - Welfare Fraud				-	
26E - Wire Fraud	<u> </u>		_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	_	-	_
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	27	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	30	=	8	28	36
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	27	-	4	29	33
36A - Incest	-	-	-	- .	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling 39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	<u> </u>				
40A - Prostitution	<u> </u>			_	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	-	_	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	=	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	6	-	-	2	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	69	-	3	66	69
90E - Drunkenness	2	=	-	2	2
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	- 40	- 4E
90G - Liquor Law Violations	45	-	5 -	40	45
90H - Peeping Tom 90I - Runaway	1	-	1	-	1
90J - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	1 1		-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	4	-	3	1	4
Totals	353	1	28	206	234
Totalo	333	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		200	207

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
DAVISON SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	=	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery 13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-	-	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	21	1	<u> </u>	14	15
13C - Intimidation	2	I	<u> </u>	2	2
200 - Arson		-			-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-			-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	5			-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	<u> </u>			_	-
23B - Purse-snatching		-		_	-
23C - Shoplifting	2	-	1	1	2
23D - Theft From Building		-	- '-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-			-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1		-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	_	_	_	-
23H - All Other Larceny	6	_	_	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	-	_	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		_	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	_	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	_	_	-
26C - Impersonation	2	_	_	2	2
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	=	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	5	-	-	_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	6	-	-	6	6
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	•	1	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	ı	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	14	=	-	14	14
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	1	-	1	-	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	10	-	-	10	10
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	- 40	- 04
90Z - All Other Offenses	21	-	2	19	21
Totals	107	1	5	72	77

DEUEL SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
	# Keporteu	LXCLI HONALLI		Adult	TOLAI
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-		-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide 100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
	1	-	-	- 1	1
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	1	-	- 4	I	1
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	1	-	1	-	
11D - Fondling	1	-		1	1
120 - Robbery	1			_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	
13B - Simple Assault	5		<u> </u>	5	5
13C - Intimidation	3			-	-
200 - Arson	1				
210 - Extortion/Blackmail				-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4		-	_	-
23A - Pocket-picking		_	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching			-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	 			-	
23D - Theft From Building	5	-		_	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	3	-	-	-	
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3		<u> </u>		
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	3	-		-	
23H - All Other Larceny	7	-	<u> </u>	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	3	-		-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-			-	
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	
270 - Embezzlement	_	-		-	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-			
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	15		-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3		-	3	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	3	_	-	3	3
36A - Incest		_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	-	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	_	_	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	<u>'</u>	_	-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_		_	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	
40A - Prostitution			-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-		-	_	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	_	_	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	_	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	_	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	-	_	-
90A - Bad Checks	3	-	-	3	3
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations		-	_	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	4	-	-	4	4
90D - Driving Under the Influence	6	-	-	6	6
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent		_	-	_	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	12	_	6	6	12
90H - Peeping Tom	- 12	-	-	-	
90I - Runaway	_	-	_	_	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	_	-	-	_	_
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	2	2
Totals	81	_	7	36	43
Totals	01	· -			70

09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter 19B - Negligent Manslaughter 19B - Negligent Manslaughter 19B - Vestifable Homicide 11A - Rape 11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy 11C - Serual Assault With An Object 11C - Serual Assault With An Object 11C - Rounding Serual With An Object 11C - Rounding Serual With An Object 11C - Serual Assault With An Object 11C - Serual Assault With An Object 11D - Fonding 12D - Robbery 11C - Serual Assault 11	DEWEY SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS	Total
098 - Negligent Manslaughter		" Roportoa	_	Gavenne	rtaart	- Otal
1987 - Justifiable Homicride				_		_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		_			_	_
11.1.1. Rape		_				_
118 - Sodomy		_	_			-
110 - Fondling		_				-
110 - Fondling		_				<u> </u>
120 - Robbery		_				_
13A - Angravated Assault 1		_	_	_	_	_
138 - Simple Assault		1	-	_		1
13C - Intimidation 				_		6
200 - Arson		-	_	-		-
210 Extoriton/Blackmail		-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering	210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
238 - Purse-snatching		4	-	-	-	-
230 - Shopfithing		-	-	-	-	-
230 - Shopliffling		-	-	-	-	-
230 - Theft From Building 2		-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		2	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle 3		-	-	-	-	-
231 - All Other Larceny		3	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game - </td <td>240 - Motor Vehicle Theft</td> <td>1</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud - - - 26C - Impersonation - - - 26D - Welfare Fraud - - - 270 - Embezzlement - - - 280 - Stolen Property Offenses - - - 290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 4 - - 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 4 - - 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 4 - - 36A - Incest - - - 36B - Statutory Rape - - - 36B - Statutory Rape - - - 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - 39B - Oberating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - - - 39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 39D - Sports Tampering - - - - 40A - Prostitution	250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Welfare Fraud	26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	=	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		1	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property		-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 4		-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations			-	-		-
36A - Incest - - - - -	35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4	-	-	1	5
36B - Statutory Rape		-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - -		-	-			-
39A - Bettiing/Wagering -		-	-			-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td>370 - Pornography/Obscene Material</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td>	370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-				-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation -		-	-			-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td>39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td>	39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-			-
40A - Prostitution - - - - 40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations - - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 -		-		_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - 40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations - - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - <td>1 0</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	1 0	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40A - MOSITUTION</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>	40A - MOSITUTION	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		 	-	-		-
520 - Weapon Law Violations - - - - 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -						-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		-	-			-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - - - - 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - 90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		-	-			-
90A - Bad Checks -		1				-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -		-	-			-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 7 - 1 6 90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		-	-			-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 32 - - 32 3 90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -						7
90E - Drunkenness 15 - 8 7 1 90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - -						32
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - 90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -			-			15
90G - Liquor Law Violations - - - - 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		13				-
90H - Peeping Tom - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		-			<u> </u>	-
90I - Runaway - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -					†	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 1 - - 1 90Z - All Other Offenses - - - - -		-	-		-	_
90Z - All Other Offenses		1	=		1	1
		<u> </u>		-	'	-
Totals 82 - 9 58 6		g ₂		٥	52	67

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
DOUGLAS SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	ı	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object 11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	_	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	3		-	2	2
13B - Simple Assault	4	_	_	4	4
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	=	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	=	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	
26D - Welfare Fraud	<u> </u>			_	
26E - Wire Fraud	<u> </u>		_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	-	_	_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	4	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	•	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	=	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	=	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-			_	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	1	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	4	-	-	4	4
90E - Drunkenness	1	=	-	1	1
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	2	-	2	-	2
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	2	-	2	-	2
90Z - All Other Offenses	6	-	-	6	6
Totals	32	•	4	20	24

EDMINDS SO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Total
EDMUNDS SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	
11A - Rape	<u> </u>			_	
11B - Sodomy	_			_	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>				
11D - Fondling	_				-
120 - Robbery	_	_	_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	_	_
13B - Simple Assault	6	-	-	6	6
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	2	-	-	2	2
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	•	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	•	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	27	-	-	27	27
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape 370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-		-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-		-	-	
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-			
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_		_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	
40A - Prostitution	_		-	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution					-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	1	-	-	1	1
510 - Bribery	<u> </u>	-	_	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	4	-	-	4	4
90D - Driving Under the Influence	20	-	-	20	20
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	=	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	3	ı	-	3	3
Totals	64	-	-	64	64

FAULK SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	# Reported	EXOLI HONALLI		Addit	TOtal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		-		-	
11A - Rape	-		<u> </u>	-	
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object				-	
11D - Fondling				_	-
120 - Robbery	_			_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	-	-	
13B - Simple Assault	3	_	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation	2	_	-	-	- :
200 - Arson		_	_	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_		_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	3	_	-	_	-
23A - Pocket-picking			-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	_	-
23C - Shoplifting	 			_	
23D - Theft From Building	2		-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	2			_	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1		-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories				_	-
23H - All Other Larceny	2		-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft			<u> </u>	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery			-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_			_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud			-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-			_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_		_	
26E - Wire Fraud	-			-	-
270 - Embezzlement				_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-			-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	10			_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3	_	-	2	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	3		-		-
36A - Incest	_		_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	-	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	_	-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_		_	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	_	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	 	-	-	_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	 		-	_	-
510 - Bribery	 	-	_	_	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	 	-	-	_	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	_	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	-	_	-
90A - Bad Checks	 	-	<u> </u>	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	_	-	_	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1		-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	10	-	-	10	10
90E - Drunkenness	- 10	-	_	-	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent			_	_	_
90G - Liquor Law Violations	8		1	7	8
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	_	-	_	_	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	 	-	-	-	-
Totals	48	_	1	23	24
Totalo	70	<u> </u>	· '		47

09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter -	HAMLIN SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
1998 - Negligent Manslaughter		_	-		_	-
1905 - Justifiable Homicide		_	_		-	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction		_	_	_	-	-
118 - Sodomy		1	-	-	-	-
118 Sodomy		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Fondling		-	-	-	-	-
110 Fondling		-	-	-	_	-
120 - Robbery - - - -		-	-	-	_	-
138 Simple Assault		-	-	-	-	-
1302 - Internidation	13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	13B - Simple Assault	15	-	-	-	-
220 - Estortion/Blackmail	13C - Intimidation	2	-	-	-	-
220 Burglary/Breaking & Entering 22		-	•	1	-	-
233		-	-	-	-	-
233	220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	22	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building 3		-	-	_	-	-
23B - Theft From Building		1	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	-	-	-	•
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle 9		3	-	-	-	-
23B - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories 3		-	-	-		-
231			-	-	-	-
240 Motor Vehicle Theft 3			-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	,	_	-		-	-
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		3	-	-	-	-
286 Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud 2 - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation		-	-	_		-
26B - Welfare Fraud			-	_	-	-
266		1	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-	-			-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 25		-	-			
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 2	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-			
35B - Drug Equipment Violations			-			
36A - Incest -			-			
36B - Statutory Rape		1	-			
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - -		-	-			
39A - Betting/Wagering - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		-	-			
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td> </td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		 				
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation -						
39D - Sports Tampering		_				
40A - Prostitution -		_	_	_	_	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -		_	_	_	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution</td><td>_</td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td>_</td><td>-</td></t<>	40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	-	_	-
510 - Bribery - <					_	_
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		<u> </u>	-			_
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts - - - - 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - - - - - 90A - Bad Checks - <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td>		_	-		_	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>_</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>_</td><td>-</td></t<>		_	-		_	-
90A - Bad Checks -		_				-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -		_	-		-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct - </td <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		_	-		-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 2 - - 2 2 90E - Drunkenness -		_	-			-
90E - Drunkenness -		2	-			2
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent - - - - - - - - - - 5			-			-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 5 - - 5 5 90H - Peeping Tom - <td< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td></td<>		-	-		-	-
90H - Peeping Tom -		5	-	-	5	5
90I - Runaway - 1 <		-	-			-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - - - - 1		-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 1 - 1 1		_	-	-	-	-
		1	-	-	1	1
	Totals	132	-	-	8	8

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
HAND SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	=	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	=	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery 13A - Aggravated Assault	-		-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	2		-	- 1	1
13C - Intimidation	2	-		-	-
200 - Arson	-			-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-		-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1			-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	<u>'</u>			_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_		_	_	-
23C - Shoplifting				_	
23D - Theft From Building	-				-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	<u> </u>			-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_		-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	_	_	_	_	-
23H - All Other Larceny	3	_	_	_	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	_	_	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	_	_	_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	_	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	_	_	-
26C - Impersonation	_	_	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	=	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	=	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	-	-	_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	=	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-		1	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	=	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	•	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	1	-	-	1	1
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	
90G - Liquor Law Violations	5	-	1	4	5
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	3	-	-	4	4
Totals	19	•	1	11	12

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
HANSON SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide 100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-		-	
11D - Fondling	1	1			-
120 - Robbery	1		_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	_	-	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	5	_	1	2	3
13C - Intimidation	-	_	-	-	-
200 - Arson	_	-	_	_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4	_	_	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	=	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	4	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	3	-	_	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	13	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	=	=	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	=	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	 	-	-	1	1
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	2	-	-	2	2
	 	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 90G - Liquor Law Violations	 	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	-		2	2
Totals	39	1	1	8	9
Totals	39	<u>'</u>			Э

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
HARDING SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	_	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	1	-	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	=	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	3	-	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	1	-	3	-	3
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	-	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts		-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	ı	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-		-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	=	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	2	-	-	2	2
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	-	-	1	1
Totals	7	-	6	5	11

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
HUGHES SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	1	-			-
120 - Robbery	-			_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	2	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	15	_	2	3	5
13C - Intimidation	3	_		2	2
200 - Arson	-	-	_		-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2	_	_	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	2	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	-	-	_	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	4	-	-	1	1
23H - All Other Larceny	7	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	2	2
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	•	1	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	5	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	20	-	-	19	19
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	2	-	-	1	1
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	_	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations		-	- 1	- 4	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	5	-	1	4	5
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	3	-	-	3	3
	-	=	-		- 1
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 90G - Liquor Law Violations	3	-	- 1	1 2	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	3	-	1		-
	-	-	-	-	
90I - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
903 - Frespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	81	-	4	39	43
Totals	01	-	4	১৬	43

HUTCHINSON SO # Reported 09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter		Juvenile	RESTS	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	
	-			Total
OOP Magligant Manalaughter		-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11A - Rape	_	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	=	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-
10/1 / riggravated / tobacht	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson 210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	<u> </u>	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering 1	- 	-	<u> </u>	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	_	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-
200 Motor Vollicio Faito di Accoccine	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery 26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	- -	-	-	-
		-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	_	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-
	=	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	=	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	=	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	- -	-	-	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	_	-	_
40A - Prostitution	=	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	=	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	=	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	<u>-</u>	-	-	-
90E - Driving Origer the milderice	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent		 	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	_	 	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-		-
007 All Oil Oil	=	=	-	-
Totals 1		-	-	-

IEDAULD CO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tatal
JERAULD SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	=	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy 11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-		-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-		-	-	
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-		-	
13B - Simple Assault	2		-	2	2
13C - Intimidation		-			
200 - Arson	-			-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-				-
	- 1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	1	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	4	-	_	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	11	-	-	7	7
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	9	-	-	4	4
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	=	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	•
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	7	-	-	7	7
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	ı	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	5	5
Totals	41	-	-	30	30

LAWRENCE SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	" Roportou	_	-	Addit	- Otal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	 		_	_	
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	_	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1		_	_	-
11A - Rape	-		_	_	-
11B - Sodomy	_	_	_	_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	_	-	_
11D - Fondling	_	_	_	_	-
120 - Robbery	1	_	_	1	1
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	28	-	-	_	-
13C - Intimidation	4	-	-	_	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	6	-	_	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	_	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	227	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1		1	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	4	•	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	3	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	•	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	2	2
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	18	-	_	3	3
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	22	-	-	2	2
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation 39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-		-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-		-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-		-	-	
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-		-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	19	-		19	19
90E - Drunkenness	19	-		- 18	- 13
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	2			2	2
90G - Liquor Law Violations					-
90H - Peeping Tom	+	-		-	-
901 - Runaway	 	<u> </u>		_	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	4		-	4	4
90Z - All Other Offenses	1	<u> </u>		1	1
Totals	350	_	_	37	37
Totalo	330	<u> </u>		J 31	31

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
LINCOLN SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	- .	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	2	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	6	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	15	-	2	6	8
13B - Simple Assault	82	-	3	34	37
13C - Intimidation	11	-	-	2	2
200 - Arson	-	=	-		-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	62	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	7	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	12	-	3	-	3
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	9	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	100	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	14	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	4	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	1	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	46	-	_	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	64	-	9	54	63
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	51	-	2	2	4
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution		-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	7	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	14	-	-	14	14
90D - Driving Under the Influence	116	=	-	116	116
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	
90G - Liquor Law Violations	12	-	11	1	12
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	7	-	-	7	7
Totals	647	-	30	239	269

MARSHALL SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	_	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	_	_	_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	_	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	-	-	_	_
11A - Rape	7	-	_	1	1
11B - Sodomy	-	_	_	_	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	-	_	_	_
11D - Fondling	1	-	_	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	_	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	_	_	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	19	-	-	16	16
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	1	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	22	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	30	-	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	_	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
26C - Impersonation	_	_	_	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	27	-	-	3	3
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	21	-	2	27	29
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	5	-	1	9	10
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	_	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	20	-	-	21	21
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	8	-	-	8	8
90D - Driving Under the Influence	41	-	-	42	42
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-		-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	15	-	4	11	15
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	1	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property					
	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses Totals	7 231		2 9	5 147	- 7 156

Wasaay aa	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
MCCOOK SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-		-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-			
120 - Robbery	<u> </u>			_	
13A - Aggravated Assault			-	-	
13B - Simple Assault	17			9	9
13C - Intimidation	1			-	-
200 - Arson	<u> </u>			_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	_
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	9		_	_	_
23A - Pocket-picking			-	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	-			_	
23D - Theft From Building	22		-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		_	_	_	_
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3		-	_	_
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1			_	_
23H - All Other Larceny	8	_	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	4		_	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		_	-	<u>'</u>	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1		_	_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	<u> </u>		-	_	
26C - Impersonation	3		_	_	_
26D - Welfare Fraud	3			_	
26E - Wire Fraud	_		_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement		_		_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses				_	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	21	_	_	_	_
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	_	-	_	_
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	2	_	_	1	1
36A - Incest		_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	-	_	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	_
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	-	_	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	_	-
40A - Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	1	-	-	1	1
90D - Driving Under the Influence	12	-	-	12	12
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	3	-	-	3	3
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	109	-	-	28	28

40C - Purchasing Prostitution - - - - 510 - Bribery - - - - - 520 - Weapon Law Violations 1 - - 1 1 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
098 - Negligent Manslaughter		# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
1995 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-		-	-
100 Kdrispping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape		-	-	_	-	-
118 - Soudary		-	-			
110 - Fondling		-	-		-	
110 - Fondling		-	-		-	-
120 F. Robbery		-	-			-
13A - Aggravated Assault 1		-	-		-	
138 - Simple Assault 3		-	-		-	
130C Intimidation			-			
200 - Airson		3	-			
210 - Extonion/Plackmail		-	-			
220 - Burglany/Breaking & Entering		-	-			
233 - Pocket-picking		-	-			
233 - Purse-snatching		-	-			
230 - Shoplitting			-		-	
230 - Theft From Building			-		-	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	-			
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle - - - - - - - - -			-			
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories - - - - -		-	-			
231- All Other Lacreny		-				
240		-			-	
250. Counterfeiting/Forgery	,	-			-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-	-			
268 - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-	-			
26C - Impersonation		-	-			
26E - Wire Fraud		 			_	
286 - Wire Fraud					_	
270 - Embezzlement					_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		_	_			
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property		_	_			
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 2	290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	_			
35B - Drug Equipment Violations		2	_			
36A - Incest - - - - -		-	_			
36B - Statutory Rape		_	_	_	_	
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - -		_	-			
39A - Betting/Wagering		_	_	_	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>_</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		_	_	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - -		_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>_</td> <td>_</td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		_	_	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td>1 0</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	1 0	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>_</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	_	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations 1 - - 1 1 64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-	-	-	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		1	-	-	1	1
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations - - - - - - - - - - - 3 3 3 - - - 3 3 3 - - - 3 3 3 -<	90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 3 - - 3 3 90D - Driving Under the Influence 3 - - 3 3 90E - Drunkenness -<		-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence 3 - - 3 3 90E - Drunkenness -		3	-	-	3	3
90E - Drunkenness -	90D - Driving Under the Influence	3	-	-	3	3
90G - Liquor Law Violations -	90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	
90G - Liquor Law Violations -	90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom -		-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway - 1 <		-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - - - - 1		-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 1 - 1 1		-	-	-	-	-
		1	-	-	1	1
	Totals	14	-	-	14	14

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	۸D	RESTS	
MEADE OO		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
MEADE SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	2			1	1
11B - Sodomy				-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>			_	-
11D - Fondling	_		_	_	_
120 - Robbery	_	_	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	5	1	_	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	14	4	-	9	9
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	7	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	=	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	=	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	11	1	1	2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	1	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	9	1	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	10	1	-	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	_	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	_	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	=	-	1	1
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	7 16	1	1	20	20
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	-	7	7
36A - Incest	4			,	
36B - Statutory Rape	-			-	
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	2	_	-	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	_	_
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	1	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-		-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	=	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness		-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent		-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	=	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	- 4	- 07	-
	88	-	1	87	88
Totals	181	9	2	134	136

MELLETTE CO	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
MELLETTE SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide 100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	'	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-		-	
11D - Fondling	-	-			_
120 - Robbery	-			_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	4		-	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	13	1	1	3	4
13C - Intimidation	- 13		<u>'</u>	-	-
200 - Arson	_		_	_	_
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	-	_	_
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	5		1	_	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	_	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	_	-	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	3	1	_	_	_
23D - Theft From Building	2	1	-	_	_
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	<u>'</u>		-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2		-	_	_
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	_	_	_	_
23H - All Other Larceny	6	1	-	_	_
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	<u>'</u>	-	_	_
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	_	-	_	_
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_	_	_	_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26C - Impersonation	1	-	_	1	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	· -	_	_	-	
26E - Wire Fraud	_	_	_	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	_	_	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	10	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	3	-	2	_	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	1	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	_	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	_	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	=	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	7	-	-	7	7
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5		-	5	5
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-		-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	11	-	5	6	11
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	3	-	-	3	3
Totals	77	4	9	29	38

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΛD	RESTS	
MINER CO		EXCEPTIONALLY			Tatal
MINER SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	
09C - Justifiable Homicide				_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	-	-	_	-
11A - Rape	1	-	1	-	1
11B - Sodomy	-	=	-	-	_
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	=	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	- .	-
13B - Simple Assault	2	2	_	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	=	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail 220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	8	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	•	<u> </u>	-		-
23B - Purse-snatching				_	
23C - Shoplifting			-	_	-
23D - Theft From Building	_	-	-	_	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	_	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	_	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	=	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	4	-	-	2	2
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	=	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	1	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	_	1	1
26C - Impersonation	-	=	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	=	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	2	-	1	1	5
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 35B - Drug Equipment Violations	6	1 2	-	5 5	5
36A - Incest					
36B - Statutory Rape				_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	=	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	1	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	5	-	1	4	5
90E - Drunkenness	3	<u>-</u>		- 4	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent			-	_	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	_	-
90H - Peeping Tom	_	-	_	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	37	5	3	19	22

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
MINNEHAHA SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	8	1	-	4	4
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	5	2	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	1	1	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	29	2	4	18	22
13B - Simple Assault	143	11	22	40	62
13C - Intimidation	3	-	-	2	2
200 - Arson	3	-	-	1	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	82	1	-	2	2
23A - Pocket-picking	3	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	3	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	11	-	-	2	2
23D - Theft From Building	33	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	28	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	4	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	116	2	-	2	2
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	21	1	1	4	5
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	10	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	9	-	-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	26	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	10	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	2	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	133	3	7	2	9
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	186	1	24	114	138
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	151	-	8	36	44
36A - Incest		-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	7	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	20	1	-	1	1
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	1	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	8	1	-	3	3
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	6	-	-	6	6
90C - Disorderly Conduct	58	-	9	49	58
90D - Driving Under the Influence	178	-	3	175	178
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	19	-	8	11	19
90G - Liquor Law Violations	51	-	43	8	51
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	13	-	1	12	13
Totals	1,383	27	130	493	623

MOODY SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	" Reported	_	Gavernie	- Tauri	- Otal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_				_
09C - Justifiable Homicide	_	_	_	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	_	-	-	_	_
11A - Rape	_	_	_	_	-
11B - Sodomy	_		<u> </u>	_	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	_		<u> </u>	_	_
120 - Robbery	-	<u> </u>	-	-	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	1		<u> </u>	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	14	-	3	8	11
13C - Intimidation	14	-	3	1	1
200 - Arson	-	-		-	
	-	-	=		-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	=	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	5	=	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	-	
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	5	-	1	1	2
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	13	-	8	9	17
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	-	1	1
36A - Incest		-	=	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	1	-	1
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	=	-	=	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	=	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	_	_	1	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	14	_	8	6	14
90D - Driving Under the Influence	32	_	1	31	32
90E - Drunkenness	- 52	-	<u> </u>	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	<u> </u>		-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	18	-	2	16	18
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	10	-	-	10	10
	-	-	<u> </u>	-	-
90I - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
902 - All Other Offenses	2		1	1	2
		-			
Totals	120	-	25	78	103

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
PENNINGTON SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	3	-	-	-	•
11A - Rape	23	1	-	3	3
11B - Sodomy	2	-	i	-	•
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	25	1	1	1	2
120 - Robbery	5	-	-	1	1
13A - Aggravated Assault	45	1	3	24	27
13B - Simple Assault	234	8	30	114	144
13C - Intimidation	40	5	4	12	16
200 - Arson	2	=	-	1	1
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	98	6	3	9	12
23A - Pocket-picking	4	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	24	1	2	6	8
23D - Theft From Building	9	1	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	54	1	-	1	1
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	11	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	272	19	6	19	25
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	22	2	-	3	3
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	16	1	-	2	2
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	5	-	-	3	3
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	3	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	77	1	2	23	25
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	4	1	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	16	1	-	7	7
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	167	6	13	22	35
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	204	-	35	133	168
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	114	=	3	38	41
36A - Incest	-	=	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	2	-	-	1	1
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	15	-	2	2	4
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	3	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	17	-	3	3	6
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	1	-	-	1	1
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	2	-	-	2	2
90C - Disorderly Conduct	282	-	33	249	282
90D - Driving Under the Influence	188	-	1	187	188
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	4	-		4	4
90G - Liquor Law Violations	51	-	6	45	51
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-		-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	10	-	-	10	10
90Z - All Other Offenses	3,367	-	136	3,231	3,367
Totals	5,422	56	283	4,157	4,440

OFFENSES ACCEPTIONALLY Total Author & Nonnegigent Manslaughter		OFFENSES	CLEARED	ΔD	DESTS	
989 - Nurder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	DEDIVING CO					T
6985 - Negligient Manslaughter - <td< td=""><td></td><td># Reported</td><td>EXCEPTIONALLY</td><td>Juvenile</td><td>Adult</td><td>lotal</td></td<>		# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	lotal
1905 - Justifiable Homicide		-	-	-	-	-
100 Kidnapping/Abduction		-	-	-	-	
111.1. 111.		-	<u>-</u>			
110 - Soudary		-	<u> </u>			
110 - Fondling		<u> </u>			_	
110 - Fondling		-			_	
120 - Robbery						
13A - Aggravated Assault 1		_	_		-	-
138 - Simple Assault		1	-	_	1	1
200 - Airson	13B - Simple Assault	9	-	2	7	9
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	13C - Intimidation	-	-	_	-	-
220	200 - Arson	2	=	2	3	5
233 - Prose-snatching		-	-	-	-	-
232	220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	-	-	-	-
230 - Shoplitting		-	-	-	-	-
235 - Theft From Building		-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	=	-	-	-
23G - Theft From Motor Vehicle 2		4	=	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories		-	-		-	
231		_	-		-	1
240			-		-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery		4	=		-	
268 - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		-				
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud		-				
28C - Impersonation		-	-		-	
26D - Welfare Fraud -		-	-		-	
26E - Wire Fraud		-	-			
270 - Embezzlement		<u> </u>			_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses					_	
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 5						
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 1		5	_		1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations - - - - - - - - -			_	_		
36A - Incest	35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-		-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	-	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering - <td>36B - Statutory Rape</td> <td>-</td> <td>=</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	36B - Statutory Rape	-	=	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling		-	=	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution -		-	=	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - </td <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>		-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		-	-		-	
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-		-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td></t<>		-	-		-	
90A - Bad Checks -		-	-			
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations -		-	-		-	
90C - Disorderly Conduct 2 - - 2 2 90D - Driving Under the Influence 1 - - 1 1 90E - Drunkenness -<		-	-		_	
90D - Driving Under the Influence 1 - - 1 1 90E - Drunkenness -		2	<u> </u>			
90E - Drunkenness -		_				
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent -			-			
90G - Liquor Law Violations 10 - 2 8 10 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - 90I - Runaway - - - - - 90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 3 - 1 2 3		_	-	-	_	_
90H - Peeping Tom -		10	-	2	8	10
90I - Runaway - <		-	-			
90J - Trespass of Real Property - - - - 90Z - All Other Offenses 3 - 1 2 3		-	-		-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 3 - 1 2 3		-	-	-	-	-
		3	-	1	2	3
	Totals	46	-	8	28	36

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
POTTER SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	=	=	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking 23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching 23C - Shoplifting	 	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-		-	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-		-	
23H - All Other Larceny				_	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-			_	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery			-	_	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	_		_	_	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	-	_	-
26C - Impersonation	_	_	_	_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	3	-	_	_	_
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	_	_	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-	-	-	-	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	ı	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	6	-	-	6	6
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5	-	-	5	5
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	7	-	-	7	7
Totals	21	-	-	18	18

90A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter		OFFENSES			RESTS	
08B - Negligent Manslaughter	ROBERTS SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
1907 Substitiable Homicide		-	-	-	-	-
100 Kidnapping/Abdustion		-	-	-	-	-
111.1 Rape		-	-	-	-	-
118 - Soudomy		-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object		-	-	-	-	-
110 - Frondling		-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery		-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault 22		-	-	-	-	-
138 - Simple Assault		-	-	-	-	
13C - Intimidation			-			
200 - Arson		23	-	2	22	24
210 - Extortion/Blackmail		2	-	-	2	2
220		-	-	-	-	-
23A - Procent pricking - - - - - -		-	-	-		-
23B - Purse-snatching		4	-	-	5	5
230 - Shopliftling		-	-	-	-	-
231		-	-			-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle		1	-	-	1	1
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle		2	-	-	3	3
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories - - - - - - - - -	23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larcery	23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	4	-	=	5	5
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game - </td <td>240 - Motor Vehicle Theft</td> <td>2</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>2</td> <td>2</td>	240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	2	-	-	2	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud -	250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud -	26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud		-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	26C - Impersonation	3	-	-	3	3
270 - Embezzlement		-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses		-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 9		-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property 9	280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations 28		9	-	-	8	8
35B - Drug Equipment Violations		28	-	7	23	30
36A - Incest - - - - - - - - -	35B - Drug Equipment Violations	4	-	-	4	4
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering -	36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering -		-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling - <td>39A - Betting/Wagering</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation - - - - - - - - -		-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering - <td>39C - Gambling Equipment Violation</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td>	39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - -<		-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution - -<	1 0	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution - <t< td=""><td>40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>	40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery - <		-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations -		-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts -		-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude - <t< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td>-</td></t<>		-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks 3 - - 3 3 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations 1 - - 1 1 90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - - 4 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness -		-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations 1 - - 1 1 90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - - 4 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness -		3	-	-	3	3
90C - Disorderly Conduct 4 - - 4 4 90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness - <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td></td<>			-	-		
90D - Driving Under the Influence 25 - - 25 25 90E - Drunkenness -						
90E - Drunkenness -			-			
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 4 - - 4 4 90G - Liquor Law Violations 29 - 7 23 30 90H - Peeping Tom - - - - - - 90I - Runaway - <td< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>-</td></td<>		-	-		-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 29 - 7 23 30 90H - Peeping Tom -		4			4	4
90H - Peeping Tom - 3 3 3 - - 1 36 37 90Z - All Other Offenses 37 - 1 36 37			_			
90I - Runaway - - - - - - - - - - - 3 <		-	_		- 20	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 3 - - 3 3 90Z - All Other Offenses 37 - 1 36 37		_	-	-	_	-
90Z - All Other Offenses 37 - 1 36 37		2		-	3	3
	Totals	192		18	179	197

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR	RESTS	
SHANNON SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	=	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	1	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	-	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	=	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	<u>-</u>		-	
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-		-	
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-		-	
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-		-	
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game				-	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud				-	
26C - Impersonation				_	
26D - Welfare Fraud				_	
26E - Wire Fraud			_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	_		_	_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_		_	_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	_	_	_	_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	_	_	_	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	_	_	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	=	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	_	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	=	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	-	-	-	-	-

SPINK SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	" Itoportou	_	-	- Add and	- Cal
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	_	-	-	_	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	1	-	1
11A - Rape	<u> </u>	-	_	_	
11B - Sodomy	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	_	_	_	-	-
11D - Fondling	2	_	1	-	1
120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-	-	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	23	-	3	14	17
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	6	-	-	2	2
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	3	-	1	2	3
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	3	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	1	_	_	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	20	_	3	3	6
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	_	_	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	<u> </u>	-	_	-	_
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	2	_	_	1	1
26C - Impersonation		_	_	_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	_
26E - Wire Fraud	1	-	_	_	-
270 - Embezzlement	<u>'</u>	_	_	_	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	_	_	_	_	_
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	29	_	2	7	9
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	12	_	1	13	14
35B - Drug Equipment Violations		_	_	-	-
36A - Incest	_	_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	_	_	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	_	_	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	<u> </u>	-	_	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	_	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	-	1	-	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	20	-	1	19	20
90D - Driving Under the Influence	25	_	-	25	25
90E - Drunkenness		-	_	-	
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	1	-	_	1	1
90G - Liquor Law Violations	15		5	10	15
90H - Peeping Tom	19	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	2	-	2	_	2
90J - Trespass of Real Property	5	-	-	5	5
90Z - All Other Offenses	1		_	1	1
Totals	177	_	21	106	127
Totalo	1//	•	41	100	141

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
STANLEY SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	-	-	=	-	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	=	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4	-	=	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	4	-	-	3	3
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-		-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	1	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	4	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-		-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	2	-	-	1	1
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	9	-	-	8	8
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	2	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-		-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-		-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution 510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	-	-	2	2
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts		-	-		
	-	=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude 90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	
90A - Bad Checks 90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
	3	-	-	3	3
90C - Disorderly Conduct 90D - Driving Under the Influence	21	-	-	21	
90E - Drunkenness	21	-	-	21	21
	<u> </u>	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-		-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	- 4	=	-	- 4	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	4	-	-	4	4
Totals	61	-	-	45	45

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	۸D	RESTS	
CHILLY CO		EXCEPTIONALLY			Total
SULLY SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	 				
11B - Sodomy	 			_	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	<u> </u>			_	-
11D - Fondling	<u>-</u>	_	_	_	-
120 - Robbery	-	_	_	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	-
13B - Simple Assault	3	-	-	1	1
13C - Intimidation	-	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	1	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	1	-	=	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	<u> </u>		-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-		-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	-		-	_	-
35B - Drug Equipment Violations			-	_	-
36A - Incest	<u>-</u>	_		_	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	_	_	_	_
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	=	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90C - Disorderly Conduct	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	1	-	-	1	1
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	1	-	1
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
901 - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	 	-		-	-
Totals	10	-	1	3	- 4
Totals	10	-		<u> </u>	4

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
TRIPP SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide 100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	-	1	1
	1	<u> </u>	- 4	-	1
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	1	-	1	-	<u> </u>
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	
11D - Fondling	-	-			
120 - Robbery	 			_	
13A - Aggravated Assault	1	-	<u> </u>	1	1
13B - Simple Assault	-			-	
13C - Intimidation				_	
200 - Arson				_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail				_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	2		-	_	
23A - Pocket-picking			-	_	_
23B - Purse-snatching		_	-	_	_
23C - Shoplifting	-			_	
23D - Theft From Building	2		-	2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device				-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2		-	_	_
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-	
23H - All Other Larceny	_	_	-	_	_
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft		_	-	_	_
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	_	_	-	_	_
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game		_	-	_	
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	_	_	-	_	_
26C - Impersonation				_	
26D - Welfare Fraud	_	_	_	_	
26E - Wire Fraud				_	-
270 - Embezzlement	 	_		_	
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	1	_	-	1	1
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	4	3		_	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	2		1	1	2
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	_	-	-	-
36A - Incest	_	_	_	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	_	-	_	_	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	_	_	_	_	_
39A - Betting/Wagering	_	-	_	_	_
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	_	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_	_	_	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_	_	-	-
40A - Prostitution	_	_	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	5	-	-	5	5
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	1	-	-	1	1
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	1	-	-	1	1
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
Totals	25	3	2	15	17
			_		

TURNER CO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Tatal
TURNER SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	
11A - Rape	1	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-	
11B - Sodomy	<u>'</u>			-	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	 			-	
11D - Fondling	_	_	-	_	_
120 - Robbery	_	-		_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	3	_	_	2	2
13B - Simple Assault	22	_	_	8	8
13C - Intimidation	3	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	1	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	24	-	-	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	10	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	9	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	-	_	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	32	-	-	2	2
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	6	=	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	6	=	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	2	=	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	5	-	1	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	1	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	4	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	36	=	-	2	2
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	17	=	=	6	6
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	9	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	1	-	_	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	1	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts		=	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks		-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence 90E - Drunkenness	14	-	-	14	14
	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent 90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations 90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-		-
	-	-	-	-	
90I - Runaway 90J - Trespass of Real Property	3	-	-	3	3
903 - Trespass of Real Property 90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	2	2
Totals	218	-	-	43	43
Totals	218	-	•	43	43

	OFFENSES	CLEARED		RESTS	
UNION SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	1	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	1	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	2	-	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	1	-	1	-	1
13A - Aggravated Assault	10	4	-	2	2
13B - Simple Assault	7	-	-	6	6
13C - Intimidation	18	-	1	7	8
200 - Arson	1	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	5	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	2	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	2	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	23	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	2	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	10	-	-	2	2
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	7	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	14	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	41	-	-	42	42
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	28	-	-	1	1
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	1	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution		-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	•	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	4	-	-	1	1
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	ı	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	13		-	13	13
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	12	-	-	12	12
90D - Driving Under the Influence	28	-	1	27	28
90E - Drunkenness	-	=	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	_	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	-	2	2
Totals	237	4	3	116	119
				•	

WALWORTH CO	OFFENSES	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY		RESTS	Total
WALWORTH SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter 09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	-
11A - Rape	+			_	
11B - Sodomy	-			_	
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-			-	
11D - Fondling	 			_	-
120 - Robbery	-	-	_	_	_
13A - Aggravated Assault	_	_	_	-	_
13B - Simple Assault	6	_	_	4	4
13C - Intimidation	-	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	_	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	_	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	_	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	1	1
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	_	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	_	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	-	-	-	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	1	1
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	=	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-		-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	•	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	4	-	-	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	5	-	-	5	5
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	-	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution 40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-		-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-		-	-	
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-		-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	2	-	-	2	2
90D - Driving Under the Influence	14	-		14	14
90E - Drunkenness	- 14	<u> </u>		-	- 17
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-				
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1			1	1
90H - Peeping Tom	<u> </u>	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	 	<u> </u>		_	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	2	-	-	2	2
90Z - All Other Offenses	2	-	_	2	2
Totals	38	_	_	33	33
	30				00

YANKTON SO	OFFENSES # Reported	CLEARED EXCEPTIONALLY	AR Juvenile	RESTS Adult	Total
	# Reported	EXOLI HONALLI		Addit	TOtal
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter 09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-		-	
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-		-	-
11A - Rape	2			_	
11B - Sodomy	2	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object				-	
11D - Fondling	1			_	-
120 - Robbery	<u>'</u>		_	_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	11	_	_	3	3
13B - Simple Assault	42		1	11	12
13C - Intimidation	8	_	-	- ''	- 12
200 - Arson	-			_	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_		-	_	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	25	_	_	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	23			-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-		-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-		-	
23D - Theft From Building	7	-		-	-
23D - Theft From Building 23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device		-	-		
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device 23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	- 4	-	-	-	-
				-	
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	2	=	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	24	-	-	3	3
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-		-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	7	-	-	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	2	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	29	-	-	3	3
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	37	-	1	5	6
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	15	-	-	1	1
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	_	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	2	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	=	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	=	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-		-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	12	-	-	12	12
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	1	-	-	1	1
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	3	-	-	3	3
Totals	237	-	2	43	45

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	۸D	RESTS	
ZIEBACH SO	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-		-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	-	-	-	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-		-	-	-
11A - Rape 11B - Sodomy	-	-		-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling		<u> </u>	-		
120 - Robbery				_	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	_		_	_	_
13B - Simple Assault	_	_	_	_	-
13C - Intimidation	_	_	_	-	-
200 - Arson	-	-	-	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	-	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	-	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	=	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	1	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	1	-	-
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	1	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	-	-	_	-	-
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	-	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	=	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	=	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	_	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	_	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	-
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	1	=	-	1	1
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	-	-	=	-	-
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material 39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-		-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-			-	
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	<u> </u>			_	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	_	_	-	_	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	_
520 - Weapon Law Violations	-	-	-	_	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	-	-	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	_	_	_	_	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	_	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	-	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	3	-	-	3	3
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses	-	=	=	-	-
Totals	6	-	-	4	4

Statewide Agencies

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	ARRESTS		
DIVISION OF CRIMINAL INVESTIGATION (DCI)	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	7	4	-	2	2
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	1	1	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	3	1	-	_	_
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	_	_	-
11A - Rape	4	_	_	1	1
11B - Sodomy	2	_	_	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling	9	1	-	-	-
120 - Robbery	2	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	9	1	1	3	4
13B - Simple Assault	2	-	-	-	-
13C - Intimidation	1	-	-	-	-
200 - Arson	-	=	=	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	-	-	-	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	1	=	=	1	1
23A - Pocket-picking	-	=	=	-	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	=	=	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	ı	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	1	-	-	2	2
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	1	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	-	-	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	=	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	1	-	=	1	1
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	-	-	-	-	-
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	1	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	-		-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26E - Wire Fraud	-	<u>.</u>	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	1	1	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	-	-	-	-	-
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	-	-	-	-	2
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	8	-	-	2	
35B - Drug Equipment Violations 36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-		-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	5	<u> </u>		1	1
39A - Betting/Wagering	3			-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	_	_	_	_	_
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	_			_	_
39D - Sports Tampering	_	_		_	_
40A - Prostitution	_	-	-	_	_
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	_	_	_	_	_
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	-	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	_	-	-	-	-
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts	-	=	=	-	-
64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	_	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-	-	-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	-	-	-	_	-
90D - Driving Under the Influence	-	-	-	-	-
90E - Drunkenness	-	-	-	-	-
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	-	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	-	-	-	-	-
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-	-	-
90Z - All Other Offenses		-		3	3
Totals	60	9	1	17	18

	OFFENSES	CLEARED	AR		
HIGHWAY PATROL (HP)	# Reported	EXCEPTIONALLY	Juvenile	Adult	Total
09A - Murder & Nonnegligent Manslaughter	=	-	-	-	-
09B - Negligent Manslaughter	-	-	-	-	-
09C - Justifiable Homicide	=	=	=	-	-
100 - Kidnapping/Abduction	-	-	-	-	-
11A - Rape	-	-	-	-	-
11B - Sodomy	-	-	-	-	-
11C - Sexual Assault With An Object	-	-	-	-	-
11D - Fondling 120 - Robbery	-	-	-	-	-
13A - Aggravated Assault	4		-	2	2
13B - Simple Assault	10		2	6	8
13C - Intimidation	11	_	-	-	-
200 - Arson		_	_	-	-
210 - Extortion/Blackmail	_	_	_	-	-
220 - Burglary/Breaking & Entering	=	-	-	-	-
23A - Pocket-picking	-	-	-	_	-
23B - Purse-snatching	-	-	-	-	-
23C - Shoplifting	-	-	-	-	-
23D - Theft From Building	-	=	-	-	-
23E - Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device	-	-	-	-	-
23F - Theft From Motor Vehicle	1	•	-	-	-
23G - Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories	-	-	-	-	-
23H - All Other Larceny	9	-	1	10	11
240 - Motor Vehicle Theft	3	-	-	1	1
250 - Counterfeiting/Forgery	1	-	-	1	1
26A - False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game	2	-	-	-	-
26B - Credit Card/Automated Teller Machine Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
26C - Impersonation	-	=	-	-	-
26D - Welfare Fraud 26E - Wire Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
270 - Embezzlement	-	-	-	-	-
280 - Stolen Property Offenses	6		1	2	3
290 - Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property	3		<u>'</u>	1	1
35A - Drug/Narcotic Violations	680	-	21	418	439
35B - Drug Equipment Violations	981	_	9	109	118
36A - Incest	-	-	-	-	-
36B - Statutory Rape	-	-	-	-	-
370 - Pornography/Obscene Material	-	-	-	-	-
39A - Betting/Wagering	-	-	-	-	-
39B - Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling	-	-	-	-	-
39C - Gambling Equipment Violation	-	-	-	-	-
39D - Sports Tampering	-	-	-	-	-
40A - Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40B - Assisting or Promoting Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
40C - Purchasing Prostitution	-	-	-	-	-
510 - Bribery	-	-	-	- 10	-
520 - Weapon Law Violations	42	=	-	16	16
64A - Human Trafficking, Commercial Sex Acts 64B - Human Trafficking, Involuntary Servitude	-	-	-	-	-
90A - Bad Checks	-		-	-	-
90B - Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations	-	-	-	<u> </u>	-
90C - Disorderly Conduct	29	-	1	28	29
90D - Driving Under the Influence	1,411	-	9	1,402	1,411
90E - Drunkenness	- 1,1	-	-	- 1,702	-,
90F - Family Offenses, Nonviolent	-	-	_	-	-
90G - Liquor Law Violations	79	=	15	64	79
90H - Peeping Tom	-	-	-	-	-
90I - Runaway	-	-	-	-	-
90J - Trespass of Real Property	-	-	-		-
90Z - All Other Offenses	3	=	1	2	3
Totals	3,275	-	60	2,062	2,122

Murder Non-Negligent Manslaughter, Negligent stifiable Hamicide, Forcible Rape, Forcible oin-Operated Machine or Device, Theft From Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories, All se Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game, latic Teller Machine Fraud, Impersonation, Welfare Fraud, Wire Fraud, Drug/Narcotic Violations, Drug Equipment Violations, Incest, Statutory Betting/Wagering, Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling, Gambling Equipment Violations, Sports Tampering, Prostitution, Assisting or Promoting Prostitution, Purchasing Prostitution, Human Trafficking Commercial Sex Acts, Human Trafficking Involuntary Servitude, Kidnapping/Abduction, Robbery, Arson, Extortion/ Blackmail, Burglary/Breaking & Entering, Motor Vehicle Theft, Counterfeiting/Forgery, Embezzlement, Stolen Property Offenses, Destruction/ Damage/Vandalism of Property, Pornography/Obscene Material, Bribery, Weapon Law Violations, Bad Checks, Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations, Disorderly Conduct, Driving Under the Influence, Drunkenness, Family Offenses, Nonviolent, Liquor Law Violations, Peeping Tom, Runaway, Trespass of Real Property, All Other Offenses, Murder & Non-Negligent Manslaughter, Negligent Manslaughter, Justifiable Homicide, Forcible Rape, Forcible Sodomy, Sexual Assault With An Object, Forcible Fondling, Aggravated Assault, Simple Assault, Intimidation, Pocket-picking, Purse-snatching, Shoplifting, Theft From Building, Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device, Theft From Motor Vehicle, Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories, All Other Larceny, False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Game, Credit Card/Automatic Teller Machine Fraud, Impersonation, Welfare Fraud, Wire Fraud, Drug / Narcotic Violations, Drug Equipment Violations,

Classification of Offenses

There are 22 Group "A" offense categories made up of 49 Group "A" offenses. The offense categories are listed below in alphabetical order for ease of reference rather than in the order of their importance.

There are 11 Group "B" crime categories. They encompass all of the offenses that are not Group "A" offenses.

Group A Offense Definitions

Arson (200) – To unlawfully and intentionally damage or attempt to damage any real or personal property by fire or incendiary device.

Assault Offenses (13A - 13C) – An unlawful attack by one person upon another.

Aggravated Assault – An unlawful attack by one person upon another wherein the offender uses a weapon or displays it in a threatening manner, or the victim suffers obvious severe or aggravated bodily injury involving apparent broken bones, loss of teeth, possible internal injury, severe laceration, or loss of consciousness.

Note: Aggravated Assault also includes assault with disease (as in cases when the offender is aware that he/she is infected with a deadly disease and deliberately attempts to inflict the disease by biting, spitting, etc.).

Simple Assault – An unlawful physical attack by one person upon another where neither the offender displays a weapon, nor the victim suffers obvious severe or aggravated bodily injury involving apparent broken bones, loss of teeth, possible internal injury, severe laceration, or loss of consciousness.

Intimidation – To unlawfully place another person in reasonable fear of bodily harm through the use of threatening words and/or other conduct but without displaying a weapon or subjecting the victim to actual physical attack.

Note: This offense includes stalking.

Bribery (510) – The offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value (i.e. a bribe, gratuity, or kickback) to sway the judgment or action of a person in a position of trust or influence.

Note: If the bribery involves changing the outcome of a sporting contest or event, it should be reported under Gambling Offenses as Sports Tampering, not Bribery.

Burglary/Breaking and Entering (220) – The unlawful entry into a building or other structure with the intent to commit a felony or a theft.

Counterfeiting/Forgery (250) – The altering, copying, or imitation of something, without authority or right, with the intent to deceive or defraud by passing the copy or thing altered or imitated as that which is original or genuine; or, the selling, buying, or possession of an altered, copied, or imitated thing with the intent to deceive or defraud.

Destruction/Damage/Vandalism of Property (290) – To willfully or maliciously destroy, damage, deface, or otherwise injure real or personal property without the consent of the owner or the person having custody or control of it.

Drug/Narcotic Offenses (35A - 35B) – The violation of laws prohibiting the production, distribution, and/or use of certain controlled substances and the equipment or devices utilized in their preparation and/or use.

Drug/Narcotic Violations (35A) - The unlawful cultivation, manufacture, distribution, sale, purchase, use, possession, transportation, or importation of any controlled drug or narcotic substance.

Drug Equipment Violations (35B) – The unlawful manufacture, sale, purchase, possession, or transportation of equipment or devices utilized in preparing and/or using drugs or narcotics.

Embezzlement (270) – The unlawful misappropriation by an offender to his/her own use or purpose of money, property, or some other thing of value entrusted to his/her care, custody or control.

Extortion/Blackmail (210) – To unlawfully obtain money, property, or any other thing of value, either tangible or intangible, through the use or threat of force, misuse of authority, threat of criminal prosecution, threat of destruction of reputation or social standing, or through other coercive means.

Fraud Offenses (26A - 26E) – The intentional perversion of the truth for the purpose of inducing another person or other entity in reliance upon it to part with something of value or to surrender a legal right.

False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidence Games (26A) – The intentional misrepresentation of existing fact or condition or the use of some other deceptive scheme or device to obtain money, goods, or other things of value.

Credit Card/Automatic Teller Machine Fraud (26B) - The unlawful use of a credit (or debit) card or automatic teller machine for fraudulent purposes.

Impersonation (26C) – Falsely representing one's identity or position and acting in the character or position thus unlawfully assumed to deceive others and thereby gain a profit or advantage, enjoy some right or privilege, or subject another person or entity to an expense, charge, or liability that would not have otherwise been incurred.

Welfare Fraud (26D) – The use of deceitful statements, practices, or devices to unlawfully obtain welfare benefits.

Wire Fraud (26E) – The use of an electric or electronic communications facility to intentionally transmit a false and/or deceptive message in furtherance of a fraudulent activity.

Gambling Offenses (39A - 39D) – To unlawfully bet or wager money or something else of value; assist, promote, or operate a game of chance for money or some other stake; possess or transmit wagering information; manufacture, sell, purchase, possess, or transport gambling equipment, devices, or goods; or tamper with the outcome of a sporting event or contest to gain a gambling advantage.

Betting Wagering (39A) – To unlawfully stake money or something else of value on the happening of an uncertain event or on the ascertainment of a fact in dispute.

Operating/Promoting/Assisting Gambling (39B) – To unlawfully operate, promote, or assist in the operation of a game of chance, lottery, or other gambling activity.

Note: This offense includes bookmaking, numbers running, transmitting wagering information, etc.

Gambling Equipment Violations (39C) – To unlawfully manufacture, sell, buy, possess, or transport equipment, devices, and/or goods used for gambling purposes.

Sports Tampering (39D) – To unlawfully alter, meddle in, or otherwise interfere with a sporting contest or event for the purpose of gaining a gambling advantage.

Note: this offense includes engaging in bribery for gambling purposes. For example, if a jockey was bribed to lose a horse race, it would be reported as Sports Tampering not Bribery.

Homicide Offenses (09A - 09C) – The killing of one human being by another.

Murder and Non-Negligent Manslaughter (09A) – The willful (non-negligent) killing of one human being by another.

Note: Assault to Murder and Attempted Murder are to be reported as Aggravated Assault.

Negligent Manslaughter (09B) – The killing of another person through negligence.

Note: This offense does not include Vehicular Manslaughter which is reportable as 09A Murder and Non-Negligent Manslaughter if not accidental or 90Z All Other Offenses if accidental.

Justifiable Homicide (09C) – The killing of a perpetrator of a serious criminal offense by a peace officer in the line of duty, or the killing, during the commission of a serious criminal offense, of the perpetrator by a private individual.

Note: Justifiable Homicide often occurs in conjunction with other offenses. The crime that was being committed when the justifiable homicide took place must be reported as a separate incident. Therefore, justifiable homicide cases involve two incidents rather than one.

Human Trafficking Offenses (64A - 64B) - The inducement of a person to perform a commercial sex act, or labor, or services, through force, fraud, or coercion

Human Trafficking/Commercial Sex Acts (64a): inducing a person by force, fraud, or coercion to participate in commercial sex acts, or in which the person induced to perform such act(s) has not attained 18 years of age.

Human Trafficking/Involuntary Servitude (64b): the obtaining of a person(s) through recruitment, harboring, transportation, or provision, and subjecting such persons by force, fraud, or coercion into involuntary servitude, peonage, debt bondage, or slavery (not to include commercial sex acts).

Kidnapping/Abduction (100) - The unlawful seizure, transportation, and/or detention of a

person against his/her will or of a minor without the consent of his/her custodial parent(s) or legal guardian.

Note: Kidnapping/Abduction includes hostage-taking.

Larceny Theft Offenses (23A - 23H) – The unlawful taking, carrying, leading, or riding away of property from the possession or constructive possession of another person.

Pocket-Picking (23A) – The theft of articles from another person's physical possession by stealth where the victim usually does not become immediately aware of the theft.

Purse-snatching (23B) – The grabbing or snatching of a purse, handbag, etc., from the physical possession of another person.

Note: If more force was used than actually necessary to wrench the purse from the grasp of the person, then a strong-arm Robbery occurred rather than Purse-snatching.

Shoplifting (23C) – The theft by someone other than an employee of the victim of goods or merchandise exposed for sale.

Theft From Building (23D) – A theft from within a building which is either open to the general public or to which the offender has legal access.

Theft From Coin-Operated Machine or Device (23E) – A theft from a machine or device that is operated or activated by the use of coins.

Theft From Motor Vehicle (23F) (Except Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories) – The theft of articles from a motor vehicle, locked or unlocked.

Theft of Motor Vehicle Parts or Accessories (23G) – The theft of any part or accessory affixed to the interior or exterior of a motor vehicle in a manner which would make the item an attachment of the vehicle or necessary for its operation.

All Other Larceny (23H) – All thefts that do not fit any of the definitions of the specific subcategories of Larceny/Theft listed above.

Motor Vehicle Theft (240) – The theft of a motor vehicle.

Note: A motor vehicle is a self-propelled vehicle that runs on the surface of land and not on rails and that fits one of the following property descriptions:

Automobiles - sedans, coupes, station wagons, convertibles, taxicabs, or other similar motor vehicles that serve the primary purpose of transporting people.

Buses - motor vehicles that are specifically designed (but not necessarily used) to transport groups of people on a commercial basis.

Recreational Vehicles - motor vehicles that are specifically designed (but not necessarily used) to transport people and also provide them temporary lodging for recreational purposes.

Trucks - motor vehicles that are specifically designed (but not necessarily used) to transport cargo.

Other Motor Vehicles - any other motor vehicles, e.g., motorcycles, motor scooters, trail bikes, mopeds, snowmobiles, or golf carts.

Pornography/Obscene Material (370) - The violation of laws or ordinances prohibiting the manufacture, publishing, sale, purchase, or possession of sexually explicit material, e.g., literature or photographs.

Prostitution Offenses (40A - 40C) - To unlawfully engage in or promote sexual activities for anything of value.

Prostitution (40A) - To engage in commercial sex acts for anything of value.

Note: This offense involves prostitution by both males and females.

Assisting or Promoting Prostitution (40B) - To solicit customers or transport persons for prostitution purposes; to own, manage, or operate a dwelling or other establishment for the purpose of providing a place where prostitution is performed; or to otherwise assist or promote prostitution.

Purchasing Prostitution (40c): To purchase, or trade, anything of value for commercial sex acts.

Robbery (120) - The taking or attempting to take anything of value under confrontational circumstances from the control, custody, or care of another person by force or threat of force or violence and/or by putting the victim in fear of immediate harm.

Sex Offenses (11A - 11D) - Any sexual act directed against another person, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent.

Rape (11A) (except Statutory Rape) - The carnal knowledge of a person, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental or physical incapacity.

Agencies should classify the crime as rape, regardless of the age of the victim, if the victim did not consent or if the victim was incapable of giving consent. If the victim consented, the offender did not force of threaten the victim, and the victim was under the statutory age of consent, agencies should classify the crime as statutory rape.

This offense includes the rape of both males and females as long as at least one of the offenders is the opposite sex of the victim. *Black's Law Dictionary*, 6th ed., defines *carnal knowledge* as "the act of a man having sexual bodily connections with a woman; sexual intercourse." There is *carnal knowledge* if there is the slightest penetration of the sexual organ of the female (vagina) by the sexual organ of the male (penis).

In cases where several offenders rape one person, the responding agency should count one Rape (for one victim) and report separate offender information for each offender.

Sodomy (11B) - Oral or anal sexual intercourse with another person, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental or physical incapacity.

If the offender both raped and sodomized the victim in one incident, then LEAs (Law Enforcement Agencies) should report both offenses.

Sexual Assault With An Object (11C) - To use an object or instrument to unlawfully penetrate, however slightly, the genital or anal opening of the body of another person, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental or physical incapacity.

An "object" or "instrument" is anything used by the offender other than the offender's genitalia, e.g., a finger, bottle, handgun, stick.

Fondling (11D) - The touching of the private body parts of another person for the purpose of sexual gratification, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental or physical incapacity.

Sex Offenses, Non-Forcible (36A-36B) - Unlawful, non-forcible sexual intercourse.

Incest (36A) - Non-forcible sexual intercourse between persons who are related to each other within the degrees wherein marriage is prohibited by law.

Statutory Rape (36B) - Non-Forcible sexual intercourse with a person who is under the statutory age of consent.

Stolen Property Offenses (280) - Receiving, buying, selling, possessing, concealing, or transporting any property with the knowledge that it has been unlawfully taken, as by Burglary, Embezzlement, Fraud, Larceny, Robbery, etc.

Weapon Law Violations (520) - The violation of laws or ordinances prohibiting the manufacture, sale, purchase, transportation, possession, concealment, or use of firearms, cutting instruments, explosives, incendiary devices, or other deadly weapons.

Group B Offense Definitions

Bad Checks (90A) (except counterfeit or forged checks) – Knowingly and intentionally writing and/or negotiating checks drawn against insufficient or nonexistent funds.

Curfew/Loitering/Vagrancy Violations (90B) - The violation of a court order, regulation, ordinance, or law requiring the withdrawal of persons from the streets or other specified areas; prohibiting persons from remaining in an area or place in an idle or aimless manner; or prohibiting persons from going from place to place without visible means of support.

Note: This offense includes begging, vagabondage, and Panhandling. LEAs (Law Enforcement Agencies) should also include in this category are persons arrested as being a suspicious character, suspicious person, etc.

Disorderly Conduct (90C) - Any behavior that tends to disturb the public peace or decorum, scandalize the community, or shock the public sense of morality.

Driving Under The Influence (90D) - Driving or operating a motor vehicle or common carrier while mentally or physically impaired as the result of consuming an alcoholic beverage or using a drug or narcotic.

Drunkenness (90E) (except Driving Under the Influence) - To drink alcoholic beverages to the extent that one's mental faculties and physical coordination are substantially impaired.

Note: This offense includes Drunk and Disorderly, Common Drunkard, Habitual Drunkard, and Intoxication.

Family Offenses, Non-Violent (90F) - Unlawful, non-violent acts by a family member (or legal guardian) that threaten the physical, mental, or economic well-being or morals of another family member and that are not classifiable as other offenses, such as Assault, Incest, Statutory Rape, etc.

Note: This offense includes Abandonment, Desertion, Neglect, Non-Support, Non-Violent Abuse, and Non-Violent Cruelty to other family members. It also includes the non-payment of court-ordered alimony, as long as it is not considered to be Contempt of Court within the reporting jurisdiction. Do not include victims of these offenses who are taken into custody for their own protection.

Liquor Law Violations (90G) (except Driving Under the Influence and Drunkenness) - The violation of laws or ordinances prohibiting the manufacture, sale, purchase, transportation, possession, or use of alcoholic beverages.

Note: Liquor law violations include violations of laws/ordinances prohibiting the maintenance of unlawful drinking places; operating without a liquor license; underage drinking; furnishing liquor to a minor; bootlegging; operating a still; using a vehicle for the illegal transportation of liquor; etc.

Peeping Tom (90H) - To secretly look through a window, doorway, keyhole, or other aperture for the purpose of voyeurism.

Runaway (90I) (Not A Crime) - A person under 18 years of age who has left home without the permission of his/her parent(s) or legal guardian.

Note: In January 2011, the FBI UCR Program discontinued the collection of arrest data for the category of runaways. Agencies may continue to collect and submit data on runaways, but the FBI UCR Program will no longer use or publish those data.

Trespass of Real Property (90J) - To unlawfully enter land, a dwelling, or other real property.

Note: All burglary offenses include the element of trespass. Trespassing, however, involves entry with no intent to commit a felony or theft.

All Other Offenses (90Z) - All crimes that are not Group A offenses and not included in one of the specifically named Group B crime categories listed previously.

Note: This category includes Offenses of General Applicability if the substantive offense is a Group A offense unless it is an integral component of the Group A offense such as Human Trafficking. Offenses of General Applicability are those offenses prefixed by "Accessory Before/After the Fact," "Aiding and Abetting," "Assault to Commit," "Conspiracy to Commit," "Enticement," "Facilitation of," "Solicitation to Commit," "Threat to Commit," or any other prefix identifying it as other than the substantive offense.

Generally, this category excludes traffic offenses. However, the vehicle-related offenses of hit and run (of a person) and vehicular manslaughter, along with Driving Under the Influence, which is a separate Group B offense, are excluded.

Glossary

ADULT: A person 18 years of age or older.

ARREST: The act of taking into custody by authority of law, to charge him or her with a criminal offense or to initiate juvenile proceedings.

CLEARANCE: An offense is cleared, or solved for crime reporting purposes, when at least one person is arrested, charged with commission of the offense and turned over to the court for prosecution. Provision is also made for clearance in certain "exceptional" situations.

CLEARANCE RATE (TOTAL): The number of clearances divided by the total number of offenses, expressed as a percent. The formula is:

Number of Clearances X 100 Number of Offenses

Offenses are reported as they become known to law enforcement agencies. Clearances are scored as they are made. Therefore, it is possible for the clearance rate to exceed 100 percent for a time period. Both clearances by arrest and exceptional clearances are included.

CRIME INDEX: Classification of seven offenses used as an indicator of crime. Crime Index offenses are murder and non-negligent manslaughter, forcible rape, robbery, aggravated assault, burglary, larceny, motor vehicle theft, and arson.

CRIME RATE: The number of known offenses per 100,000 population. The formula is:

Number of Offenses X 100,000
Population

Crime rates per population unit are employed to remove the effect of differing sizes of law enforcement service areas, permitting the examination of reported crime on an equalized population basis. "Per 100,000 population" is generally utilized to preclude the rates for infrequently occurring offenses from being expressed as very small numbers.

EXCEPTIONAL CLEARANCE: When the law enforcement agency has enough information to make an arrest, but cannot locate the offender to do so, then, the complaint is considered solved or cleared by exceptional circumstance, rather than by arrest. For example, a crime may be cleared by exceptional circumstance when an offender has died, moved out of state, or when extradition has been refused.

JUVENILE: A person 17 years of age or younger.

JUVENILE ARREST: For purposes of Uniform Crime Reporting, a juvenile should be counted as "arrested" when the circumstances are such that if he or she were an adult, an arrest would be tallied. When a law enforcement officer places a juvenile in custody for a specific offense, including status offenses, an "arrest" is scored. Law enforcement contacts with juveniles where no offense has been committed are not scored as arrests. Juveniles taken into custody for their own protection, such as in neglect cases, are not scored as being arrested if they have not committed an offense.

UCR uses the term "arrest" for both adults and juveniles to describe apprehension.

JUVENILE CRIME: The only measure of juvenile crime available through Uniform Crime Reporting is the number of juvenile arrests (number, rate, and percentage of total arrests).

PROPERTY CRIMES: Sub classification of the Crime Index which encompasses burglary, larceny, motor vehicle theft, and arson.

STATUTORY RAPE: The carnal knowledge or the attempted carnal knowledge of a female with no force used and the female victim is under the legal age of consent.

UNFOUNDED COMPLAINTS: A complaint which is determined through investigation to be false or baseless. If the investigation shows that no offense occurred nor was attempted, the reported offense can be deleted for NIBRS reporting purposes. The findings of a coroner, court, jury, or prosecutor do not unfound offenses or attempts which law enforcement investigations establish to be legitimate.

VICTIM: A victim, in this publication, is an individual person who has had a violent crime committed against him or her. Victims, here, are described by age, sex, and race.

VIOLENT CRIMES: Sub classification of the Crime Index which encompasses murder and non-negligent manslaughter, forcible rape, robbery, and aggravated assault.